Table of Contents

Table 1a: Transfusion Summary for Medicare Dialysis Patients, Codes Usedfor Exclusions		
CARCINOMA	3	
COAGULATION	4	
HEAD/NECK CANCER	5	
HEMOLYTIC OR APLASTIC ANEMIA	6	
LEUKEMIA	8	
LYMPHOMA	10	
METASTATIC	18	
MYELOMA, ETC.	19	
OTHER CANCER	20	
SICKLE CELL	23	
SOLID ORGAN CANCER	23	
Table 1b: Transfusion Summary for Medicare Dialysis Patients, Codes Usedto Identify Transfusion Events		
REVENUE CENTER CODES	30	
PROCEDURE CODES	30	
VALUE CODES	31	
HCPCS CODE	31	
Table 2a: Vascular Access Measures (SFR and Long-Term Catheter) forMedicare Dialysis Patients Based on Medicare Claims, Codes Used forExclusions		

List of Codes Used to Identify Measures Reported in the Quarterly Dialysis Facility Compare Report	s July 2025
COMA	31
END STAGE LIVER DISEASE	40
METASTATIC CANCER	41
Table 2b: Standardized Fistula Rate (SFR) for Medicare Dialysis PaBased on Medicare Claims, Codes Used for Prevalent Comorbiditiesin Model	Adjusted
ANEMIA	14
CORONARY ARTERY DISEASE	47
CONGESTIVE HEART FAILURE	50
CEREBROVASCULAR DISEASE	51
CHRONIC OBSTRUCTIVE PULMONARY DISEASE	63
DIABETES	54
DRUG DEPENDENCE	74
INFECTIONS (NON-VASCULAR ACCESS-RELATED):	36
PERIPHERAL VASCULAR DISEASE (INCLUDES ARTERIAL, VENO NONSPECIFIC DISEASES)	US AND 120
Table 3: Dialysis Adequacy	133

Table 1a: Transfusion Summary for Medicare Dialysis Patients,Codes Used for Exclusions

Carcinoma

D0000	Carcinoma in situ of oral cavity, unspecified site
D0001	Carcinoma in situ of labial mucosa and vermilion border
D0002	Carcinoma in situ of buccal mucosa
D0003	Carcinoma in situ of gingiva and edentulous alveolar ridge
D0004	Carcinoma in situ of soft palate
D0005	Carcinoma in situ of hard palate
D0006	Carcinoma in situ of floor of mouth
D0007	Carcinoma in situ of tongue
D0008	Carcinoma in situ of pharynx
D001	Carcinoma in situ of esophagus
D002	Carcinoma in situ of stomach
D010	Carcinoma in situ of colon
D011	Carcinoma in situ of rectosigmoid junction
D012	Carcinoma in situ of rectum
D013	Carcinoma in situ of anus and anal canal
D0140	Carcinoma in situ of unspecified part of intestine
D0149	Carcinoma in situ of other parts of intestine
D015	Carcinoma in situ of liver, gallbladder and bile ducts
D017	Carcinoma in situ of other specified digestive organs
D019	Carcinoma in situ of digestive organ, unspecified
D020	Carcinoma in situ of larynx
D021	Carcinoma in situ of trachea
D0220	Carcinoma in situ of unspecified bronchus and lung
D0221	Carcinoma in situ of right bronchus and lung
D0222	Carcinoma in situ of left bronchus and lung
D023	Carcinoma in situ of other parts of respiratory system
D024	Carcinoma in situ of respiratory system, unspecified
D0500	Lobular carcinoma in situ of unspecified breast
D0501	Lobular carcinoma in situ of right breast
D0502	Lobular carcinoma in situ of left breast
D0510	Intraductal carcinoma in situ of unspecified breast
D0511	Intraductal carcinoma in situ of right breast
D0512	Intraductal carcinoma in situ of left breast
D0580	Other specified type of carcinoma in situ of unspecified breast
D0581	Other specified type of carcinoma in situ of right breast
D0582	Other specified type of carcinoma in situ of left breast
D0590	Unspecified type of carcinoma in situ of unspecified breast
D0591	Unspecified type of carcinoma in situ of right breast
D0592	Unspecified type of carcinoma in situ of left breast
D060	Carcinoma in situ of endocervix
D061	Carcinoma in situ of exocervix
D067	Carcinoma in situ of other parts of cervix
D069	Carcinoma in situ of cervix, unspecified

- D070 Carcinoma in situ of endometrium
- D071 Carcinoma in situ of vulva
- D072 Carcinoma in situ of vagina
- D0730 Carcinoma in situ of unspecified female genital organs
- D0739 Carcinoma in situ of other female genital organs
- D074 Carcinoma in situ of penis
- D075 Carcinoma in situ of prostate
- D0760 Carcinoma in situ of unspecified male genital organs
- D0761 Carcinoma in situ of scrotum
- D0769 Carcinoma in situ of other male genital organs
- D090 Carcinoma in situ of bladder
- D0910 Carcinoma in situ of unspecified urinary organ
- D0919 Carcinoma in situ of other urinary organs
- D0920 Carcinoma in situ of unspecified eye
- D0921 Carcinoma in situ of right eye
- D0922 Carcinoma in situ of left eye
- D093 Carcinoma in situ of thyroid and other endocrine glands
- D098 Carcinoma in situ of other specified sites
- D099 Carcinoma in situ, unspecified

Coagulation

- D65 Disseminated intravascular coagulation [defibrination syndrome]
- D66 Hereditary factor VIII deficiency
- D67 Hereditary factor IX deficiency
- D680 Von Willebrand's disease
- D6800 Von Willebrand disease, unspecified
- D6801 Von Willebrand disease, type 1
- D68020 Von Willebrand disease, type 2A
- D68021 Von Willebrand disease, type 2B
- D68022 Von Willebrand disease, type 2M
- D68023 Von Willebrand disease, type 2N
- D68029 Von Willebrand disease, type 2, unspecified
- D6803 Von Willebrand disease, type 3
- D6804 Acquired von Willebrand disease
- D6809 Other von Willebrand disease
- D681 Hereditary factor XI deficiency
- D682 Hereditary deficiency of other clotting factors
- D68311 Acquired hemophilia
- D68312 Antiphospholipid antibody with hemorrhagic disorder
- D68318 Other hemorrhagic disorder due to intrinsic circulating anticoagulants, antibodies, or inhibitors
- D6832 Hemorrhagic disorder due to extrinsic circulating anticoagulants
- D684 Acquired coagulation factor deficiency
- D688 Other specified coagulation defects
- D689 Coagulation defect, unspecified
- D75821 Non-immune heparin-induced thrombocytopenia
- D75822 Immune-mediated heparin-induced thrombocytopenia
- D75828 Other heparin-induced thrombocytopenia syndrome
- D75829 Heparin-induced thrombocytopenia, unspecified

D7584 Other platelet-activating anti-PF4 disorders

Head/Neck Cancer

C000	Malignant neoplasm of external upper lip
C001	Malignant neoplasm of external lower lip
C002	Malignant neoplasm of external lip, unspecified
C003	Malignant neoplasm of upper lip, inner aspect
C004	Malignant neoplasm of lower lip, inner aspect
C005	Malignant neoplasm of lip, unspecified, inner aspect
C006	Malignant neoplasm of commissure of lip, unspecified
C008	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of lip
C009	Malignant neoplasm of lip, unspecified
C01	Malignant neoplasm of base of tongue
C020	Malignant neoplasm of dorsal surface of tongue
C021	Malignant neoplasm of border of tongue
C022	Malignant neoplasm of ventral surface of tongue
C023	Malignant neoplasm of anterior two-thirds of tongue, part unspecified
C024	Malignant neoplasm of lingual tonsil
C028	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of tongue
C029	Malignant neoplasm of tongue, unspecified
C030	Malignant neoplasm of upper gum
C031	Malignant neoplasm of lower gum
C039	Malignant neoplasm of gum, unspecified
C040	Malignant neoplasm of anterior floor of mouth
C041	Malignant neoplasm of lateral floor of mouth
C048	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of floor of mouth
C049	Malignant neoplasm of floor of mouth, unspecified
C050	Malignant neoplasm of hard palate
C051	Malignant neoplasm of soft palate
C052	Malignant neoplasm of uvula
C058	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of palate
C059	Malignant neoplasm of palate, unspecified
C060	Malignant neoplasm of cheek mucosa
C061	Malignant neoplasm of vestibule of mouth
C062	Malignant neoplasm of retromolar area
C0680	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of unspecified parts of mouth
C0689	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of other parts of mouth
C069	Malignant neoplasm of mouth, unspecified
C07	Malignant neoplasm of parotid gland
C080	Malignant neoplasm of submandibular gland
C081	Malignant neoplasm of sublingual gland
C089	Malignant neoplasm of major salivary gland, unspecified
C090	Malignant neoplasm of tonsillar fossa
C091	Malignant neoplasm of tonsillar pillar (anterior) (posterior)
C098	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of tonsil
C099	Malignant neoplasm of tonsil, unspecified
C100	Malignant neoplasm of vallecula
C101	Malignant neoplasm of anterior surface of epiglottis

C102 Malignant neoplasm of lateral wall of oropharynx C103 Malignant neoplasm of posterior wall of oropharynx Malignant neoplasm of branchial cleft C104 Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of oropharynx C108 C109 Malignant neoplasm of oropharynx, unspecified C110 Malignant neoplasm of superior wall of nasopharynx C111 Malignant neoplasm of posterior wall of nasopharynx Malignant neoplasm of lateral wall of nasopharynx C112 Malignant neoplasm of anterior wall of nasopharynx C113 C118 Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of nasopharynx Malignant neoplasm of nasopharynx, unspecified C119 Malignant neoplasm of pyriform sinus C12 C130 Malignant neoplasm of postcricoid region C131 Malignant neoplasm of aryepiglottic fold, hypopharyngeal aspect C132 Malignant neoplasm of posterior wall of hypopharynx Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of hypopharynx C138 C139 Malignant neoplasm of hypopharynx, unspecified Malignant neoplasm of pharynx, unspecified C140 C142 Malignant neoplasm of Waldever's ring C148 Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of lip, oral cavity and pharynx Malignant neoplasm of nasal cavity C300 C301 Malignant neoplasm of middle ear Malignant neoplasm of maxillary sinus C310 Malignant neoplasm of ethmoidal sinus C311 C312 Malignant neoplasm of frontal sinus C313 Malignant neoplasm of sphenoid sinus Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of accessory sinuses C318 Malignant neoplasm of accessory sinus, unspecified C319 C320 Malignant neoplasm of glottis Malignant neoplasm of supraglottis C321 C322 Malignant neoplasm of subglottis C323 Malignant neoplasm of laryngeal cartilage C328 Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of larynx C329 Malignant neoplasm of larynx, unspecified Malignant neoplasm of thymus C37 C380 Malignant neoplasm of heart C381 Malignant neoplasm of anterior mediastinum Malignant neoplasm of posterior mediastinum C382 C383 Malignant neoplasm of mediastinum, part unspecified Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of heart, mediastinum and pleura C388 C390 Malignant neoplasm of upper respiratory tract, part unspecified C399 Malignant neoplasm of lower respiratory tract, part unspecified C452 Mesothelioma of pericardium

Hemolytic or Aplastic Anemia

- D550 Anemia due to glucose-6-phosphate dehydrogenase [G6PD] deficiency
- D551 Anemia due to other disorders of glutathione metabolism
- D552 Anemia due to disorders of glycolytic enzymes

D5521	Anemia due to pyruvate kinase deficiency
D5529	Anemia due to other disorders of glycolytic enzymes
D553	Anemia due to disorders of nucleotide metabolism
D558	Other anemias due to enzyme disorders
D559	Anemia due to enzyme disorder, unspecified
D560	Alpha thalassemia
D561	Beta thalassemia
D562	Delta-beta thalassemia
D563	Thalassemia minor
D564	Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH]
D565	Hemoglobin E-beta thalassemia
D568	Other thalassemias
D569	Thalassemia, unspecified
D5740	Sickle-cell thalassemia without crisis
D57411	Sickle-cell thalassemia with acute chest syndrome
D57412	Sickle-cell thalassemia with splenic sequestration
D57413	Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with cerebral vascular involvement
D57418	Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with crisis with other specified complication
D57419	Sickle-cell thalassemia with crisis, unspecified
D5742	Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero without crisis
D57431	Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with acute chest syndrome
D57432	Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with splenic sequestration
D57433	Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with cerebral vascular involvement
D57438	Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with crisis with other specified complication
D57439	Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with crisis, unspecified
D5744	Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus without crisis
D57451	Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with acute chest syndrome
D57452	Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with splenic sequestration
D57453	Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with cerebral vascular involvement
D57458	Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with crisis with other specified complication
D57459	Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with crisis, unspecified
D580	Hereditary spherocytosis
D581	Hereditary elliptocytosis
D582	Other hemoglobinopathies
D588	Other specified hereditary hemolytic anemias
D589	Hereditary hemolytic anemia, unspecified
D590	Drug-induced autoimmune hemolytic anemia
D591	Other autoimmune hemolytic anemias
D5910	Autoimmune hemolytic anemia, unspecified
D5911	Warm autoimmune hemolytic anemia
D5912	Cold autoimmune hemolytic anemia
D5913	Mixed type autoimmune hemolytic anemia
D5919	Other autoimmune hemolytic anemia
D592	Drug-induced nonautoimmune hemolytic anemia
D593	Hemolytic-uremic syndrome
D5930	Hemolytic-uremic syndrome, unspecified
D5931	Infection-associated hemolytic-uremic syndrome
D5932	Hereditary hemolytic-uremic syndrome
D5939	Other hemolytic-uremic syndrome

- D594 Other nonautoimmune hemolytic anemias
- D595 Paroxysmal nocturnal hemoglobinuria [Marchiafava-Micheli]
- D596 Hemoglobinuria due to hemolysis from other external causes
- D598 Other acquired hemolytic anemias
- D599 Acquired hemolytic anemia, unspecified
- D600 Chronic acquired pure red cell aplasia
- D601 Transient acquired pure red cell aplasia
- D608 Other acquired pure red cell aplasias
- D609 Acquired pure red cell aplasia, unspecified
- D6101 Constitutional (pure) red blood cell aplasia
- D6103 Fanconi anemia
- D6109 Other constitutional aplastic anemia
- D611 Drug-induced aplastic anemia
- D612 Aplastic anemia due to other external agents
- D613 Idiopathic aplastic anemia
- D61810 Antineoplastic chemotherapy induced pancytopenia
- D61811 Other drug-induced pancytopenia
- D61818 Other pancytopenia
- D6182 Myelophthisis
- D6189 Other specified aplastic anemias and other bone marrow failure syndromes
- D619 Aplastic anemia, unspecified

<u>Leukemia</u>

C882 Heavy chain disease C883 Immunoproliferative small intestinal disease C888 Other malignant immunoproliferative diseases Malignant immunoproliferative disease, unspecified C889 C9010 Plasma cell leukemia not having achieved remission C9011 Plasma cell leukemia in remission C9020 Extramedullary plasmacytoma not having achieved remission C9021 Extramedullary plasmacytoma in remission Solitary plasmacytoma not having achieved remission C9030 C9031 Solitary plasmacytoma in remission C9100 Acute lymphoblastic leukemia not having achieved remission C9101 Acute lymphoblastic leukemia, in remission Acute lymphoblastic leukemia, in relapse C9102 C9110 Chronic lymphocytic leukemia of B-cell type not having achieved remission C9111 Chronic lymphocytic leukemia of B-cell type in remission C9112 Chronic lymphocytic leukemia of B-cell type in relapse C9130 Prolymphocytic leukemia of B-cell type not having achieved remission C9131 Prolymphocytic leukemia of B-cell type, in remission C9132 Prolymphocytic leukemia of B-cell type, in relapse Adult T-cell lymphoma/leukemia (HTLV-1-associated) not having achieved remission C9150 Adult T-cell lymphoma/leukemia (HTLV-1-associated), in remission C9151 C9152 Adult T-cell lymphoma/leukemia (HTLV-1-associated), in relapse C9160 Prolymphocytic leukemia of T-cell type not having achieved remission C9161 Prolymphocytic leukemia of T-cell type, in remission C9162 Prolymphocytic leukemia of T-cell type, in relapse

C9190 Lymphoid leukemia, unspecified not having achieved remission C9191 Lymphoid leukemia, unspecified, in remission C9192 Lymphoid leukemia, unspecified, in relapse C91A0 Mature B-cell leukemia Burkitt-type not having achieved remission C91A1 Mature B-cell leukemia Burkitt-type, in remission C91A2 Mature B-cell leukemia Burkitt-type, in relapse C91Z0 Other lymphoid leukemia not having achieved remission C91Z1 Other lymphoid leukemia, in remission Other lymphoid leukemia, in relapse C91Z2 C9200 Acute myeloblastic leukemia, not having achieved remission C9201 Acute myeloblastic leukemia, in remission C9202 Acute myeloblastic leukemia, in relapse C9210 Chronic myeloid leukemia, BCR/ABL-positive, not having achieved remission Chronic myeloid leukemia, BCR/ABL-positive, in remission C9211 C9212 Chronic myeloid leukemia, BCR/ABL-positive, in relapse C9220 Atypical chronic myeloid leukemia, BCR/ABL-negative, not having achieved remission C9221 Atypical chronic myeloid leukemia, BCR/ABL-negative, in remission C9222 Atypical chronic myeloid leukemia, BCR/ABL-negative, in relapse C9230 Myeloid sarcoma, not having achieved remission C9231 Myeloid sarcoma, in remission C9232 Myeloid sarcoma, in relapse C9240 Acute promyelocytic leukemia, not having achieved remission C9241 Acute promyelocytic leukemia, in remission C9242 Acute promyelocytic leukemia, in relapse C9250 Acute myelomonocytic leukemia, not having achieved remission C9251 Acute myelomonocytic leukemia, in remission C9252 Acute myelomonocytic leukemia, in relapse C9260 Acute myeloid leukemia with 11q23-abnormality not having achieved remission C9261 Acute myeloid leukemia with 11q23-abnormality in remission C9262 Acute myeloid leukemia with 11q23-abnormality in relapse C9290 Myeloid leukemia, unspecified, not having achieved remission C9291 Myeloid leukemia, unspecified in remission C9292 Myeloid leukemia, unspecified in relapse C92A0 Acute myeloid leukemia with multilineage dysplasia, not having achieved remission C92A1 Acute myeloid leukemia with multilineage dysplasia, in remission C92A2 Acute myeloid leukemia with multilineage dysplasia, in relapse C92Z0 Other myeloid leukemia not having achieved remission C92Z1 Other myeloid leukemia, in remission C92Z2 Other myeloid leukemia, in relapse C9300 Acute monoblastic/monocytic leukemia, not having achieved remission C9301 Acute monoblastic/monocytic leukemia, in remission C9302 Acute monoblastic/monocytic leukemia, in relapse C9310 Chronic myelomonocytic leukemia not having achieved remission C9311 Chronic myelomonocytic leukemia, in remission C9312 Chronic myelomonocytic leukemia, in relapse C9330 Juvenile myelomonocytic leukemia, not having achieved remission C9331 Juvenile myelomonocytic leukemia, in remission C9332 Juvenile myelomonocytic leukemia, in relapse C9390 Monocytic leukemia, unspecified, not having achieved remission

- C9391 Monocytic leukemia, unspecified in remission
- C9392 Monocytic leukemia, unspecified in relapse
- C93Z0 Other monocytic leukemia, not having achieved remission
- C93Z1 Other monocytic leukemia, in remission
- C93Z2 Other monocytic leukemia, in relapse
- C9400 Acute erythroid leukemia, not having achieved remission
- C9401 Acute erythroid leukemia, in remission
- C9402 Acute erythroid leukemia, in relapse
- C9420 Acute megakaryoblastic leukemia not having achieved remission
- C9421 Acute megakaryoblastic leukemia, in remission
- C9422 Acute megakaryoblastic leukemia, in relapse
- C9430 Mast cell leukemia not having achieved remission
- C9431 Mast cell leukemia, in remission
- C9432 Mast cell leukemia, in relapse
- C9480 Other specified leukemias not having achieved remission
- C9481 Other specified leukemias, in remission
- C9482 Other specified leukemias, in relapse
- C9500 Acute leukemia of unspecified cell type not having achieved remission
- C9501 Acute leukemia of unspecified cell type, in remission
- C9502 Acute leukemia of unspecified cell type, in relapse
- C9510 Chronic leukemia of unspecified cell type not having achieved remission
- C9511 Chronic leukemia of unspecified cell type, in remission
- C9512 Chronic leukemia of unspecified cell type, in relapse
- C9590 Leukemia, unspecified not having achieved remission
- C9591 Leukemia, unspecified, in remission
- C9592 Leukemia, unspecified, in relapse
- D45 Polycythemia vera

Lymphoma

C8100	Nodular lymphocyte predominant Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified site	
-------	---	--

- C8101 Nodular lymphocyte predominant Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck
- C8102 Nodular lymphocyte predominant Hodgkin lymphoma, intrathoracic lymph nodes
- C8103 Nodular lymphocyte predominant Hodgkin lymphoma, intra-abdominal lymph nodes
- C8104 Nodular lymphocyte predominant Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb
- C8105 Nodular lymphocyte predominant Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb
- C8106 Nodular lymphocyte predominant Hodgkin lymphoma, intrapelvic lymph nodes
- C8107 Nodular lymphocyte predominant Hodgkin lymphoma, spleen
- C8108 Nodular lymphocyte predominant Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of multiple sites
- C8109 Nodular lymphocyte predominant Hodgkin lymphoma, extranodal and solid organ sites
- C8110 Nodular sclerosis Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified site
- C8111 Nodular sclerosis Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck
- C8112 Nodular sclerosis Hodgkin lymphoma, intrathoracic lymph nodes
- C8113 Nodular sclerosis Hodgkin lymphoma, intra-abdominal lymph nodes
- C8114 Nodular sclerosis Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb
- C8115 Nodular sclerosis Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb
- C8116 Nodular sclerosis Hodgkin lymphoma, intrapelvic lymph nodes
- C8117 Nodular sclerosis Hodgkin lymphoma, spleen

C8118 Nodular sclerosis Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of multiple sites C8119 Nodular sclerosis Hodgkin lymphoma, extranodal and solid organ sites Mixed cellularity Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified site C8120 Mixed cellularity Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck C8121 Mixed cellularity Hodgkin lymphoma, intrathoracic lymph nodes C8122 C8123 Mixed cellularity Hodgkin lymphoma, intra-abdominal lymph nodes C8124 Mixed cellularity Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb Mixed cellularity Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb C8125 Mixed cellularity Hodgkin lymphoma, intrapelvic lymph nodes C8126 C8127 Mixed cellularity Hodgkin lymphoma, spleen Mixed cellularity Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of multiple sites C8128 C8129 Mixed cellularity Hodgkin lymphoma, extranodal and solid organ sites Lymphocyte depleted Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified site C8130 Lymphocyte depleted Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck C8131 C8132 Lymphocyte depleted Hodgkin lymphoma, intrathoracic lymph nodes Lymphocyte depleted Hodgkin lymphoma, intra-abdominal lymph nodes C8133 C8134 Lymphocyte depleted Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb Lymphocyte depleted Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb C8135 C8136 Lymphocyte depleted Hodgkin lymphoma, intrapelvic lymph nodes C8137 Lymphocyte depleted Hodgkin lymphoma, spleen Lymphocyte depleted Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of multiple sites C8138 C8139 Lymphocyte depleted Hodgkin lymphoma, extranodal and solid organ sites Lymphocyte-rich Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified site C8140 Lymphocyte-rich Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck C8141 C8142 Lymphocyte-rich Hodgkin lymphoma, intrathoracic lymph nodes C8143 Lymphocyte-rich Hodgkin lymphoma, intra-abdominal lymph nodes C8144 Lymphocyte-rich Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb C8145 Lymphocyte-rich Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb C8146 Lymphocyte-rich Hodgkin lymphoma, intrapelvic lymph nodes C8147 Lymphocyte-rich Hodgkin lymphoma, spleen C8148 Lymphocyte-rich Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of multiple sites C8149 Lymphocyte-rich Hodgkin lymphoma, extranodal and solid organ sites C8170 Other Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified site C8171 Other Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck Other Hodgkin lymphoma, intrathoracic lymph nodes C8172 C8173 Other Hodgkin lymphoma, intra-abdominal lymph nodes C8174 Other Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb Other Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb C8175 C8176 Other Hodgkin lymphoma, intrapelvic lymph nodes Other Hodgkin lymphoma, spleen C8177 Other Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of multiple sites C8178 C8179 Other Hodgkin lymphoma, extranodal and solid organ sites Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified, unspecified site C8190 C8191 Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck C8192 Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified, intrathoracic lymph nodes Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified, intra-abdominal lymph nodes C8193 Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb C8194 C8195 Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb C8196 Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified, intrapelvic lymph nodes

~~~~	
C8197	Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified, spleen
C8198	Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified, lymph nodes of multiple sites
C8199	Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified, extranodal and solid organ sites
C8200	Follicular lymphoma grade I, unspecified site
C8201	Follicular lymphoma grade I, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck
C8202	Follicular lymphoma grade I, intrathoracic lymph nodes
C8203	Follicular lymphoma grade I, intra-abdominal lymph nodes
C8204	Follicular lymphoma grade I, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb
C8205	Follicular lymphoma grade I, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb
C8206	Follicular lymphoma grade I, intrapelvic lymph nodes
C8207	Follicular lymphoma grade I, spleen
C8208	Follicular lymphoma grade I, lymph nodes of multiple sites
C8209	Follicular lymphoma grade I, extranodal and solid organ sites
C8210	Follicular lymphoma grade II, unspecified site
C8211	Follicular lymphoma grade II, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck
C8212	Follicular lymphoma grade II, intrathoracic lymph nodes
C8213	Follicular lymphoma grade II, intra-abdominal lymph nodes
C8214	Follicular lymphoma grade II, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb
C8215	Follicular lymphoma grade II, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb
C8216	Follicular lymphoma grade II, intrapelvic lymph nodes
C8217	Follicular lymphoma grade II, spleen
C8218	Follicular lymphoma grade II, lymph nodes of multiple sites
C8219	Follicular lymphoma grade II, extranodal and solid organ sites
C8220	Follicular lymphoma grade III, unspecified, unspecified site
C8221	Follicular lymphoma grade III, unspecified, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck
C8222	Follicular lymphoma grade III, unspecified, intrathoracic lymph nodes
C8223	Follicular lymphoma grade III, unspecified, intra-abdominal lymph nodes
C8224	Follicular lymphoma grade III, unspecified, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb
C8225	Follicular lymphoma grade III, unspecified, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb
C8226	Follicular lymphoma grade III, unspecified, intrapelvic lymph nodes
C8227	Follicular lymphoma grade III, unspecified, spleen
C8228	Follicular lymphoma grade III, unspecified, lymph nodes of multiple sites
C8229	Follicular lymphoma grade III, unspecified, extranodal and solid organ sites
C8230	Follicular lymphoma grade IIIa, unspecified site
C8231	Follicular lymphoma grade IIIa, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck
C8232	Follicular lymphoma grade IIIa, intrathoracic lymph nodes
C8233	Follicular lymphoma grade IIIa, intra-abdominal lymph nodes
C8234	Follicular lymphoma grade IIIa, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb
C8235	Follicular lymphoma grade IIIa, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb
C8236	Follicular lymphoma grade IIIa, intrapelvic lymph nodes
C8237	Follicular lymphoma grade IIIa, spleen
C8238	Follicular lymphoma grade IIIa, lymph nodes of multiple sites
C8239	Follicular lymphoma grade IIIa, extranodal and solid organ sites
C8240	Follicular lymphoma grade IIIb, unspecified site
C8241	Follicular lymphoma grade IIIb, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck
C8242	Follicular lymphoma grade IIIb, intrathoracic lymph nodes
C8243	Follicular lymphoma grade IIIb, intra-abdominal lymph nodes
C8244	Follicular lymphoma grade IIIb, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb
C8245	Follicular lymphoma grade IIIb, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb

00 <b>0</b> 46	
C8246	Follicular lymphoma grade IIIb, intrapelvic lymph nodes
C8247	Follicular lymphoma grade IIIb, spleen
C8248	Follicular lymphoma grade IIIb, lymph nodes of multiple sites
C8249	Follicular lymphoma grade IIIb, extranodal and solid organ sites
C8250	Diffuse follicle center lymphoma, unspecified site
C8251	Diffuse follicle center lymphoma, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck
C8252	Diffuse follicle center lymphoma, intrathoracic lymph nodes
C8253	Diffuse follicle center lymphoma, intra-abdominal lymph nodes
C8254	Diffuse follicle center lymphoma, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb
C8255	Diffuse follicle center lymphoma, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb
C8256	Diffuse follicle center lymphoma, intrapelvic lymph nodes
C8257	Diffuse follicle center lymphoma, spleen
C8258	Diffuse follicle center lymphoma, lymph nodes of multiple sites
C8259	Diffuse follicle center lymphoma, extranodal and solid organ sites
C8260	Cutaneous follicle center lymphoma, unspecified site
C8261	Cutaneous follicle center lymphoma, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck
C8262	Cutaneous follicle center lymphoma, intrathoracic lymph nodes
C8263	Cutaneous follicle center lymphoma, intra-abdominal lymph nodes
C8264	Cutaneous follicle center lymphoma, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb
C8265	Cutaneous follicle center lymphoma, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb
C8266	Cutaneous follicle center lymphoma, intrapelvic lymph nodes
C8267	Cutaneous follicle center lymphoma, spleen
C8268	Cutaneous follicle center lymphoma, lymph nodes of multiple sites
C8269	Cutaneous follicle center lymphoma, extranodal and solid organ sites
C8280	Other types of follicular lymphoma, unspecified site
C8281	Other types of follicular lymphoma, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck
C8282	Other types of follicular lymphoma, intrathoracic lymph nodes
C8283	Other types of follicular lymphoma, intra-abdominal lymph nodes
C8284	Other types of follicular lymphoma, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb
C8285	Other types of follicular lymphoma, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb
C8286	Other types of follicular lymphoma, intrapelvic lymph nodes
C8287	Other types of follicular lymphoma, spleen
C8288	Other types of follicular lymphoma, lymph nodes of multiple sites
C8289	Other types of follicular lymphoma, extranodal and solid organ sites
C8290	Follicular lymphoma, unspecified, unspecified site
C8291	Follicular lymphoma, unspecified, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck
C8292	Follicular lymphoma, unspecified, intrathoracic lymph nodes
C8293	Follicular lymphoma, unspecified, intra-abdominal lymph nodes
C8294	Follicular lymphoma, unspecified, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb
C8295	Follicular lymphoma, unspecified, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb
C8296	Follicular lymphoma, unspecified, intrapelvic lymph nodes
C8297	Follicular lymphoma, unspecified, spleen
C8298	Follicular lymphoma, unspecified, lymph nodes of multiple sites
C8299	Follicular lymphoma, unspecified, extranodal and solid organ sites
C8300	Small cell B-cell lymphoma, unspecified site
C8301	Small cell B-cell lymphoma, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck
C8302	Small cell B-cell lymphoma, intrathoracic lymph nodes
C8303	Small cell B-cell lymphoma, intra-abdominal lymph nodes
C8304	Small cell B-cell lymphoma, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb
20201	

C8305	Small cell B-cell lymphoma, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb
C8306	Small cell B-cell lymphoma, intrapelvic lymph nodes
C8307	Small cell B-cell lymphoma, spleen
C8308	Small cell B-cell lymphoma, lymph nodes of multiple sites
C8309	Small cell B-cell lymphoma, extranodal and solid organ sites
C8310	Mantle cell lymphoma, unspecified site
C8311	Mantle cell lymphoma, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck
C8312	Mantle cell lymphoma, intrathoracic lymph nodes
C8313	Mantle cell lymphoma, intra-abdominal lymph nodes
C8314	Mantle cell lymphoma, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb
C8315	Mantle cell lymphoma, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb
C8316	Mantle cell lymphoma, intrapelvic lymph nodes
C8317	Mantle cell lymphoma, spleen
C8318	Mantle cell lymphoma, lymph nodes of multiple sites
C8319	Mantle cell lymphoma, extranodal and solid organ sites
C8330	Diffuse large B-cell lymphoma, unspecified site
C8331	Diffuse large B-cell lymphoma, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck
C8332	Diffuse large B-cell lymphoma, intrathoracic lymph nodes
C8332 C8333	Diffuse large B-cell lymphoma, intra-abdominal lymph nodes
C8333 C8334	Diffuse large B-cell lymphoma, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb
C8334 C8335	Diffuse large B-cell lymphoma, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb
C8336	Diffuse large B-cell lymphoma, intrapelvic lymph nodes
C8337	Diffuse large B-cell lymphoma, spleen
C8338	Diffuse large B-cell lymphoma, lymph nodes of multiple sites
C8339	Diffuse large B-cell lymphoma, extranodal and solid organ sites
C83390	Primary central nervous system lymphoma Diffuse large R cell lymphoma cf other extreme del and cellid ergen sites
C83398	Diffuse large B-cell lymphoma of other extranodal and solid organ sites
C8350	Lymphoblastic (diffuse) lymphoma, unspecified site
C8351	Lymphoblastic (diffuse) lymphoma, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck
C8352	Lymphoblastic (diffuse) lymphoma, intrathoracic lymph nodes
C8353	Lymphoblastic (diffuse) lymphoma, intra-abdominal lymph nodes
C8354	Lymphoblastic (diffuse) lymphoma, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb
C8355	Lymphoblastic (diffuse) lymphoma, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb
C8356	Lymphoblastic (diffuse) lymphoma, intrapelvic lymph nodes
C8357	Lymphoblastic (diffuse) lymphoma, spleen
C8358	Lymphoblastic (diffuse) lymphoma, lymph nodes of multiple sites
C8359	Lymphoblastic (diffuse) lymphoma, extranodal and solid organ sites
C8370	Burkitt lymphoma, unspecified site
C8371	Burkitt lymphoma, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck
C8372	Burkitt lymphoma, intrathoracic lymph nodes
C8373	Burkitt lymphoma, intra-abdominal lymph nodes
C8374	Burkitt lymphoma, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb
C8375	Burkitt lymphoma, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb
C8376	Burkitt lymphoma, intrapelvic lymph nodes
C8377	Burkitt lymphoma, spleen
C8378	Burkitt lymphoma, lymph nodes of multiple sites
C8379	Burkitt lymphoma, extranodal and solid organ sites
C8380	Other non-follicular lymphoma, unspecified site
C8381	Other non-follicular lymphoma, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck

List of Codes Used to Identify Measures Reported in the Quarterly Dialysis Facility Compare Reports July 2025 C8382 Other non-follicular lymphoma, intrathoracic lymph nodes C8383 Other non-follicular lymphoma, intra-abdominal lymph nodes C8384 Other non-follicular lymphoma, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb C8385 Other non-follicular lymphoma, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb C8386 Other non-follicular lymphoma, intrapelvic lymph nodes C8387 Other non-follicular lymphoma, spleen C8388 Other non-follicular lymphoma, lymph nodes of multiple sites C8389 Other non-follicular lymphoma, extranodal and solid organ sites C8390 Non-follicular (diffuse) lymphoma, unspecified, unspecified site C8391 Non-follicular (diffuse) lymphoma, unspecified, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck C8392 Non-follicular (diffuse) lymphoma, unspecified, intrathoracic lymph nodes C8393 Non-follicular (diffuse) lymphoma, unspecified, intra-abdominal lymph nodes C8394 Non-follicular (diffuse) lymphoma, unspecified, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb Non-follicular (diffuse) lymphoma, unspecified, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower C8395 limb C8396 Non-follicular (diffuse) lymphoma, unspecified, intrapelvic lymph nodes C8397 Non-follicular (diffuse) lymphoma, unspecified, spleen Non-follicular (diffuse) lymphoma, unspecified, lymph nodes of multiple sites C8398 C8399 Non-follicular (diffuse) lymphoma, unspecified, extranodal and solid organ sites C8400 Mycosis fungoides, unspecified site Mycosis fungoides, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck C8401 C8402 Mycosis fungoides, intrathoracic lymph nodes C8403 Mycosis fungoides, intra-abdominal lymph nodes C8404 Mycosis fungoides, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb C8405 Mycosis fungoides, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb C8406 Mycosis fungoides, intrapelvic lymph nodes C8407 Mycosis fungoides, spleen Mycosis fungoides, lymph nodes of multiple sites C8408 C8409 Mycosis fungoides, extranodal and solid organ sites C8410 Sezary disease, unspecified site C8411 Sezary disease, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck C8412 Sezary disease, intrathoracic lymph nodes Sezary disease, intra-abdominal lymph nodes C8413 C8414 Sezary disease, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb C8415 Sezary disease, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb C8416 Sezary disease, intrapelvic lymph nodes C8417 Sezary disease, spleen C8418 Sezary disease, lymph nodes of multiple sites C8419 Sezary disease, extranodal and solid organ sites Peripheral T-cell lymphoma, not classified, unspecified site C8440 C8441 Peripheral T-cell lymphoma, not classified, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck C8442 Peripheral T-cell lymphoma, not classified, intrathoracic lymph nodes C8443 Peripheral T-cell lymphoma, not classified, intra-abdominal lymph nodes C8444 Peripheral T-cell lymphoma, not classified, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb C8445 Peripheral T-cell lymphoma, not classified, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb C8446 Peripheral T-cell lymphoma, not classified, intrapelvic lymph nodes C8447 Peripheral T-cell lymphoma, not classified, spleen C8448 Peripheral T-cell lymphoma, not classified, lymph nodes of multiple sites

C8449 Peripheral T-cell lymphoma, not classified, extranodal and solid organ sites

C8460 Anaplastic large cell lymphoma, ALK-positive, unspecified site C8461 Anaplastic large cell lymphoma, ALK-positive, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck C8462 Anaplastic large cell lymphoma, ALK-positive, intrathoracic lymph nodes C8463 Anaplastic large cell lymphoma, ALK-positive, intra-abdominal lymph nodes C8464 Anaplastic large cell lymphoma, ALK-positive, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb C8465 Anaplastic large cell lymphoma, ALK-positive, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb C8466 Anaplastic large cell lymphoma, ALK-positive, intrapelvic lymph nodes Anaplastic large cell lymphoma, ALK-positive, spleen C8467 C8468 Anaplastic large cell lymphoma, ALK-positive, lymph nodes of multiple sites C8469 Anaplastic large cell lymphoma, ALK-positive, extranodal and solid organ sites C8470 Anaplastic large cell lymphoma, ALK-negative, unspecified site C8471 Anaplastic large cell lymphoma, ALK-negative, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck Anaplastic large cell lymphoma, ALK-negative, intrathoracic lymph nodes C8472 C8473 Anaplastic large cell lymphoma, ALK-negative, intra-abdominal lymph nodes C8474 Anaplastic large cell lymphoma, ALK-negative, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb C8475 Anaplastic large cell lymphoma, ALK-negative, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb C8476 Anaplastic large cell lymphoma, ALK-negative, intrapelvic lymph nodes C8477 Anaplastic large cell lymphoma, ALK-negative, spleen Anaplastic large cell lymphoma, ALK-negative, lymph nodes of multiple sites C8478 C8479 Anaplastic large cell lymphoma, ALK-negative, extranodal and solid organ sites C8490 Mature T/NK-cell lymphomas, unspecified, unspecified site C8491 Mature T/NK-cell lymphomas, unspecified, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck C8492 Mature T/NK-cell lymphomas, unspecified, intrathoracic lymph nodes C8493 Mature T/NK-cell lymphomas, unspecified, intra-abdominal lymph nodes C8494 Mature T/NK-cell lymphomas, unspecified, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb C8495 Mature T/NK-cell lymphomas, unspecified, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb C8496 Mature T/NK-cell lymphomas, unspecified, intrapelvic lymph nodes C8497 Mature T/NK-cell lymphomas, unspecified, spleen C8498 Mature T/NK-cell lymphomas, unspecified, lymph nodes of multiple sites C8499 Mature T/NK-cell lymphomas, unspecified, extranodal and solid organ sites Cutaneous T-cell lymphoma, unspecified, unspecified site C84A0 C84A1 Cutaneous T-cell lymphoma, unspecified lymph nodes of head, face, and neck C84A2 Cutaneous T-cell lymphoma, unspecified, intrathoracic lymph nodes C84A3 Cutaneous T-cell lymphoma, unspecified, intra-abdominal lymph nodes C84A4 Cutaneous T-cell lymphoma, unspecified, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb C84A5 Cutaneous T-cell lymphoma, unspecified, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb C84A6 Cutaneous T-cell lymphoma, unspecified, intrapelvic lymph nodes C84A7 Cutaneous T-cell lymphoma, unspecified, spleen C84A8 Cutaneous T-cell lymphoma, unspecified, lymph nodes of multiple sites C84A9 Cutaneous T-cell lymphoma, unspecified, extranodal and solid organ sites C84Z0 Other mature T/NK-cell lymphomas, unspecified site C84Z1 Other mature T/NK-cell lymphomas, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck C84Z2 Other mature T/NK-cell lymphomas, intrathoracic lymph nodes C84Z3 Other mature T/NK-cell lymphomas, intra-abdominal lymph nodes C84Z4 Other mature T/NK-cell lymphomas, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb C84Z5 Other mature T/NK-cell lymphomas, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb C84Z6 Other mature T/NK-cell lymphomas, intrapelvic lymph nodes

C84Z7 Other mature T/NK-cell lymphomas, spleen C84Z8 Other mature T/NK-cell lymphomas, lymph nodes of multiple sites C84Z9 Other mature T/NK-cell lymphomas, extranodal and solid organ sites Unspecified B-cell lymphoma, unspecified site C8510 C8511 Unspecified B-cell lymphoma, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck C8512 Unspecified B-cell lymphoma, intrathoracic lymph nodes C8513 Unspecified B-cell lymphoma, intra-abdominal lymph nodes C8514 Unspecified B-cell lymphoma, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb Unspecified B-cell lymphoma, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb C8515 C8516 Unspecified B-cell lymphoma, intrapelvic lymph nodes C8517 Unspecified B-cell lymphoma, spleen C8518 Unspecified B-cell lymphoma, lymph nodes of multiple sites C8519 Unspecified B-cell lymphoma, extranodal and solid organ sites C8520 Mediastinal (thymic) large B-cell lymphoma, unspecified site C8521 Mediastinal (thymic) large B-cell lymphoma, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck Mediastinal (thymic) large B-cell lymphoma, intrathoracic lymph nodes C8522 C8523 Mediastinal (thymic) large B-cell lymphoma, intra-abdominal lymph nodes C8524 Mediastinal (thymic) large B-cell lymphoma, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb C8525 Mediastinal (thymic) large B-cell lymphoma, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb C8526 Mediastinal (thymic) large B-cell lymphoma, intrapelvic lymph nodes Mediastinal (thymic) large B-cell lymphoma, spleen C8527 C8528 Mediastinal (thymic) large B-cell lymphoma, lymph nodes of multiple sites C8529 Mediastinal (thymic) large B-cell lymphoma, extranodal and solid organ sites Other specified types of non-Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified site C8580 C8581 Other specified types of non-Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck C8582 Other specified types of non-Hodgkin lymphoma, intrathoracic lymph nodes C8583 Other specified types of non-Hodgkin lymphoma, intra-abdominal lymph nodes C8584 Other specified types of non-Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb C8585 Other specified types of non-Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb C8586 Other specified types of non-Hodgkin lymphoma, intrapelvic lymph nodes C8587 Other specified types of non-Hodgkin lymphoma, spleen Other specified types of non-Hodgkin lymphoma, lymph nodes of multiple sites C8588 C8589 Other specified types of non-Hodgkin lymphoma, extranodal and solid organ sites C8590 Non-Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified, unspecified site C8591 Non-Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified, lymph nodes of head, face, and neck C8592 Non-Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified, intrathoracic lymph nodes C8593 Non-Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified, intra-abdominal lymph nodes C8594 Non-Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified, lymph nodes of axilla and upper limb C8595 Non-Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified, lymph nodes of inguinal region and lower limb C8596 Non-Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified, intrapelvic lymph nodes C8597 Non-Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified, spleen C8598 Non-Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified, lymph nodes of multiple sites C8599 Non-Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified, extranodal and solid organ sites Extranodal NK/T-cell lymphoma, nasal type C860 Hepatosplenic T-cell lymphoma C861 Hepatosplenic T-cell lymphoma not having achieved remission C8610 C862 Enteropathy-type (intestinal) T-cell lymphoma C8620 Enteropathy-type (intestinal) T-cell lymphoma not having achieved remission

C863	Subcutaneous panniculitis-like T-cell lymphoma
C8630	Subcutaneous panniculitis-like T-cell lymphoma not having achieved remission
C864	Blastic NK-cell lymphoma
C8640	Blastic NK-cell lymphoma not having achieved remission
C865	Angioimmunoblastic T-cell lymphoma
C8650	Angioimmunoblastic T-cell lymphoma not having achieved remission
C866	Primary cutaneous CD30-positive T-cell proliferations
C8660	Primary cutaneous CD30-positive T-cell proliferations not having achieved remission
C8800	Waldenstrom macroglobulinemia not having achieved remission
C8820	Heavy chain disease not having achieved remission
C8830	Immunoproliferative small intestinal disease not having achieved remission
C884	Extranodal marginal zone B-cell lymphoma of mucosa-associated lymphoid tissue [MALT-
	lymphoma]
C8840	Extranodal marginal zone B-cell lymphoma of mucosa-associated lymphoid tissue [MALT-
	lymphoma] not having achieved remission
C8880	Other malignant immunoproliferative diseases not having achieved remission
C8890	Malignant immunoproliferative disease, unspecified not having achieved remission
C9140	Hairy cell leukemia not having achieved remission
C9141	Hairy cell leukemia, in remission
C9142	Hairy cell leukemia, in relapse
C960	Multifocal and multisystemic (disseminated) Langerhans-cell histiocytosis
C962	Malignant mast cell tumor
C9620	Malignant mast cell neoplasm, unspecified
C9621	Aggressive systemic mastocytosis
C9622	Mast cell sarcoma
C9629	Other malignant mast cell neoplasm
C964	Sarcoma of dendritic cells (accessory cells)
C969	Malignant neoplasm of lymphoid, hematopoietic and related tissue, unspecified
C96A	Histiocytic sarcoma
C96Z	Other specified malignant neoplasms of lymphoid, hematopoietic and related tissue
D4771	Post-transplant lymphoproliferative disorder (PTLD)

D47Z1 Post-transplant lymphoproliferative disorder (PTLD)

#### Metastatic

C770	Secondary and unspecified malignant neoplasm of lymph nodes of head, face and neck
C771	Secondary and unspecified malignant neoplasm of intrathoracic lymph nodes
C772	Secondary and unspecified malignant neoplasm of intra-abdominal lymph nodes
C773	Secondary and unspecified malignant neoplasm of axilla and upper limb lymph nodes
C774	Secondary and unspecified malignant neoplasm of inguinal and lower limb lymph nodes
C775	Secondary and unspecified malignant neoplasm of intrapelvic lymph nodes
C778	Secondary and unspecified malignant neoplasm of lymph nodes of multiple regions
C779	Secondary and unspecified malignant neoplasm of lymph node, unspecified
C7800	Secondary malignant neoplasm of unspecified lung
C7801	Secondary malignant neoplasm of right lung
C7802	Secondary malignant neoplasm of left lung
C781	Secondary malignant neoplasm of mediastinum
C782	Secondary malignant neoplasm of pleura
C7830	Secondary malignant neoplasm of unspecified respiratory organ
C7839	Secondary malignant neoplasm of other respiratory organs

0704	
C784	Secondary malignant neoplasm of small intestine
C785	Secondary malignant neoplasm of large intestine and rectum
C786	Secondary malignant neoplasm of retroperitoneum and peritoneum
C787	Secondary malignant neoplasm of liver and intrahepatic bile duct
C7880	Secondary malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ
C7889	Secondary malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs
C7900	Secondary malignant neoplasm of unspecified kidney and renal pelvis
C7901	Secondary malignant neoplasm of right kidney and renal pelvis
C7902	Secondary malignant neoplasm of left kidney and renal pelvis
C7910	Secondary malignant neoplasm of unspecified urinary organs
C7911	Secondary malignant neoplasm of bladder
C7919	Secondary malignant neoplasm of other urinary organs
C792	Secondary malignant neoplasm of skin
C7931	Secondary malignant neoplasm of brain
C7932	Secondary malignant neoplasm of cerebral meninges
C7940	Secondary malignant neoplasm of unspecified part of nervous system
C7949	Secondary malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous system
C7951	Secondary malignant neoplasm of bone
C7952	Secondary malignant neoplasm of bone marrow
C7960	Secondary malignant neoplasm of unspecified ovary
C7961	Secondary malignant neoplasm of right ovary
C7962	Secondary malignant neoplasm of left ovary
C7963	Secondary malignant neoplasm of bilateral ovaries
C7970	Secondary malignant neoplasm of unspecified adrenal gland
C7971	Secondary malignant neoplasm of right adrenal gland
C7972	Secondary malignant neoplasm of left adrenal gland
C7981	Secondary malignant neoplasm of breast
C7982	Secondary malignant neoplasm of genital organs
C7989	Secondary malignant neoplasm of other specified sites
C799	Secondary malignant neoplasm of unspecified site
C800	Disseminated malignant neoplasm, unspecified
C847A	Anaplastic large cell lymphoma, ALK-negative, breast

#### Myeloma, Etc.

C882	Heavy chain disease
C883	Immunoproliferative small intestinal disease
C888	Other malignant immunoproliferative diseases
C889	Malignant immunoproliferative disease, unspecified
C9000	Multiple myeloma not having achieved remission
C9001	Multiple myeloma in remission
C9002	Multiple myeloma in relapse
C9010	Plasma cell leukemia not having achieved remission
C9012	Plasma cell leukemia in relapse
C9020	Extramedullary plasmacytoma not having achieved remission
C9022	Extramedullary plasmacytoma in relapse
C9030	Solitary plasmacytoma not having achieved remission
C9032	Solitary plasmacytoma in relapse
C9440	Acute panmyelosis with myelofibrosis not having achieved remission

- C9441 Acute panmyelosis with myelofibrosis, in remission
- C9442 Acute panmyelosis with myelofibrosis, in relapse
- C946 Myelodysplastic disease, not classified
- D460 Refractory anemia without ring sideroblasts, so stated
- D461 Refractory anemia with ring sideroblasts
- D4620 Refractory anemia with excess of blasts, unspecified
- D4621 Refractory anemia with excess of blasts 1
- D4622 Refractory anemia with excess of blasts 2
- D464 Refractory anemia, unspecified
- D469 Myelodysplastic syndrome, unspecified
- D46A Refractory cytopenia with multilineage dysplasia
- D46B Refractory cytopenia with multilineage dysplasia and ring sideroblasts
- D46C Myelodysplastic syndrome with isolated del(5q) chromosomal abnormality
- D46Z Other myelodysplastic syndromes
- D471 Chronic myeloproliferative disease
- D473 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia
- D474 Osteomyelofibrosis
- D479 Neoplasm of uncertain behavior of lymphoid, hematopoietic and related tissue, unspecified
- D47Z2 Castleman disease
- D47Z9 Other specified neoplasms of uncertain behavior of lymphoid, hematopoietic and related tissue
- D7589 Other specified diseases of blood and blood-forming organs
- D77 Other disorders of blood and blood-forming organs in diseases classified elsewhere
- D892 Hypergammaglobulinemia, unspecified

#### Other Cancer

C4000	Malignant neoplasm of scapula and long bones of unspecified upper limb
C4001	Malignant neoplasm of scapula and long bones of right upper limb
C4002	Malignant neoplasm of scapula and long bones of left upper limb
C4010	Malignant neoplasm of short bones of unspecified upper limb
C4011	Malignant neoplasm of short bones of right upper limb
C4012	Malignant neoplasm of short bones of left upper limb
C4020	Malignant neoplasm of long bones of unspecified lower limb
C4021	Malignant neoplasm of long bones of right lower limb
C4022	Malignant neoplasm of long bones of left lower limb
C4030	Malignant neoplasm of short bones of unspecified lower limb
C4031	Malignant neoplasm of short bones of right lower limb
C4032	Malignant neoplasm of short bones of left lower limb
C4080	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of bone and articular cartilage of unspecified limb
C4081	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of bone and articular cartilage of right limb
C4082	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of bone and articular cartilage of left limb
C4090	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified bones and articular cartilage of unspecified limb
C4091	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified bones and articular cartilage of right limb
C4092	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified bones and articular cartilage of left limb
C410	Malignant neoplasm of bones of skull and face
C411	Malignant neoplasm of mandible
C412	Malignant neoplasm of vertebral column
C413	Malignant neoplasm of ribs, sternum and clavicle

C414	Malignant neoplasm of pelvic bones, sacrum and coccyx
C419	Malignant neoplasm of bone and articular cartilage, unspecified
C460	Kaposi's sarcoma of skin
C461	Kaposi's sarcoma of soft tissue
C462	Kaposi's sarcoma of palate
C463	Kaposi's sarcoma of lymph nodes
C464	Kaposi's sarcoma of gastrointestinal sites
C4650	Kaposi's sarcoma of unspecified lung
C4651	Kaposi's sarcoma of right lung
C4652	Kaposi's sarcoma of left lung
C467	Kaposi's sarcoma of other sites
C469	Kaposi's sarcoma, unspecified
C470	Malignant neoplasm of peripheral nerves of head, face and neck
C4710	Malignant neoplasm of peripheral nerves of unspecified upper limb, including shoulder
C4711	Malignant neoplasm of peripheral nerves of right upper limb, including shoulder
C4712	Malignant neoplasm of peripheral nerves of left upper limb, including shoulder
C4720	Malignant neoplasm of peripheral nerves of unspecified lower limb, including hip
C4721	Malignant neoplasm of peripheral nerves of right lower limb, including hip
C4722	Malignant neoplasm of peripheral nerves of left lower limb, including hip
C473	Malignant neoplasm of peripheral nerves of thorax
C474	Malignant neoplasm of peripheral nerves of abdomen
C475	Malignant neoplasm of peripheral nerves of pelvis
C476	Malignant neoplasm of peripheral nerves of trunk, unspecified
C478	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of peripheral nerves and autonomic nervous system
C479	Malignant neoplasm of peripheral nerves and autonomic nervous system, unspecified
C490	Malignant neoplasm of connective and soft tissue of head, face and neck
C4910	Malignant neoplasm of connective and soft tissue of unspecified upper limb, including
	shoulder
C4911	Malignant neoplasm of connective and soft tissue of right upper limb, including shoulder
C4912	Malignant neoplasm of connective and soft tissue of left upper limb, including shoulder
C4920	Malignant neoplasm of connective and soft tissue of unspecified lower limb, including hip
C4921	Malignant neoplasm of connective and soft tissue of right lower limb, including hip
C4922	Malignant neoplasm of connective and soft tissue of left lower limb, including hip
C493	Malignant neoplasm of connective and soft tissue of thorax
C494	Malignant neoplasm of connective and soft tissue of abdomen
C495	Malignant neoplasm of connective and soft tissue of pelvis
C496	Malignant neoplasm of connective and soft tissue of trunk, unspecified
C498	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of connective and soft tissue
C499	Malignant neoplasm of connective and soft tissue, unspecified
C49A0	Gastrointestinal stromal tumor, unspecified site
C49A1	Gastrointestinal stromal tumor of esophagus
C49A2	Gastrointestinal stromal tumor of stomach
C49A3	Gastrointestinal stromal tumor of small intestine
C49A4	Gastrointestinal stromal tumor of large intestine
C49A5	Gastrointestinal stromal tumor of rectum
C49A9	Gastrointestinal stromal tumor of other sites
C4A111	Merkel cell carcinoma of right upper eyelid, including canthus
C4A112	Merkel cell carcinoma of right lower eyelid, including canthus
C4A121	Merkel cell carcinoma of left upper eyelid, including canthus
-	

C4A122	Merkel cell carcinoma of left lower eyelid, including canthus
C561	Malignant neoplasm of right ovary
C562	Malignant neoplasm of left ovary
C563	Malignant neoplasm of bilateral ovaries
C569	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified ovary
C5700	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified fallopian tube
C5701	Malignant neoplasm of right fallopian tube
C5702	Malignant neoplasm of left fallopian tube
C5710	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified broad ligament
C5711	Malignant neoplasm of right broad ligament
C5712	Malignant neoplasm of left broad ligament
C5720	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified round ligament
C5721	Malignant neoplasm of right round ligament
C5722	Malignant neoplasm of left round ligament
C573	Malignant neoplasm of parametrium
C574	Malignant neoplasm of uterine adnexa, unspecified
C58	Malignant neoplasm of placenta
C700	Malignant neoplasm of cerebral meninges
C701	Malignant neoplasm of spinal meninges
C709	Malignant neoplasm of meninges, unspecified
C710	Malignant neoplasm of cerebrum, except lobes and ventricles
C711	Malignant neoplasm of frontal lobe
C712	Malignant neoplasm of temporal lobe
C713	Malignant neoplasm of parietal lobe
C714	Malignant neoplasm of occipital lobe
C715	Malignant neoplasm of cerebral ventricle
C716	Malignant neoplasm of cerebellum
C717	Malignant neoplasm of brain stem
C718	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of brain
C719	Malignant neoplasm of brain, unspecified
C720	Malignant neoplasm of spinal cord
C721	Malignant neoplasm of cauda equina
C7220	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified olfactory nerve
C7221	Malignant neoplasm of right olfactory nerve
C7222	Malignant neoplasm of left olfactory nerve
C7230	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified optic nerve
C7231	Malignant neoplasm of right optic nerve
C7232	Malignant neoplasm of left optic nerve
C7240	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified acoustic nerve
C7241	Malignant neoplasm of right acoustic nerve
C7242	Malignant neoplasm of left acoustic nerve
C7250	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified cranial nerve
C7259	Malignant neoplasm of other cranial nerves
C729	Malignant neoplasm of central nervous system, unspecified
C7400	Malignant neoplasm of cortex of unspecified adrenal gland
C7401	Malignant neoplasm of cortex of right adrenal gland
C7402	Malignant neoplasm of cortex of left adrenal gland
C7410	Malignant neoplasm of medulla of unspecified adrenal gland
C7411	Malignant neoplasm of medulla of right adrenal gland

- C7412 Malignant neoplasm of medulla of left adrenal gland
- C7490 Malignant neoplasm of unspecified part of unspecified adrenal gland
- C7491 Malignant neoplasm of unspecified part of right adrenal gland
- C7492 Malignant neoplasm of unspecified part of left adrenal gland
- C751 Malignant neoplasm of pituitary gland
- C752 Malignant neoplasm of craniopharyngeal duct
- C753 Malignant neoplasm of pineal gland

#### Sickle Cell

D5700	Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified
D5701	Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome

- D5702 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration
- D5703 Hb-SS disease with cerebral vascular involvement
- D5704 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis
- D5709 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication
- D571 Sickle-cell disease without crisis
- D5720 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis
- D57211 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome
- D57212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration
- D57213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement
- D57214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis
- D57218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication
- D57219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified
- D57414 Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis
- D57434 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis
- D57454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis
- D5780 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis
- D57811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome
- D57812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration
- D57813 Other sickle-cell disorders with cerebral vascular involvement
- D57814 Other sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis
- D57818 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication
- D57819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified
- H36811 Nonproliferative sickle-cell retinopathy, right eye
- H36812 Nonproliferative sickle-cell retinopathy, left eye
- H36813 Nonproliferative sickle-cell retinopathy, bilateral
- H36819 Nonproliferative sickle-cell retinopathy, unspecified eye
- H36821 Proliferative sickle-cell retinopathy, right eye
- H36822 Proliferative sickle-cell retinopathy, left eye
- H36823 Proliferative sickle-cell retinopathy, bilateral
- H36829 Proliferative sickle-cell retinopathy, unspecified eye

#### Solid Organ Cancer

- C153 Malignant neoplasm of upper third of esophagus
- C154 Malignant neoplasm of middle third of esophagus
- C155 Malignant neoplasm of lower third of esophagus
- C158 Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of esophagus

C159 Malignant neoplasm of esophagus, unspecified C160 Malignant neoplasm of cardia Malignant neoplasm of fundus of stomach C161 Malignant neoplasm of body of stomach C162 Malignant neoplasm of pyloric antrum C163 C164 Malignant neoplasm of pylorus C165 Malignant neoplasm of lesser curvature of stomach, unspecified Malignant neoplasm of greater curvature of stomach, unspecified C166 Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of stomach C168 C169 Malignant neoplasm of stomach, unspecified Malignant neoplasm of duodenum C170 C171 Malignant neoplasm of jejunum Malignant neoplasm of ileum C172 C173 Meckel's diverticulum, malignant C178 Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of small intestine Malignant neoplasm of small intestine, unspecified C179 C180 Malignant neoplasm of cecum Malignant neoplasm of appendix C181 C182 Malignant neoplasm of ascending colon C183 Malignant neoplasm of hepatic flexure Malignant neoplasm of transverse colon C184 C185 Malignant neoplasm of splenic flexure Malignant neoplasm of descending colon C186 Malignant neoplasm of sigmoid colon C187 Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of colon C188 C189 Malignant neoplasm of colon, unspecified Malignant neoplasm of rectosigmoid junction C19 Malignant neoplasm of rectum C20 C210 Malignant neoplasm of anus, unspecified Malignant neoplasm of anal canal C211 C212 Malignant neoplasm of cloacogenic zone C218 Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of rectum, anus and anal canal C220 Liver cell carcinoma C221 Intrahepatic bile duct carcinoma Hepatoblastoma C222 C223 Angiosarcoma of liver C224 Other sarcomas of liver C227 Other specified carcinomas of liver C228 Malignant neoplasm of liver, primary, unspecified as to type C229 Malignant neoplasm of liver, not specified as primary or secondary C23 Malignant neoplasm of gallbladder C240 Malignant neoplasm of extrahepatic bile duct Malignant neoplasm of ampulla of Vater C241 C248 Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of biliary tract C249 Malignant neoplasm of biliary tract, unspecified Malignant neoplasm of head of pancreas C250 Malignant neoplasm of body of pancreas C251 C252 Malignant neoplasm of tail of pancreas C253 Malignant neoplasm of pancreatic duct

C254	Malignant neoplasm of endocrine pancreas
C257	Malignant neoplasm of other parts of pancreas
C258	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of pancreas
C259	Malignant neoplasm of pancreas, unspecified
C260	Malignant neoplasm of intestinal tract, part unspecified
C261	Malignant neoplasm of spleen
C269	Malignant neoplasm of ill-defined sites within the digestive system
C33	Malignant neoplasm of trachea
C3400	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified main bronchus
C3401	Malignant neoplasm of right main bronchus
C3402	Malignant neoplasm of left main bronchus
C3410	Malignant neoplasm of upper lobe, unspecified bronchus or lung
C3411	Malignant neoplasm of upper lobe, right bronchus or lung
C3412	Malignant neoplasm of upper lobe, left bronchus or lung
C342	Malignant neoplasm of middle lobe, bronchus or lung
C3430	Malignant neoplasm of lower lobe, unspecified bronchus or lung
C3431	Malignant neoplasm of lower lobe, right bronchus or lung
C3432	Malignant neoplasm of lower lobe, left bronchus or lung
C3480	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of unspecified bronchus and lun
C3481	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of right bronchus and lung
C3482	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of left bronchus and lung
C3490	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified part of unspecified bronchus or lung
C3491	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified part of right bronchus or lung
C3492	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified part of left bronchus or lung
C384	Malignant neoplasm of pleura
C430	Malignant melanoma of lip
C4310	Malignant melanoma of unspecified eyelid, including canthus
C4311	Malignant melanoma of right eyelid, including canthus
C43111	Malignant melanoma of right upper eyelid, including canthus
C43112	Malignant melanoma of right lower eyelid, including canthus
C4312	Malignant melanoma of left eyelid, including canthus
C43121	Malignant melanoma of left upper eyelid, including canthus
C43122	Malignant melanoma of left lower eyelid, including canthus
C4320	Malignant melanoma of unspecified ear and external auricular canal
C4321	Malignant melanoma of right ear and external auricular canal
C4322	Malignant melanoma of left ear and external auricular canal
C4330	Malignant melanoma of unspecified part of face
C4331	Malignant melanoma of nose
C4339	Malignant melanoma of other parts of face
C434	Malignant melanoma of scalp and neck
C4351	Malignant melanoma of anal skin
C4352	Malignant melanoma of skin of breast
C4359	Malignant melanoma of other part of trunk
C4360	Malignant melanoma of unspecified upper limb, including shoulder
C4361	Malignant melanoma of right upper limb, including shoulder
C4362	Malignant melanoma of left upper limb, including shoulder
C4370	Malignant melanoma of unspecified lower limb, including hip
C4371	Malignant melanoma of right lower limb, including hip
C4372	Malignant melanoma of left lower limb, including hip

lung

C438 Malignant melanoma of overlapping sites of skin C439 Malignant melanoma of skin, unspecified C450 Mesothelioma of pleura Mesothelioma of peritoneum C451 Mesothelioma of other sites C457 C459 Mesothelioma, unspecified C480 Malignant neoplasm of retroperitoneum Malignant neoplasm of specified parts of peritoneum C481 Malignant neoplasm of peritoneum, unspecified C482 C488 Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of retroperitoneum and peritoneum C50011 Malignant neoplasm of nipple and areola, right female breast Malignant neoplasm of nipple and areola, left female breast C50012 Malignant neoplasm of nipple and areola, unspecified female breast C50019 Malignant neoplasm of nipple and areola, right male breast C50021 C50022 Malignant neoplasm of nipple and areola, left male breast Malignant neoplasm of nipple and areola, unspecified male breast C50029 C50111 Malignant neoplasm of central portion of right female breast Malignant neoplasm of central portion of left female breast C50112 C50119 Malignant neoplasm of central portion of unspecified female breast C50121 Malignant neoplasm of central portion of right male breast Malignant neoplasm of central portion of left male breast C50122 C50129 Malignant neoplasm of central portion of unspecified male breast C50211 Malignant neoplasm of upper-inner quadrant of right female breast C50212 Malignant neoplasm of upper-inner quadrant of left female breast C50219 Malignant neoplasm of upper-inner quadrant of unspecified female breast C50221 Malignant neoplasm of upper-inner quadrant of right male breast C50222 Malignant neoplasm of upper-inner quadrant of left male breast C50229 Malignant neoplasm of upper-inner quadrant of unspecified male breast C50311 Malignant neoplasm of lower-inner quadrant of right female breast C50312 Malignant neoplasm of lower-inner quadrant of left female breast C50319 Malignant neoplasm of lower-inner quadrant of unspecified female breast C50321 Malignant neoplasm of lower-inner quadrant of right male breast Malignant neoplasm of lower-inner quadrant of left male breast C50322 C50329 Malignant neoplasm of lower-inner quadrant of unspecified male breast C50411 Malignant neoplasm of upper-outer quadrant of right female breast C50412 Malignant neoplasm of upper-outer quadrant of left female breast C50419 Malignant neoplasm of upper-outer quadrant of unspecified female breast C50421 Malignant neoplasm of upper-outer quadrant of right male breast C50422 Malignant neoplasm of upper-outer quadrant of left male breast C50429 Malignant neoplasm of upper-outer quadrant of unspecified male breast C50511 Malignant neoplasm of lower-outer quadrant of right female breast C50512 Malignant neoplasm of lower-outer quadrant of left female breast C50519 Malignant neoplasm of lower-outer quadrant of unspecified female breast C50521 Malignant neoplasm of lower-outer quadrant of right male breast Malignant neoplasm of lower-outer quadrant of left male breast C50522 C50529 Malignant neoplasm of lower-outer quadrant of unspecified male breast C50611 Malignant neoplasm of axillary tail of right female breast C50612 Malignant neoplasm of axillary tail of left female breast C50619 Malignant neoplasm of axillary tail of unspecified female breast

C50621	Malignant neoplasm of axillary tail of right male breast
C50622	Malignant neoplasm of axillary tail of left male breast
C50629	Malignant neoplasm of axillary tail of unspecified male breast
C50811	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of right female breast
C50812	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of left female breast
C50819	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of unspecified female breast
C50821	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of right male breast
C50822	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of left male breast
C50829	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of unspecified male breast
C50911	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of right female breast
C50912	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of left female breast
C50919	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of unspecified female breast
C50921	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of right male breast
C50922	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of left male breast
C50929	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of unspecified male breast
C510	Malignant neoplasm of labium majus
C511	Malignant neoplasm of labium minus
C512	Malignant neoplasm of clitoris
C518	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of vulva
C519	Malignant neoplasm of vulva, unspecified
C52	Malignant neoplasm of vagina
C530	Malignant neoplasm of endocervix
C531	Malignant neoplasm of exocervix
C538	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of cervix uteri
C539	Malignant neoplasm of cervix uteri, unspecified
C540	Malignant neoplasm of isthmus uteri
C541	Malignant neoplasm of endometrium
C542	Malignant neoplasm of myometrium
C543	Malignant neoplasm of fundus uteri
C548	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of corpus uteri
C549	Malignant neoplasm of corpus uteri, unspecified
C55	Malignant neoplasm of uterus, part unspecified
C577	Malignant neoplasm of other specified female genital organs
C578	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of female genital organs
C579	Malignant neoplasm of female genital organ, unspecified
C600	Malignant neoplasm of prepuce
C601	Malignant neoplasm of glans penis
C602	Malignant neoplasm of body of penis
C608	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of penis
C609	Malignant neoplasm of penis, unspecified
C61	Malignant neoplasm of prostate
C6200	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified undescended testis
C6201	Malignant neoplasm of undescended right testis
C6202	Malignant neoplasm of undescended left testis
C6210	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified descended testis
C6211	Malignant neoplasm of descended right testis
C6212	Malignant neoplasm of descended left testis
C6290	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified testis, unspecified whether descended or undescended
C6291	Malignant neoplasm of right testis, unspecified whether descended or undescended

Produced by The University of Michigan Kidney Epidemiology and Cost Center

C6292 Malignant neoplasm of left testis, unspecified whether descended or undescended C6300 Malignant neoplasm of unspecified epididymis Malignant neoplasm of right epididymis C6301 Malignant neoplasm of left epididymis C6302 Malignant neoplasm of unspecified spermatic cord C6310 C6311 Malignant neoplasm of right spermatic cord C6312 Malignant neoplasm of left spermatic cord Malignant neoplasm of scrotum C632 Malignant neoplasm of other specified male genital organs C637 C638 Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of male genital organs Malignant neoplasm of male genital organ, unspecified C639 C641 Malignant neoplasm of right kidney, except renal pelvis Malignant neoplasm of left kidney, except renal pelvis C642 Malignant neoplasm of unspecified kidney, except renal pelvis C649 C651 Malignant neoplasm of right renal pelvis Malignant neoplasm of left renal pelvis C652 C659 Malignant neoplasm of unspecified renal pelvis Malignant neoplasm of right ureter C661 Malignant neoplasm of left ureter C662 C669 Malignant neoplasm of unspecified ureter Malignant neoplasm of trigone of bladder C670 C671 Malignant neoplasm of dome of bladder Malignant neoplasm of lateral wall of bladder C672 Malignant neoplasm of anterior wall of bladder C673 C674 Malignant neoplasm of posterior wall of bladder C675 Malignant neoplasm of bladder neck Malignant neoplasm of ureteric orifice C676 Malignant neoplasm of urachus C677 Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of bladder C678 Malignant neoplasm of bladder, unspecified C679 C680 Malignant neoplasm of urethra C681 Malignant neoplasm of paraurethral glands Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of urinary organs C688 C689 Malignant neoplasm of urinary organ, unspecified C6900 Malignant neoplasm of unspecified conjunctiva C6901 Malignant neoplasm of right conjunctiva C6902 Malignant neoplasm of left conjunctiva C6910 Malignant neoplasm of unspecified cornea C6911 Malignant neoplasm of right cornea Malignant neoplasm of left cornea C6912 Malignant neoplasm of unspecified retina C6920 C6921 Malignant neoplasm of right retina Malignant neoplasm of left retina C6922 C6930 Malignant neoplasm of unspecified choroid Malignant neoplasm of right choroid C6931 Malignant neoplasm of left choroid C6932 Malignant neoplasm of unspecified ciliary body C6940 C6941 Malignant neoplasm of right ciliary body

List of Codes Used to Identify Measures Reported in the Quarterly Dialysis Facility Compare Reports

C6942 Malignant neoplasm of left ciliary body

July 2025

C6950	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified lacrimal gland and duct
C6951	Malignant neoplasm of right lacrimal gland and duct
C6952	Malignant neoplasm of left lacrimal gland and duct
C6960	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified orbit
C6961	Malignant neoplasm of right orbit
C6962	Malignant neoplasm of left orbit
C6980	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of unspecified eye and adnexa
C6981	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of right eye and adnexa
C6982	Malignant neoplasm of overlapping sites of left eye and adnexa
C6990	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of unspecified eye
C6991	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of right eye
C6992	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of left eye
C73	Malignant neoplasm of thyroid gland
C750	Malignant neoplasm of parathyroid gland
C754	Malignant neoplasm of carotid body
C755	Malignant neoplasm of aortic body and other paraganglia
C758	Malignant neoplasm with pluriglandular involvement, unspecified
C759	Malignant neoplasm of endocrine gland, unspecified
C760	Malignant neoplasm of head, face and neck
C761	Malignant neoplasm of thorax
C762	Malignant neoplasm of abdomen
C763	Malignant neoplasm of pelvis
C7640	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified upper limb
C7641	Malignant neoplasm of right upper limb
C7642	Malignant neoplasm of left upper limb
C7650	Malignant neoplasm of unspecified lower limb
C7651	Malignant neoplasm of right lower limb
C7652	Malignant neoplasm of left lower limb
C768	Malignant neoplasm of other specified ill-defined sites
C801	Malignant (primary) neoplasm, unspecified
C802	Malignant neoplasm associated with transplanted organ
D030	Melanoma in situ of lip
D0310	Melanoma in situ of unspecified eyelid, including canthus
D0311	Melanoma in situ of right eyelid, including canthus
D03111	Melanoma in situ of right upper eyelid, including canthus
D03112	Melanoma in situ of right lower eyelid, including canthus
D0312	Melanoma in situ of left eyelid, including canthus
D03121	Melanoma in situ of left upper eyelid, including canthus
D03122	Melanoma in situ of left lowere eyelid, including canthus
D0320	Melanoma in situ of unspecified ear and external auricular canal
D0321	Melanoma in situ of right ear and external auricular canal
D0322	Melanoma in situ of left ear and external auricular canal
D0330	Melanoma in situ of unspecified part of face
D0339	Melanoma in situ of other parts of face
D034	Melanoma in situ of scalp and neck
D0351	Melanoma in situ of anal skin
D0352	Melanoma in situ of breast (skin) (soft tissue)
D0359	Melanoma in situ of other part of trunk
D0360	Melanoma in situ of unspecified upper limb, including shoulder

D0361 D0362	Melanoma in situ of right upper limb, including shoulder Melanoma in situ of left upper limb, including shoulder
D0370	Melanoma in situ of unspecified lower limb, including hip
D0371 D0372	Melanoma in situ of right lower limb, including hip Melanoma in situ of left lower limb, including hip
D0372 D038	Melanoma in situ of other sites
D039	Melanoma in situ, unspecified
Z86006	Personal history of melanoma in-situ

## Table 1b: Transfusion Summary for Medicare Dialysis Patients,Codes Used to Identify Transfusion Events

**Revenue Center Codes** 

- 0380 Blood General Classification
- 0381 Blood Packed Red Cells
- 0382 Blood Whole Blood
- 0389 Blood Other Blood
- 0390 Blood Storage and Processing General Classification
- 0391 Blood Storage and Processing Administration
- 0392 Blood Storage and Processing Blood Processing and Storage
- 0399 Blood Storage and Processing Other Storage & Processing

#### Procedure Codes

ICD10 Diagnostic Codes (beginning 10/1/2015)

30230H1	Transfusion of Nonautologous Whole Blood into Peripheral Vein, Open Approach
30233H1	Transfusion of Nonautologous Whole Blood into Peripheral Vein, Percutaneous Approach
30240H1	Transfusion of Nonautologous Whole Blood into Central Vein, Open Approach
30243H1	Transfusion of Nonautologous Whole Blood into Central Vein, Percutaneous Approach
30250H1	Transfusion of Nonautologous Whole Blood into Peripheral Artery, Open Approach
30253H1	Transfusion of Nonautologous Whole Blood into Peripheral Artery, Percutaneous Approach
30260H1	Transfusion of Nonautologous Whole Blood into Central Artery, Open Approach
30263H1	Transfusion of Nonautologous Whole Blood into Central Artery, Percutaneous Approach
30230N1	Transfusion of Nonautologous Red Blood Cells into Peripheral Vein, Open Approach
30230P1	Transfusion of Nonautologous Frozen Red Cells into Peripheral Vein, Open Approach
30233N1	Transfusion of Nonautologous Red Blood Cells into Peripheral Vein, Percutaneous Approach
30233P1	Transfusion of Nonautologous Frozen Red Cells into Peripheral Vein, Percutaneous
	Approach
30240N1	Transfusion of Nonautologous Red Blood Cells into Central Vein, Open Approach
30240P1	Transfusion of Nonautologous Frozen Red Cells into Central Vein, Open Approach
30243N1	Transfusion of Nonautologous Red Blood Cells into Central Vein, Percutaneous Approach
30243P1	Transfusion of Nonautologous Frozen Red Cells into Central Vein, Percutaneous Approach
30250N1	Transfusion of Nonautologous Red Blood Cells into Peripheral Artery, Open Approach
30250P1	Transfusion of Nonautologous Frozen Red Cells into Peripheral Artery, Open Approach

30253N1	Transfusion of Nonautologous Red Blood Cells into Peripheral Artery, Percutaneous
30253P1	Approach Transfusion of Nonautologous Frozen Red Cells into Peripheral Artery, Percutaneous Approach
30260N1	Transfusion of Nonautologous Red Blood Cells into Central Artery, Open Approach
30260P1	Transfusion of Nonautologous Frozen Red Cells into Central Artery, Open Approach
30263N1	Transfusion of Nonautologous Red Blood Cells into Central Artery, Percutaneous Approach
30263P1	Transfusion of Nonautologous Frozen Red Cells into Central Artery, Percutaneous Approach
302A3H1	Transfusion of Nonautologous Whole Blood into Bone Marrow, Percutaneous Approach
302A3N1	Transfusion of Nonautologous Red Blood Cells into Bone Marrow, Percutaneous Approach
302A3P1	Transfusion of Nonautologous Frozen Red Cells into Bone Marrow, Percutaneous Approach

#### Value Codes

37 Pints of blood furnished

#### HCPCS Code

P9010	Whole blood for transfusion
P9011	Blood split unit
P9016	RBC leukocytes reduced
P9021	Red blood cells unit
P9022	Washed red blood cells unit
P9038	RBC irradiated
P9039	RBC deglycerolized
P9040	RBC leukoreduced irradiated
P9051	Blood, l/r, cmv-neg
P9054	Blood, l/r, froz/degly/wash
P9056	Blood, l/r, irradiated
P9057	Red blood cells, frozen/deglycerolized/washed, leukocytes reduced, irradiated, each unit
P9058	RBC, l/r, cmv-neg, irrad
36430	Current Procedural Terminology (CPT) code (transfusion, blood or blood components)

### Table 2a: Vascular Access Measures (SFR and Long-Term Catheter) for Medicare Dialysis Patients Based on Medicare Claims, Codes Used for Exclusions

ICD10 Diagnostic Codes (beginning 10/1/2015)

#### <u>Coma</u>

E035	Myxedema coma
F01511	Vascular dementia, unspecified severity, with agitation

F01518	Vascular dementia, unspecified severity, with other behavioral disturbance
F0152	Vascular dementia, unspecified severity, with psychotic disturbance
F0153	Vascular dementia, unspecified severity, with mood disturbance
F0154	Vascular dementia, unspecified severity, with anxiety
F01A0	Vascular dementia, mild, without behavioral disturbance, psychotic disturbance, mood
	disturbance, and anxiety
F01A11	Vascular dementia, mild, with agitation
F01A18	Vascular dementia, mild, with other behavioral disturbance
F01A2	Vascular dementia, mild, with psychotic disturbance
F01A3	Vascular dementia, mild, with mood disturbance
F01A4	Vascular dementia, mild, with anxiety
F01B0	Vascular dementia, moderate, without behavioral disturbance, psychotic disturbance, mood
E01D11	disturbance, and anxiety
F01B11 F01B18	Vascular dementia, moderate, with agitation
	Vascular dementia, moderate, with other behavioral disturbance
F01B2	Vascular dementia, moderate, with psychotic disturbance
F01B3	Vascular dementia, moderate, with mood disturbance
F01B4	Vascular dementia, moderate, with anxiety
F01C0	Vascular dementia, severe, without behavioral disturbance, psychotic disturbance, mood disturbance, and anxiety
F01C11	Vascular dementia, severe, with agitation
F01C18	Vascular dementia, severe, with other behavioral disturbance
F01C2	Vascular dementia, severe, with psychotic disturbance
F01C3	Vascular dementia, severe, with mood disturbance
F01C4	Vascular dementia, severe, with anxiety
F02811	Dementia in other diseases classified elsewhere, unspecified severity, with agitation
F02818	Dementia in other diseases classified elsewhere, unspecified severity, with other behavioral
102010	disturbance
F0282	Dementia in other diseases classified elsewhere, unspecified severity, with psychotic disturbance
F0283	Dementia in other diseases classified elsewhere, unspecified severity, with mood disturbance
F0284	Dementia in other diseases classified elsewhere, unspecified severity, with anxiety
F02A0	Dementia in other diseases classified elsewhere, mild, without behavioral disturbance, psychotic
	disturbance, mood disturbance, and anxiety
F02A11	Dementia in other diseases classified elsewhere, mild, with agitation
F02A18	Dementia in other diseases classified elsewhere, mild, with other behavioral disturbance
F02A2	Dementia in other diseases classified elsewhere, mild, with psychotic disturbance
F02A3	Dementia in other diseases classified elsewhere, mild, with mood disturbance
F02A4	Dementia in other diseases classified elsewhere, mild, with anxiety
F02B0	Dementia in other diseases classified elsewhere, moderate, without behavioral disturbance,
E02D11	psychotic disturbance, mood disturbance, and anxiety
F02B11	Dementia in other diseases classified elsewhere, moderate, with agitation
F02B18	Dementia in other diseases classified elsewhere, moderate, with other behavioral disturbance
F02B2	Dementia in other diseases classified elsewhere, moderate, with psychotic disturbance

F02B3	Dementia in other diseases classified elsewhere, moderate, with mood disturbance
F02B4	Dementia in other diseases classified elsewhere, moderate, with anxiety
F02C0	Dementia in other diseases classified elsewhere, severe, without behavioral disturbance, psychotic disturbance, mood disturbance, and anxiety
F02C11	Dementia in other diseases classified elsewhere, severe, with agitation
F02C18	Dementia in other diseases classified elsewhere, severe, with other behavioral disturbance
F02C2	Dementia in other diseases classified elsewhere, severe, with psychotic disturbance
F02C3	Dementia in other diseases classified elsewhere, severe, with mood disturbance
F02C4	Dementia in other diseases classified elsewhere, severe, with anxiety
F03911	Unspecified dementia, unspecified severity, with agitation
F03918	Unspecified dementia, unspecified severity, with other behavioral disturbance
F0392	Unspecified dementia, unspecified severity, with psychotic disturbance
F0393	Unspecified dementia, unspecified severity, with mood disturbance
F0394	Unspecified dementia, unspecified severity, with anxiety
F03A0	Unspecified dementia, mild, without behavioral disturbance, psychotic disturbance, mood disturbance, and anxiety
F03A11	Unspecified dementia, mild, with agitation
F03A18	Unspecified dementia, mild, with other behavioral disturbance
F03A2	Unspecified dementia, mild, with psychotic disturbance
F03A3	Unspecified dementia, mild, with mood disturbance
F03A4	Unspecified dementia, mild, with anxiety
F03B0	Unspecified dementia, moderate, without behavioral disturbance, psychotic disturbance, mood disturbance, and anxiety
F03B11	Unspecified dementia, moderate, with agitation
F03B18	Unspecified dementia, moderate, with other behavioral disturbance
F03B2	Unspecified dementia, moderate, with psychotic disturbance
F03B3	Unspecified dementia, moderate, with mood disturbance
F03B4	Unspecified dementia, moderate, with anxiety
F03C0	Unspecified dementia, severe, without behavioral disturbance, psychotic disturbance, mood disturbance, and anxiety
F03C11	Unspecified dementia, severe, with agitation
F03C18	Unspecified dementia, severe, with other behavioral disturbance
F03C2	Unspecified dementia, severe, with psychotic disturbance
F03C3	Unspecified dementia, severe, with mood disturbance
F03C4	Unspecified dementia, severe, with anxiety
G115	Hypomyelination - hypogonadotropic hypogonadism - hypodontia
G116	Leukodystrophy with vanishing white matter disease
G233	Hypomyelination with atrophy of the basal ganglia and cerebellum
G3180	Leukodystrophy, unspecified
G3186	Alexander disease
G3781	Myelin oligodendrocyte glycoprotein antibody disease
G3789	Other specified demyelinating diseases of central nervous system
G40841	KCNQ2-related epilepsy, not intractable, with status epilepticus

List of Codes Used to I	Identify Measures	Reported in the	Quarterly Dialysis	Facility Compare	Reports July 2025
-------------------------	-------------------	-----------------	--------------------	------------------	-------------------

G40842	KCNQ2-related epilepsy, not intractable, without status epilepticus
G40843	KCNQ2-related epilepsy, intractable, with status epilepticus
G40844	KCNQ2-related epilepsy, intractable, without status epilepticus
G40C01	Lafora progressive myoclonus epilepsy, not intractable, with status epilepticus
G40C09	Lafora progressive myoclonus epilepsy, not intractable, without status epilepticus
G40C11	Lafora progressive myoclonus epilepsy, intractable, with status epilepticus
G40C19	Lafora progressive myoclonus epilepsy, intractable, without status epilepticus
G90B	LMNB1-related autosomal dominant leukodystrophy
G931	Anoxic brain damage, not elsewhere classified
G9342	Megaloencephalic leukoencephalopathy with subcortical cysts
G9343	Leukoencephalopathy with calcifications and cysts
G9344	Adult-onset leukodystrophy with axonal spheroids
G9345	Developmental and epileptic encephalopathy
G935	Compression of brain
G936	Cerebral edema
R4020	Unspecified coma
R402110	Coma scale, eyes open, never, unspecified time
R402111	Coma scale, eyes open, never, in the field [EMT or ambulance]
R402112	Coma scale, eyes open, never, at arrival to emergency department
R402113	Coma scale, eyes open, never, at hospital admission
R402114	Coma scale, eyes open, never, 24 hours or more after hospital admission
R402120	Coma scale, eyes open, to pain, unspecified time
R402121	Coma scale, eyes open, to pain, in the field [EMT or ambulance]
R402122	Coma scale, eyes open, to pain, at arrival to emergency department
R402123	Coma scale, eyes open, to pain, at hospital admission
R402124	Coma scale, eyes open, to pain, 24 hours or more after hospital admission
R402210	Coma scale, best verbal response, none, unspecified time
R402211	Coma scale, best verbal response, none, in the field [EMT or ambulance]
R402212	Coma scale, best verbal response, none, at arrival to emergency department
R402213	Coma scale, best verbal response, none, at hospital admission
R402214	Coma scale, best verbal response, none, 24 hours or more after hospital admission
I3131	Malignant pericardial effusion in diseases classified elsewhere
K7682	Hepatic encephalopathy
R4020	Unspecified coma
R402110	Coma scale, eyes open, never, unspecified time
R402111	Coma scale, eyes open, never, in the field [EMT or ambulance]
R402112	Coma scale, eyes open, never, at arrival to emergency department
R402113	Coma scale, eyes open, never, at hospital admission
R402114	Coma scale, eyes open, never, 24 hours or more after hospital admission
R402120	Coma scale, eyes open, to pain, unspecified time
R402121	Coma scale, eyes open, to pain, in the field [EMT or ambulance]

R402122	Coma scale, eyes open, to pain, at arrival to emergency department
R402123	Coma scale, eyes open, to pain, at hospital admission
R402124	Coma scale, eyes open, to pain, 24 hours or more after hospital admission
R402210	Coma scale, best verbal response, none, unspecified time
R402211	Coma scale, best verbal response, none, in the field [EMT or ambulance]
R402212	Coma scale, best verbal response, none, at arrival to emergency department
R402213	Coma scale, best verbal response, none, at hospital admission
R402214	Coma scale, best verbal response, none, 24 hours or more after hospital admission
R402220	Coma scale, best verbal response, incomprehensible words, unspecified time
R402221	Coma scale, best verbal response, incomprehensible words, in the field [EMT or ambulance]
R402222	Coma scale, best verbal response, incomprehensible words, at arrival to emergency department
R402223	Coma scale, best verbal response, incomprehensible words, at hospital admission
R402224	Coma scale, best verbal response, incomprehensible words, 24 hours or more after hospital admission
R402310	Coma scale, best motor response, none, unspecified time
R402311	Coma scale, best motor response, none, in the field [EMT or ambulance]
R402312	Coma scale, best motor response, none, at arrival to emergency department
R402313	Coma scale, best motor response, none, at hospital admission
R402314	Coma scale, best motor response, none, 24 hours or more after hospital admission
R402320	Coma scale, best motor response, extension, unspecified time
R402321	Coma scale, best motor response, extension, in the field [EMT or ambulance]
R402322	Coma scale, best motor response, extension, at arrival to emergency department
R402323	Coma scale, best motor response, extension, at hospital admission
R402324	Coma scale, best motor response, extension, 24 hours or more after hospital admission
R402340	Coma scale, best motor response, flexion withdrawal, unspecified time
R402341	Coma scale, best motor response, flexion withdrawal, in the field [EMT or ambulance]
R402342	Coma scale, best motor response, flexion withdrawal, at arrival to emergency department
R402343	Coma scale, best motor response, flexion withdrawal, at hospital admission
R402344	Coma scale, best motor response, flexion withdrawal, 24 hours or more after hospital admission
R402A	Nontraumatic coma due to underlying condition
R403	Persistent vegetative state
S061XAA	Traumatic cerebral edema with loss of consciousness status unknown, initial encounter
S061XAD	Traumatic cerebral edema with loss of consciousness status unknown, subsequent encounter
S061XAS	Traumatic cerebral edema with loss of consciousness status unknown, sequela
S061X0A	Traumatic cerebral edema without loss of consciousness, initial encounter
S061X1A	Traumatic cerebral edema with loss of consciousness of 30 minutes or less, initial encounter
S061X2A	Traumatic cerebral edema with loss of consciousness of 31 minutes to 59 minutes, initial
S061X3A	encounter Traumatic cerebral edema with loss of consciousness of 1 hour to 5 hours 59 minutes, initial encounter
S061X4A	Traumatic cerebral edema with loss of consciousness of 6 hours to 24 hours, initial encounter
S061X5A	Traumatic cerebral edema with loss of consciousness greater than 24 hours with return to pre existing conscious level, initial encounter

- S061X6A Traumatic cerebral edema with loss of consciousness greater than 24 hours without return to pre-existing conscious level with patient surviving, initial encounter
- S061X7A Traumatic cerebral edema with loss of consciousness of any duration with death due to brain injury prior to regaining consciousness, initial encounter
- S061X8A Traumatic cerebral edema with loss of consciousness of any duration with death due to other cause prior to regaining consciousness, initial encounter
- S061X9A Traumatic cerebral edema with loss of consciousness of unspecified duration, initial encounter
- S062XAA Diffuse traumatic brain injury with loss of consciousness status unknown, initial encounter
- S062XAD Diffuse traumatic brain injury with loss of consciousness status unknown, subsequent encounter
- S062XAS Diffuse traumatic brain injury with loss of consciousness status unknown, sequela
- S0630AA Unspecified focal traumatic brain injury with loss of consciousness status unknown, initial encounter
- S0630AD Unspecified focal traumatic brain injury with loss of consciousness status unknown, subsequent encounter
- S0630AS Unspecified focal traumatic brain injury with loss of consciousness status unknown, sequela
- S0631AA Contusion and laceration of right cerebrum with loss of consciousness status unknown, initial encounter
- S0631AD Contusion and laceration of right cerebrum with loss of consciousness status unknown, subsequent encounter
- S0631AS Contusion and laceration of right cerebrum with loss of consciousness status unknown, sequela
- S0632AA Contusion and laceration of left cerebrum with loss of consciousness status unknown, initial encounter
- S0632AD Contusion and laceration of left cerebrum with loss of consciousness status unknown, subsequent encounter
- S0632AS Contusion and laceration of left cerebrum with loss of consciousness status unknown, sequela
- S0633AA Contusion and laceration of cerebrum, unspecified, with loss of consciousness status unknown, initial encounter
- S0633AD Contusion and laceration of cerebrum, unspecified, with loss of consciousness status unknown, subsequent encounter
- S0633AS Contusion and laceration of cerebrum, unspecified, with loss of consciousness status unknown, sequela
- S0634AA Traumatic hemorrhage of right cerebrum with loss of consciousness status unknown, initial encounter
- S0634AD Traumatic hemorrhage of right cerebrum with loss of consciousness status unknown, subsequent encounter
- S0634AS Traumatic hemorrhage of right cerebrum with loss of consciousness status unknown, sequela
- S0635AA Traumatic hemorrhage of left cerebrum with loss of consciousness status unknown, initial encounter
- S0635AD Traumatic hemorrhage of left cerebrum with loss of consciousness status unknown, subsequent encounter
- S0635AS Traumatic hemorrhage of left cerebrum with loss of consciousness status unknown, sequela
- S0636AA Traumatic hemorrhage of cerebrum, unspecified, with loss of consciousness status unknown, initial encounter
- S0636AD Traumatic hemorrhage of cerebrum, unspecified, with loss of consciousness status unknown, subsequent encounter
- S0636AS Traumatic hemorrhage of cerebrum, unspecified, with loss of consciousness status unknown, sequela
- S0637AA Contusion, laceration, and hemorrhage of cerebellum with loss of consciousness status unknown, initial encounter
- S0637AD Contusion, laceration, and hemorrhage of cerebellum with loss of consciousness status unknown, subsequent encounter
- S0637AS Contusion, laceration, and hemorrhage of cerebellum with loss of consciousness status unknown, sequela
- S0638AA Contusion, laceration, and hemorrhage of brainstem with loss of consciousness status unknown, initial encounter
- S0638AD Contusion, laceration, and hemorrhage of brainstem with loss of consciousness status unknown, subsequent encounter
- S0638AS Contusion, laceration, and hemorrhage of brainstem with loss of consciousness status unknown, sequela
- S064XAA Epidural hemorrhage with loss of consciousness status unknown, initial encounter
- S064XAD Epidural hemorrhage with loss of consciousness status unknown, subsequent encounter
- S064XAS Epidural hemorrhage with loss of consciousness status unknown, sequela
- S065XAA Traumatic subdural hemorrhage with loss of consciousness status unknown, initial encounter
- S065XAD Traumatic subdural hemorrhage with loss of consciousness status unknown, subsequent encounter
- S065XAS Traumatic subdural hemorrhage with loss of consciousness status unknown, sequela
- S066XAA Traumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage with loss of consciousness status unknown, initial encounter

- S066XAD Traumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage with loss of consciousness status unknown, subsequent encounter
- S066XAS Traumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage with loss of consciousness status unknown, sequela
- S0681AA Injury of right internal carotid artery, intracranial portion, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness status unknown, initial encounter
- S0681AD Injury of right internal carotid artery, intracranial portion, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness status unknown, subsequent encounter
- S0681AS Injury of right internal carotid artery, intracranial portion, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness status unknown, sequela
- S0682AA Injury of left internal carotid artery, intracranial portion, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness status unknown, initial encounter
- S0682AD Injury of left internal carotid artery, intracranial portion, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness status unknown, subsequent encounter
- S0682AS Injury of left internal carotid artery, intracranial portion, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness status unknown, sequela
- S0689AA Other specified intracranial injury with loss of consciousness status unknown, initial encounter
- S0689AD Other specified intracranial injury with loss of consciousness status unknown, subsequent encounter
- S0689AS Other specified intracranial injury with loss of consciousness status unknown, sequela
- S068A0A Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified without loss of consciousness, initial encounter
- S068A0D Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified without loss of consciousness, subsequent encounter
- S068A0S Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified without loss of consciousness, sequela
- S068A1A Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness of 30 minutes or less, initial encounter
- S068A1D Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness of 30 minutes or less, subsequent encounter
- S068A1S Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness of 30 minutes or less, sequela
- S068A2A Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness of 31 minutes to 59 minutes, initial encounter
- S068A2D Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness of 31 minutes to 59 minutes, subsequent encounter

- S068A2S Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness of 31 minutes to 59 minutes, sequela
- S068A3A Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness of 1 hour to 5 hours 59 minutes, initial encounter
- S068A3D Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness of 1 hour to 5 hours 59 minutes, subsequent encounter
- S068A3S Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness of 1 hour to 5 hours 59 minutes, sequela
- S068A4A Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness of 6 hours to 24 hours, initial encounter
- S068A4D Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness of 6 hours to 24 hours, subsequent encounter
- S068A4S Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness of 6 hours to 24 hours, sequela
- S068A5A Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness greater than 24 hours with return to pre-existing conscious level, initial encounter
- S068A5D Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness greater than 24 hours with return to pre-existing conscious level, subsequent encounter
- S068A5S Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness greater than 24 hours with return to pre-existing conscious level, sequela
- S068A6A Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness greater than 24 hours without return to pre-existing conscious level with patient, initial encounter
- S068A6D Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness greater than 24 hours without return to pre-existing conscious level with patient, subsequent encounter
- S068A6S Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness greater than 24 hours without return to pre-existing conscious level with patient, sequela
- S068A7A Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness of any duration with death due to brain injury prior to regaining consciousness, initial encounter
- S068A8A Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness of any duration with death due to other cause prior to regaining consciousness, subsequent encounter
- S068A9A Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness of unspecified duration, sequela
- S068A9D Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness of unspecified duration, subsequent encounter

- S068A9S Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness of unspecified duration, sequela
- S068AAA Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness status unknown, initial encounter
- S068AAD Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness status unknown, subsequent encounter
- S068AAS Primary blast injury of brain, not elsewhere classified with loss of consciousness status unknown, sequela
- S069XAA Unspecified intracranial injury with loss of consciousness status unknown, initial encounter
- S069XAD Unspecified intracranial injury with loss of consciousness status unknown, subsequent encounter
- S069XAS Unspecified intracranial injury with loss of consciousness status unknown, sequela
- S06A0XA Traumatic brain compression without herniation, initial encounter
- S06A0XD Traumatic brain compression without herniation, subsequent encounter
- S06A0XS Traumatic brain compression without herniation, sequela
- S06A1XA Traumatic brain compression with herniation, initial encounter
- S06A1XD Traumatic brain compression with herniation, subsequent encounter
- S06A1XS Traumatic brain compression with herniation, sequela

#### End Stage Liver Disease

18500	Esophageal varices without bleeding
18501	Esophageal varices with bleeding
I8510	Secondary esophageal varices without bleeding
I8511	Secondary esophageal varices with bleeding
K7041	Alcoholic hepatic failure with coma
K7111	Toxic liver disease with hepatic necrosis, with
	coma
K7201	Acute and subacute hepatic failure with coma
K7210	Chronic hepatic failure without coma
K7211	Chronic hepatic failure with coma
K7290	Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma
K7291	Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma
K7402	Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis
K766	Portal hypertension
K767	Hepatorenal syndrome
K7681	Hepatopulmonary syndrome
K7682	Hepatic encephalopathy

## O9041 Hepatorenal syndrome following labor and delivery

## Metastatic Cancer

C563	Malignant neoplasm of bilateral ovaries
C770	Secondary and unspecified malignant neoplasm of lymph nodes of head, face and neck
C771	Secondary and unspecified malignant neoplasm of intrathoracic lymph nodes
C772	Secondary and unspecified malignant neoplasm of intra-abdominal lymph nodes
C774	Secondary and unspecified malignant neoplasm of inguinal and lower limb lymph nodes
C775	Secondary and unspecified malignant neoplasm of intrapelvic lymph nodes
C778	Secondary and unspecified malignant neoplasm of lymph nodes of multiple regions
C7800	Secondary malignant neoplasm of unspecified lung
C7801	Secondary malignant neoplasm of right lung
C7802	Secondary malignant neoplasm of left lung
C781	Secondary malignant neoplasm of mediastinum
C782	Secondary malignant neoplasm of pleura
C7830	Secondary malignant neoplasm of unspecified respiratory organ
C7839	Secondary malignant neoplasm of other respiratory organs
C784	Secondary malignant neoplasm of small intestine
C785	Secondary malignant neoplasm of large intestine and rectum
C786	Secondary malignant neoplasm of retroperitoneum and peritoneum
C787	Secondary malignant neoplasm of liver and intrahepatic bile duct
C7880	Secondary malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ
C7889	Secondary malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs
C7900	Secondary malignant neoplasm of unspecified kidney and renal pelvis
C7901	Secondary malignant neoplasm of right kidney and renal pelvis
C7902	Secondary malignant neoplasm of left kidney and renal pelvis
C7910	Secondary malignant neoplasm of unspecified urinary organs
C7911	Secondary malignant neoplasm of bladder
C7919	Secondary malignant neoplasm of other urinary organs
C7931	Secondary malignant neoplasm of brain
C7932	Secondary malignant neoplasm of cerebral meninges
C7940	Secondary malignant neoplasm of unspecified part of nervous system
C7949	Secondary malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous system
C7951	Secondary malignant neoplasm of bone
C7952	Secondary malignant neoplasm of bone marrow
C7960	Secondary malignant neoplasm of unspecified ovary
C7961	Secondary malignant neoplasm of right ovary
C7962	Secondary malignant neoplasm of left ovary
C7963	Secondary malignant neoplasm of bilateral ovaries
C7970	Secondary malignant neoplasm of unspecified adrenal gland
C7971	Secondary malignant neoplasm of right adrenal gland
C7972	Secondary malignant neoplasm of left adrenal gland

C7989	Secondary malignant neoplasm of other specified sites
C799	Secondary malignant neoplasm of unspecified site
C7B00	Secondary carcinoid tumors, unspecified site
C7B01	Secondary carcinoid tumors of distant lymph nodes
C7B02	Secondary carcinoid tumors of liver
C7B03	Secondary carcinoid tumors of bone
C7B04	Secondary carcinoid tumors of peritoneum
C7B09	Secondary carcinoid tumors of other sites
C7B1	Secondary Merkel cell carcinoma
C7B8	Other secondary neuroendocrine tumors
C800	Disseminated malignant neoplasm, unspecified
C810A	Nodular lymphocyte predominant Hodgkin lymphoma, in remission
C811A	Nodular sclerosis Hodgkin lymphoma, in remission
C812A	Mixed cellularity Hodgkin lymphoma, in remission
C813A	Lymphocyte depleted Hodgkin lymphoma, in remission
C814A	Lymphocyte-rich Hodgkin lymphoma, in remission
C817A	Other Hodgkin lymphoma, in remission
C819A	Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified, in remission
C820A	Follicular lymphoma grade I, in remission
C821A	Follicular lymphoma grade II, in remission
C822A	Follicular lymphoma grade III, unspecified, in remission
C823A	Follicular lymphoma grade IIIa, in remission
C824A	Follicular lymphoma grade IIIb, in remission
C825A	Diffuse follicle center lymphoma, in remission
C826A	Cutaneous follicle center lymphoma, in remission
C828A	Other types of follicular lymphoma, in remission
C829A	Follicular lymphoma, unspecified, in remission
C830A	Small cell B-cell lymphoma, in remission
C831A	Mantle cell lymphoma, in remission
C83390	Primary central nervous system lymphoma
C83398	Diffuse large B-cell lymphoma of other extranodal and solid organ sites
C833A	Diffuse large B-cell lymphoma, in remission
C835A	Lymphoblastic (diffuse) lymphoma, in remission
C837A	Burkitt lymphoma, in remission
C838A	Other non-follicular lymphoma, in remission
C839A	Non-follicular (diffuse) lymphoma, unspecified, in remission
C840A	Mycosis fungoides, in remission
C841A	Sezary disease, in remission
C844A	Peripheral T-cell lymphoma, not elsewhere classified, in remission
C846A	Anaplastic large cell lymphoma, ALK-positive, in remission
C847A	Anaplastic large cell lymphoma, ALK-negative, breast
	-

C847B Anaplastic large cell lymphoma, ALK-negative, in remission C849A Mature T/NK-cell lymphomas, unspecified, in remission Cutaneous T-cell lymphoma, unspecified, in remission C84AA Other mature T/NK-cell lymphomas, in remission C84ZA C851A Unspecified B-cell lymphoma, in remission C852A Mediastinal (thymic) large B-cell lymphoma, in remission C858A Other specified types of non-Hodgkin lymphoma, in remission C859A Non-Hodgkin lymphoma, unspecified, in remission C8600 Extranodal NK/T-cell lymphoma, nasal type not having achieved remission C8601 Extranodal NK/T-cell lymphoma, nasal type, in remission C8610 Hepatosplenic T-cell lymphoma not having achieved remission Hepatosplenic T-cell lymphoma, in remission C8611 Enteropathy-type (intestinal) T-cell lymphoma not having achieved remission C8620 C8621 Enteropathy-type (intestinal) T-cell lymphoma, in remission C8630 Subcutaneous panniculitis-like T-cell lymphoma not having achieved remission C8631 Subcutaneous panniculitis-like T-cell lymphoma, in remission C8640 Blastic NK-cell lymphoma not having achieved remission C8641 Blastic NK-cell lymphoma, in remission C8650 Angioimmunoblastic T-cell lymphoma not having achieved remission C8651 Angioimmunoblastic T-cell lymphoma, in remission C8660 Primary cutaneous CD30-positive T-cell proliferations not having achieved remission C8661 Primary cutaneous CD30-positive T-cell proliferations, in remission C8800 Waldenstrom macroglobulinemia not having achieved remission C8801 Waldenstrom macroglobulinemia, in remission C8820 Heavy chain disease not having achieved remission C8821 Heavy chain disease, in remission C8830 Immunoproliferative small intestinal disease not having achieved remission C8831 Immunoproliferative small intestinal disease, in remission C8840 Extranodal marginal zone B-cell lymphoma of mucosa-associated lymphoid tissue [MALTlymphoma] not having achieved remission C8841 Extranodal marginal zone B-cell lymphoma of mucosa-associated lymphoid tissue [MALTlymphoma], in remission C8880 Other malignant immunoproliferative diseases not having achieved remission C8881 Other malignant immunoproliferative diseases, in remission Malignant immunoproliferative disease, unspecified not having achieved remission C8890 C8891 Malignant immunoproliferative disease, unspecified, in remission C9100 Acute lymphoblastic leukemia not having achieved remission C9101 Acute lymphoblastic leukemia, in remission Acute lymphoblastic leukemia, in relapse C9102 C9200 Acute myeloblastic leukemia, not having achieved remission C9201 Acute myeloblastic leukemia, in remission C9202 Acute myeloblastic leukemia, in relapse

C9240	Acute promyelocytic leukemia, not having achieved remission
C9241	Acute promyelocytic leukemia, in remission
C9242	Acute promyelocytic leukemia, in relapse
C9250	Acute myelomonocytic leukemia, not having achieved remission
C9251	Acute myelomonocytic leukemia, in remission
C9252	Acute myelomonocytic leukemia, in relapse
C9260	Acute myeloid leukemia with 11q23-abnormality not having achieved remission
C9261	Acute myeloid leukemia with 11q23-abnormality in remission
C9262	Acute myeloid leukemia with 11q23-abnormality in relapse
C92A0	Acute myeloid leukemia with multilineage dysplasia, not having achieved remission
C92A1	Acute myeloid leukemia with multilineage dysplasia, in remission
C92A2	Acute myeloid leukemia with multilineage dysplasia, in relapse
C9300	Acute monoblastic/monocytic leukemia, not having achieved remission
C9301	Acute monoblastic/monocytic leukemia, in remission
C9302	Acute monoblastic/monocytic leukemia, in relapse
C9400	Acute erythroid leukemia, not having achieved remission
C9401	Acute erythroid leukemia, in remission
C9402	Acute erythroid leukemia, in relapse
C9500	Acute leukemia of unspecified cell type not having achieved remission
C9501	Acute leukemia of unspecified cell type, in remission
C9502	Acute leukemia of unspecified cell type, in relapse
I3131	Malignant pericardial effusion in diseases classified elsewhere

# Table 2b: Standardized Fistula Rate (SFR) for Medicare DialysisPatients Based on Medicare Claims, Codes Used for PrevalentComorbidities Adjusted in Model

ICD10 Diagnostic Codes (beginning 10/1/2015)

<u>Anemia</u>

- D510 Vitamin B12 deficiency anemia due to intrinsic factor deficiency D511 Vitamin B12 deficiency anemia due to selective vitamin B12 malabsorption with proteinuria D512 Transcobalamin II deficiency D513 Other dietary vitamin B12 deficiency anemia D518 Other vitamin B12 deficiency anemias D519 Vitamin B12 deficiency anemia, unspecified Dietary folate deficiency anemia D520 D521 Drug-induced folate deficiency anemia
- D528 Other folate deficiency anemias
- D529 Folate deficiency anemia, unspecified

D520	Destain deficiences anomia
D530	Protein deficiency anemia
D531	Other megaloblastic anemias, not elsewhere classified
D532	Scorbutic anemia
D538	Other specified nutritional anemias
D539	Nutritional anemia, unspecified
D550	Anemia due to glucose-6-phosphate dehydrogenase [G6PD] deficiency
D551	Anemia due to other disorders of glutathione metabolism
D552	Anemia due to disorders of glycolytic enzymes
D5521	Anemia due to pyruvate kinase deficiency
D5529	Anemia due to other disorders of glycolytic enzymes
D553	Anemia due to disorders of nucleotide metabolism
D558	Other anemias due to enzyme disorders
D559	Anemia due to enzyme disorder, unspecified
D564	Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH]
D568	Other thalassemias
D5700	Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified
D5701	Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome
D5702	Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration
D5703	Hb-SS disease with cerebral vascular involvement
D5704	Hb-SS disease with dactylitis
D5709	Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication
D571	Sickle-cell disease without crisis
D5720	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis
D57211	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome
D57212	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration
D57213	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement
D57214	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis
D57218	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication
D57219	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified
D573	Sickle-cell trait
D5740	Sickle-cell thalassemia without crisis
D57411	Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with acute chest syndrome
D57412	Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with splenic sequestration
D57413	Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with cerebral vascular involvement
D57414	Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis
D57418	Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with crisis with other specified complication
D57419	Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with crisis
D5742	Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero without crisis
D57431	Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with acute chest syndrome
D57432	Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with splenic sequestration
D57433	Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with cerebral vascular involvement

D57434 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57438 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with crisis with other specified complication Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with crisis, unspecified D57439 D5744 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus without crisis D57451 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with acute chest syndrome D57452 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with splenic sequestration D57453 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with cerebral vascular involvement D57454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with crisis with other specified complication D57458 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with crisis, unspecified D57459 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D5780 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57811 D57812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration D57813 Other sickle-cell disorders with cerebral vascular involvement Other sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis D57814 D57818 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified D580 Hereditary spherocytosis Hereditary elliptocytosis D581 D582 Other hemoglobinopathies D588 Other specified hereditary hemolytic anemias D589 Hereditary hemolytic anemia, unspecified D590 Drug-induced autoimmune hemolytic anemia D591 Other autoimmune hemolytic anemias D5910 Autoimmune hemolytic anemia, unspecified D5911 Warm autoimmune hemolytic anemia D5912 Cold autoimmune hemolytic anemia D5913 Mixed type autoimmune hemolytic anemia D5919 Other autoimmune hemolytic anemia D592 Drug-induced nonautoimmune hemolytic anemia Hemolytic-uremic syndrome D593 D5930 Hemolytic-uremic syndrome, unspecified D5931 Infection-associated hemolytic-uremic syndrome D5932 Hereditary hemolytic-uremic syndrome D5939 Other hemolytic-uremic syndrome D594 Other nonautoimmune hemolytic anemias D595 Paroxysmal nocturnal hemoglobinuria [Marchiafava-Micheli] D596 Hemoglobinuria due to hemolysis from other external causes D598 Other acquired hemolytic anemias D599 Acquired hemolytic anemia, unspecified D600 Chronic acquired pure red cell aplasia

- D601 Transient acquired pure red cell aplasia
- D608 Other acquired pure red cell aplasias
- D609 Acquired pure red cell aplasia, unspecified
- D6101 Constitutional (pure) red blood cell aplasia
- D6103 Fanconi anemia
- D6109 Other constitutional aplastic anemia
- D611 Drug-induced aplastic anemia
- D612 Aplastic anemia due to other external agents
- D613 Idiopathic aplastic anemia
- D6189 Other specified aplastic anemias and other bone marrow failure syndromes
- D619 Aplastic anemia, unspecified

### Coronary Artery Disease

I200	Unstable angina
I201	Angina pectoris with documented spasm
I202	Refractory angina pectoris
I208	Other forms of angina pectoris
I2081	Angina pectoris with coronary microvascular dysfunction
I2089	Other forms of angina pectoris
I209	Angina pectoris, unspecified
I2101	ST elevation (STEMI) myocardial infarction involving left main coronary artery ST elevation (STEMI) myocardial infarction involving left anterior descending coronary
I2102	artery
12100	ST elevation (STEMI) myocardial infarction involving other coronary artery of anterior
I2109 I2111	wall ST elevation (STEMI) myocardial infarction involving right coronary artery
12111	ST elevation (STEMI) myocardial infarction involving right coronary artery of inferior
I2119	wall
I2121	ST elevation (STEMI) myocardial infarction involving left circumflex coronary artery
I2129	ST elevation (STEMI) myocardial infarction involving other sites
I213	ST elevation (STEMI) myocardial infarction of unspecified site
I214	Non-ST elevation (NSTEMI) myocardial infarction
I219	Acute myocardial infarction, unspecified
I21A1	Myocardial infarction type 2
I21A9	Other myocardial infarction type
I21B	Myocardial infarction with coronary microvascular dysfunction
I220	Subsequent ST elevation (STEMI) myocardial infarction of anterior wall
I221	Subsequent ST elevation (STEMI) myocardial infarction of inferior wall
I222	Subsequent non-ST elevation (NSTEMI) myocardial infarction
I228	Subsequent ST elevation (STEMI) myocardial infarction of other sites
I229	Subsequent ST elevation (STEMI) myocardial infarction of unspecified site
I240	Acute coronary thrombosis not resulting in myocardial infarction
I241	Dressler's syndrome

I248	Other forms of acute ischemic heart disease
I2481	Acute coronary microvascular dysfunction
I2489	Other forms of acute ischemic heart disease
I249	Acute ischemic heart disease, unspecified
I249 I2510	Atherosclerotic heart disease of native coronary artery without angina pectoris
I2510 I25110	Atherosclerotic heart disease of native coronary artery without angina pectoris
I25110 I25111	Atherosclerotic heart disease of native coronary artery with unstable angina pectoris Atherosclerotic heart disease of native coronary artery with angina pectoris with documented spasm
I25112	Atherosclerosic heart disease of native coronary artery with refractory angina pectoris
I25118	Atherosclerotic heart disease of native coronary artery with other forms of angina pectoris
I25119	Atherosclerotic heart disease of native coronary artery with unspecified angina pectoris
I252	Old myocardial infarction
I255	Ischemic cardiomyopathy
I256	Silent myocardial ischemia
125700	Atherosclerosis of coronary artery bypass graft(s), unspecified, with unstable angina
I25700	pectoris Atherosclerosis of coronary artery bypass graft(s), unspecified, with angina pectoris with
I25701	documented spasm
125701	Atherosclerosis of coronary artery bypass graft(s), unspecified, with refractory angina
I25702	pectoris
	Atherosclerosis of coronary artery bypass graft(s), unspecified, with other forms of angina
I25708	pectoris
10 5500	Atherosclerosis of coronary artery bypass graft(s), unspecified, with unspecified angina
I25709	pectoris $A$ the model and $A$ the model is a family for the model in the model is a family for the model in the model is a family for the model in the model is a family for the model in the model is a family for the model in the model is a family for the model in the model is a family for the model in the model is a family for the model in the model is a family for the model in the model in the model is a family for the model in
I25710	Atherosclerosis of autologous vein coronary artery bypass graft(s) with unstable angina pectoris
123710	Atherosclerosis of autologous vein coronary artery bypass graft(s) with angina pectoris
I25711	with documented spasm
	Atherosclerosis of autologous vein coronary artery bypass graft(s) with refractory angina
I25712	pectoris
10 1 0	Atherosclerosis of autologous vein coronary artery bypass graft(s) with other forms of
I25718	angina pectoris
I25719	Atherosclerosis of autologous vein coronary artery bypass graft(s) with unspecified angina pectoris
123/19	Atherosclerosis of autologous artery coronary artery bypass graft(s) with unstable angina
I25720	pectoris
	Atherosclerosis of autologous artery coronary artery bypass graft(s) with angina pectoris
I25721	with documented spasm
	Atherosclerosis of autologous artery coronary artery bypass graft(s) with refractory angina
I25722	pectoris
125720	Atherosclerosis of autologous artery coronary artery bypass graft(s) with other forms of
125728	angina pectoris Atherosclerosis of autologous artery coronary artery bypass graft(s) with unspecified
125729	angina pectoris
	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological coronary artery bypass graft(s) with unstable
I25730	angina pectoris

	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological coronary artery bypass graft(s) with angina
I25731	pectoris with documented spasm
123731	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological coronary artery bypass graft(s) with refractory
125732	angina pectoris
	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological coronary artery bypass graft(s) with other
125738	forms of angina pectoris
	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological coronary artery bypass graft(s) with
125739	unspecified angina pectoris
I25750	Atherosclerosis of native coronary artery of transplanted heart with unstable angina
	Atherosclerosis of native coronary artery of transplanted heart with angina pectoris with
I25751	documented spasm
I25752	Atherosclerosis of native coronary artery of transplanted heart with refractory angina pectoris
123732	Atherosclerosis of native coronary artery of transplanted heart with other forms of angina
125758	pectoris
120700	Atherosclerosis of native coronary artery of transplanted heart with unspecified angina
125759	pectoris
	Atherosclerosis of bypass graft of coronary artery of transplanted heart with unstable
I25760	angina
10 5 5 4 1	Atherosclerosis of bypass graft of coronary artery of transplanted heart with angina
I25761	pectoris with documented spasm
125762	Atherosclerosis of bypass graft of coronary artery of transplanted heart with refractory angina pectoris
123702	Atherosclerosis of bypass graft of coronary artery of transplanted heart with other forms of
I25768	angina pectoris
	Atherosclerosis of bypass graft of coronary artery of transplanted heart with unspecified
I25769	angina pectoris
125790	Atherosclerosis of other coronary artery bypass graft(s) with unstable angina pectoris
	Atherosclerosis of other coronary artery bypass graft(s) with angina pectoris with
I25791	documented spasm
125792	Atherosclerosis of other coronary artery bypass graft(s) with refractory angina pectoris
I25798	Atherosclerosis of other coronary artery bypass graft(s) with other forms of angina pectoris
125799	Atherosclerosis of other coronary artery bypass graft(s) with unspecified angina pectoris
I25810	Atherosclerosis of coronary artery bypass graft(s) without angina pectoris
I25811	Atherosclerosis of native coronary artery of transplanted heart without angina pectoris
	Atherosclerosis of bypass graft of coronary artery of transplanted heart without angina
I25812	pectoris
12582	Chronic total occlusion of coronary artery
I2583	Coronary atherosclerosis due to lipid rich plaque
I2585	Chronic coronary microvascular dysfunction
12589	Other forms of chronic ischemic heart disease
I259	Chronic ischemic heart disease, unspecified
I442	Atrioventricular block, complete
I462	Cardiac arrest due to underlying cardiac condition
I468	Cardiac arrest due to other underlying condition
I469	Cardiac arrest, cause unspecified
	· 1

I470	Re-entry ventricular arrhythmia
I471	Supraventricular tachycardia
I4710	Supraventricular tachycardia, unspecified
I4711	Inappropriate sinus tachycardia, so stated
I4719	Other supraventricular tachycardia
I472	Ventricular tachycardia
I4720	Ventricular tachycardia, unspecified
I4721	Torsades de pointes
I4729	Other ventricular tachycardia
I479	Paroxysmal tachycardia, unspecified
I480	Paroxysmal atrial fibrillation
I481	Persistent atrial fibrillation
I4811	Longstanding persistent atrial fibrillation
I4819	Other persistent atrial fibrillation
I482	Chronic atrial fibrillation
I4820	Chronic atrial fibrillation, unspecified
I4821	Permanent atrial fibrillation
I483	Typical atrial flutter
I484	Atypical atrial flutter
I4891	Unspecified atrial fibrillation
I4892	Unspecified atrial flutter
I4901	Ventricular fibrillation
I4902	Ventricular flutter
I491	Atrial premature depolarization
I492	Junctional premature depolarization
I493	Ventricular premature depolarization
I4940	Unspecified premature depolarization
I4949	Other premature depolarization
I495	Sick sinus syndrome
I498	Other specified cardiac arrhythmias
I499	Cardiac arrhythmia, unspecified
R001	Bradycardia, unspecified

# Congestive Heart Failure

A1884	Tuberculosis of heart
I110	Hypertensive heart disease with heart failure
	Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through stage
I130	4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease
	Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease with heart failure and with stage 5 chronic
I132	kidney disease, or end stage renal disease
I2601	Septic pulmonary embolism with acute cor pulmonale
I2602	Saddle embolus of pulmonary artery with acute cor pulmonale

I2609 Other pulmonary embolism with acute cor pulmonale I270 Primary pulmonary hypertension I271 Kyphoscoliotic heart disease I272 Other secondary pulmonary hypertension I2720 Pulmonary hypertension, unspecified I2721 Secondary pulmonary arterial hypertension I2722 Pulmonary hypertension due to left heart disease I2723 Pulmonary hypertension due to lung diseases and hypoxia I2724 Chronic thromboembolic pulmonary hypertension I2729 Other secondary pulmonary hypertension I2781 Cor pulmonale (chronic) I2789 Other specified pulmonary heart diseases I279 Pulmonary heart disease, unspecified 1280 Arteriovenous fistula of pulmonary vessels I281 Aneurysm of pulmonary artery I288 Other diseases of pulmonary vessels 1289 Disease of pulmonary vessels, unspecified I420 Dilated cardiomyopathy I423 Endomyocardial (eosinophilic) disease Endocardial fibroelastosis I424 I425 Other restrictive cardiomyopathy I426 Alcoholic cardiomyopathy I427 Cardiomyopathy due to drug and external agent I428 Other cardiomyopathies I429 Cardiomyopathy, unspecified I43 Cardiomyopathy in diseases classified elsewhere I514 Myocarditis, unspecified I515 Myocardial degeneration I5A Non-ischemic myocardial injury (non-traumatic)

### Cerebrovascular Disease

- G450 Vertebro-basilar artery syndrome
- G451 Carotid artery syndrome (hemispheric)
- G452 Multiple and bilateral precerebral artery syndromes
- G454 Transient global amnesia
- G458 Other transient cerebral ischemic attacks and related syndromes
- G459 Transient cerebral ischemic attack, unspecified
- G460 Middle cerebral artery syndrome
- G461 Anterior cerebral artery syndrome
- G462 Posterior cerebral artery syndrome
- G463 Brain stem stroke syndrome
- G464 Cerebellar stroke syndrome

Produced by The University of Michigan Kidney Epidemiology and Cost Center

G465	Pure motor lacunar syndrome
G466	Pure sensory lacunar syndrome
G467	Other lacunar syndromes
G468	Other vascular syndromes of brain in cerebrovascular diseases
I6000	Nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage from unspecified carotid siphon and bifurcation
I6001	Nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage from right carotid siphon and bifurcation
I6002	Nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage from left carotid siphon and bifurcation
I6010	Nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage from unspecified middle cerebral artery
I6011	Nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage from right middle cerebral artery
I6012	Nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage from left middle cerebral artery
I602	Nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage from anterior communicating artery
I6020	Nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage from unspecified anterior communicating artery
I6021	Nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage from right anterior communicating artery
I6022	Nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage from left anterior communicating artery
I6030	Nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage from unspecified posterior communicating artery
I6031	Nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage from right posterior communicating artery
I6032	Nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage from left posterior communicating artery
I604	Nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage from basilar artery
I6050	Nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage from unspecified vertebral artery
I6051	Nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage from right vertebral artery
I6052	Nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage from left vertebral artery
I606	Nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage from other intracranial arteries
I607	Nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage from unspecified intracranial artery
I608	Other nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage
I609	Nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage, unspecified
I610	Nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage in hemisphere, subcortical
I611	Nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage in hemisphere, cortical
I612	Nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage in hemisphere, unspecified
I613	Nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage in brain stem
I614	Nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage in cerebellum
I615	Nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage, intraventricular
I616	Nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage, multiple localized
I618	Other nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage
I619	Nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage, unspecified
I6200	Nontraumatic subdural hemorrhage, unspecified
I6201	Nontraumatic acute subdural hemorrhage
I6202	Nontraumatic subacute subdural hemorrhage
I6203	Nontraumatic chronic subdural hemorrhage
I621	Nontraumatic extradural hemorrhage
I629	Nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage, unspecified
I6300	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of unspecified precerebral artery

I63011	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of right vertebral artery
I63011 I63012	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of left vertebral artery
I63012 I63013	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of bilateral vertebral arteries
I63013 I63019	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of unspecified vertebral arteries
I6302	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of basilar artery
I63031	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of right carotid artery
I63032	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of left carotid artery
I63033	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of bilateral carotid arteries
I63039	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of unspecified carotid artery
I6309	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of other precerebral artery
I6310	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of unspecified precerebral artery
I63111	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of right vertebral artery
I63112	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of left vertebral artery
I63113	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of bilateral vertebral arteries
I63119	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of unspecified vertebral artery
I6312	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of basilar artery
I63131	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of right carotid artery
I63132	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of left carotid artery
I63133	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of bilateral carotid arteries
I63139	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of unspecified carotid artery
I6319	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of other precerebral artery
I6320	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of unspecified precerebral arteries
I63211	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of right vertebral artery
I63212	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of left vertebral artery
I63213	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of bilateral vertebral arteries
I63219	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of unspecified vertebral artery
I6322	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of basilar artery
I63231	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of right carotid arteries
I63232	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of left carotid arteries
I63233	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of bilateral carotid arteries
I63239	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of unspecified carotid artery
I6329	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of other precerebral arteries
I6330	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of unspecified cerebral artery
I63311	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of right middle cerebral artery
I63312	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of left middle cerebral artery
I63313	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of bilateral middle cerebral arteries
I63319	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of unspecified middle cerebral artery
I63321	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of right anterior cerebral artery
I63322	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of left anterior cerebral artery
I63323	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of bilateral anterior cerebral arteries
I63329	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of unspecified anterior cerebral artery
	1

I63331	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of right posterior cerebral artery
I63332	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of left posterior cerebral artery
I63333	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of bilateral posterior cerebral arteries
I63339	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of unspecified posterior cerebral artery
I63341	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of unspective posterior cerebral artery
I63341 I63342	
163342 163343	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of left cerebellar artery Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of bilateral cerebellar arteries
163345 163349	
	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of unspecified cerebellar artery
I6339	Cerebral infarction due to thrombosis of other cerebral artery
I6340	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of unspecified cerebral artery
I63411	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of right middle cerebral artery
I63412	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of left middle cerebral artery
I63413	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of bilateral middle cerebral arteries
I63419	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of unspecified middle cerebral artery
I63421	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of right anterior cerebral artery
I63422	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of left anterior cerebral artery
I63423	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of bilateral anterior cerebral arteries
I63429	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of unspecified anterior cerebral artery
I63431	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of right posterior cerebral artery
I63432	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of left posterior cerebral artery
I63433	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of bilateral posterior cerebral arteries
I63439	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of unspecified posterior cerebral artery
I63441	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of right cerebellar artery
I63442	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of left cerebellar artery
I63443	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of bilateral cerebellar arteries
I63449	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of unspecified cerebellar artery
I6349	Cerebral infarction due to embolism of other cerebral artery
I6350	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of unspecified cerebral artery
I63511	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of right middle cerebral artery
I63512	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of left middle cerebral artery
	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of bilateral middle cerebral
I63513	arteries
I63519	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of unspecified middle cerebral
	artery
I63521	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of right anterior cerebral artery
I63522	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of left anterior cerebral artery Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of bilateral anterior cerebral
I63523	arteries
	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of unspecified anterior cerebral
I63529	artery
I63531	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of right posterior cerebral artery
I63532	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of left posterior cerebral artery

	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of bilateral posterior cerebral
I63533	arteries
	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of unspecified posterior cerebral
I63539	artery
I63541	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of right cerebellar artery
I63542	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of left cerebellar artery
I63543	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of bilateral cerebellar arteries
I63549	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of unspecified cerebellar artery
I6359	Cerebral infarction due to unspecified occlusion or stenosis of other cerebral artery
I636	Cerebral infarction due to cerebral venous thrombosis, nonpyogenic
I638	Other cerebral infarction
I6381	Other cerebral infarction due to occlusion or stenosis of small artery
I6389	Other cerebral infarction
I639	Cerebral infarction, unspecified
I6501	Occlusion and stenosis of right vertebral artery
I6502	Occlusion and stenosis of left vertebral artery
I6503	Occlusion and stenosis of bilateral vertebral arteries
I6509	Occlusion and stenosis of unspecified vertebral artery
I651	Occlusion and stenosis of basilar artery
I6521	Occlusion and stenosis of right carotid artery
I6522	Occlusion and stenosis of left carotid artery
I6523	Occlusion and stenosis of bilateral carotid arteries
I6529	Occlusion and stenosis of unspecified carotid artery
I658	Occlusion and stenosis of other precerebral arteries
I659	Occlusion and stenosis of unspecified precerebral artery
I6601	Occlusion and stenosis of right middle cerebral artery
I6602	Occlusion and stenosis of left middle cerebral artery
I6603	Occlusion and stenosis of bilateral middle cerebral arteries
I6609	Occlusion and stenosis of unspecified middle cerebral artery
I6611	Occlusion and stenosis of right anterior cerebral artery
I6612	Occlusion and stenosis of left anterior cerebral artery
I6613	Occlusion and stenosis of bilateral anterior cerebral arteries
I6619	Occlusion and stenosis of unspecified anterior cerebral artery
I6621	Occlusion and stenosis of right posterior cerebral artery
I6622	Occlusion and stenosis of left posterior cerebral artery
I6623	Occlusion and stenosis of bilateral posterior cerebral arteries
I6629	Occlusion and stenosis of unspecified posterior cerebral artery
I663	Occlusion and stenosis of cerebellar arteries
I668	Occlusion and stenosis of other cerebral arteries
I669	Occlusion and stenosis of unspecified cerebral artery
I671	Cerebral aneurysm, nonruptured
I672	

I674	Hypertensive encephalopathy
I675	Moyamoya disease
I676	Nonpyogenic thrombosis of intracranial venous system
I677	Cerebral arteritis, not elsewhere classified
I6781	Acute cerebrovascular insufficiency
I6782	Cerebral ischemia
I67841	Reversible cerebrovascular vasoconstriction syndrome
I67848	Other cerebrovascular vasospasm and vasoconstriction
I67850	Cerebral autosomal dominant arteriopathy with subcortical infarcts and leukoencephalopathy
I67858	Other hereditary cerebrovascular disease
I6789	Other cerebrovascular disease
I679	Cerebrovascular disease, unspecified
I680	Cerebral amyloid angiopathy
I682	Cerebral arteritis in other diseases classified elsewhere
I688	Other cerebrovascular disorders in diseases classified elsewhere
I6900	Unspecified sequelae of nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage
I6901	Cognitive deficits following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage
I69010	Attention and concentration deficit following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage
I69011	Memory deficit following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage
I69012	Visuospatial deficit and spatial neglect following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage
I69013	Psychomotor deficit following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage
I69014	Frontal lobe and executive function deficit following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage
I69015	Cognitive social or emotional deficit following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage Other symptoms and signs involving cognitive functions following nontraumatic
I69018	subarachnoid hemorrhage Unspecified symptoms and signs involving cognitive functions following nontraumatic
I69019	subarachnoid hemorrhage
I69020	Aphasia following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage
I69021	Dysphasia following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage
I69028	Other speech and language deficits following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage Monoplegia of upper limb following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage affecting right
I69031	dominant side
T(00000	Monoplegia of upper limb following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage affecting left
I69032	dominant side Monoplegia of upper limb following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage affecting right
I69033	non-dominant side
107055	Monoplegia of upper limb following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage affecting left
I69034	non-dominant side Monoplegia of upper limb following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage affecting
I69039	unspecified side
I69041	Monoplegia of lower limb following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage affecting right dominant side
I69042	Monoplegia of lower limb following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage affecting left dominant side

	Monoplegia of lower limb following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage affecting right
I69043	non-dominant side
I69044	Monoplegia of lower limb following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage affecting left non-dominant side
109044	Monoplegia of lower limb following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage affecting
I69049	unspecified side
	Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage affecting right
I69051	dominant side
I69052	Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage affecting left dominant side
109032	Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage affecting right
I69053	non-dominant side
	Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage affecting left
I69054	non-dominant side
I69059	Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage affecting
109039	unspecified side Other paralytic syndrome following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage affecting right
I69061	dominant side
	Other paralytic syndrome following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage affecting left
I69062	dominant side
160062	Other paralytic syndrome following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage affecting right non-dominant side
I69063	Other paralytic syndrome following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage affecting left
I69064	non-dominant side
I69065	Other paralytic syndrome following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage, bilateral
	Other paralytic syndrome following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage affecting
I69069	unspecified side
I69090	Apraxia following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage
I69091	Dysphagia following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage
I69092	Facial weakness following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage
I69093	Ataxia following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage
I69098	Other sequelae following nontraumatic subarachnoid hemorrhage
I6910	Unspecified sequelae of nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage
I6911	Cognitive deficits following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage
I69110	Attention and concentration deficit following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage
I69111	Memory deficit following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage
I69112	Visuospatial deficit and spatial neglect following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage
I69113	Psychomotor deficit following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage
I69114	Frontal lobe and executive function deficit following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage
I69115	Cognitive social or emotional deficit following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage
I69118	Other symptoms and signs involving cognitive functions following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage
107110	Unspecified symptoms and signs involving cognitive functions following nontraumatic
I69119	intracerebral hemorrhage
I69120	Aphasia following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage
I69121	Dysphasia following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage

I69128	Other speech and language deficits following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage Monoplegia of upper limb following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage affecting right
I69131	dominant side
107131	Monoplegia of upper limb following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage affecting left
I69132	dominant side
107102	Monoplegia of upper limb following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage affecting right
I69133	non-dominant side
	Monoplegia of upper limb following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage affecting left
I69134	non-dominant side
	Monoplegia of upper limb following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage affecting
I69139	unspecified side
<b>T</b> (01.11	Monoplegia of lower limb following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage affecting right
I69141	dominant side
I69142	Monoplegia of lower limb following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage affecting left dominant side
109142	Monoplegia of lower limb following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage affecting right
I69143	non-dominant side
107115	Monoplegia of lower limb following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage affecting left
I69144	non-dominant side
	Monoplegia of lower limb following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage affecting
I69149	unspecified side
	Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage affecting right
I69151	dominant side
1(0150	Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage affecting left
I69152	dominant side Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage affecting right
I69153	non-dominant side
107135	Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage affecting left
I69154	non-dominant side
	Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage affecting
I69159	unspecified side
	Other paralytic syndrome following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage affecting right
I69161	dominant side
1(01()	Other paralytic syndrome following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage affecting left
I69162	dominant side Other paralytic syndrome following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage affecting right
I69163	non-dominant side
107105	Other paralytic syndrome following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage affecting left non-
I69164	dominant side
I69165	Other paralytic syndrome following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage, bilateral
	Other paralytic syndrome following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage affecting
I69169	unspecified side
I69190	Apraxia following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage
I69191	Dysphagia following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage
I69192	Facial weakness following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage
I69193	Ataxia following nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage
I69198	Other sequelae of nontraumatic intracerebral hemorrhage
I6920	Unspecified sequelae of other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage
10720	onspective sequerae of other nonnaumane inclaentamar nemormage

Produced by The University of Michigan Kidney Epidemiology and Cost Center

I6921	Cognitive deficits following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage
I69210	Attention and concentration deficit following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage
I69211	Memory deficit following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage
I69212	Visuospatial deficit and spatial neglect following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage
I69213	Psychomotor deficit following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage
	Frontal lobe and executive function deficit following other nontraumatic intracranial
I69214	hemorrhage
I69215	Cognitive social or emotional deficit following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage Other symptoms and signs involving cognitive functions following other nontraumatic
I69218	intracranial hemorrhage Unspecified symptoms and signs involving cognitive functions following other nontraumatic
I69219	intracranial hemorrhage
I69220	Aphasia following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage
I69221	Dysphasia following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage
I69228	Other speech and language deficits following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage Monoplegia of upper limb following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage affecting
I69231	right dominant side
	Monoplegia of upper limb following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage affecting left
I69232	dominant side
160222	Monoplegia of upper limb following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage affecting right non-dominant side
I69233	Monoplegia of upper limb following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage affecting left
I69234	non-dominant side
	Monoplegia of upper limb following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage affecting
I69239	unspecified side
	Monoplegia of lower limb following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage affecting
I69241	right dominant side
I69242	Monoplegia of lower limb following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage affecting left dominant side
107242	Monoplegia of lower limb following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage affecting
I69243	right non-dominant side
	Monoplegia of lower limb following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage affecting left
I69244	non-dominant side
1(0240	Monoplegia of lower limb following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage affecting
I69249	unspecified side Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage affecting
I69251	right dominant side
107251	Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage affecting
I69252	left dominant side
	Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage affecting
I69253	right non-dominant side
1(0)254	Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage affecting
I69254	left non-dominant side Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage affecting
I69259	unspecified side
	Other paralytic syndrome following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage affecting
I69261	right dominant side

I69262	Other paralytic syndrome following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage affecting left dominant side
109202	Other paralytic syndrome following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage affecting
I69263	right non-dominant side
	Other paralytic syndrome following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage affecting left
I69264	non-dominant side
I69265	Other paralytic syndrome following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage, bilateral
I69269	Other paralytic syndrome following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage affecting unspecified side
169209 169290	Apraxia following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage
I69291	Dysphagia following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage
I69291 I69292	Facial weakness following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage
169292 169293	Ataxia following other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage
I69293 I69298	
	Other sequelae of other nontraumatic intracranial hemorrhage
I6930	Unspecified sequelae of cerebral infarction
I6931	Cognitive deficits following cerebral infarction
I69310	Attention and concentration deficit following cerebral infarction
I69311	Memory deficit following cerebral infarction
I69312	Visuospatial deficit and spatial neglect following cerebral infarction
I69313	Psychomotor deficit following cerebral infarction
I69314	Frontal lobe and executive function deficit following cerebral infarction
I69315	Cognitive social or emotional deficit following cerebral infarction
I69318	Other symptoms and signs involving cognitive functions following cerebral infarction
I69319	Unspecified symptoms and signs involving cognitive functions following cerebral infarction
I69320	Aphasia following cerebral infarction
I69321	Dysphasia following cerebral infarction
I69328	Other speech and language deficits following cerebral infarction
I69331	Monoplegia of upper limb following cerebral infarction affecting right dominant side
I69332	Monoplegia of upper limb following cerebral infarction affecting left dominant side
I69333	Monoplegia of upper limb following cerebral infarction affecting right non-dominant side
I69334	Monoplegia of upper limb following cerebral infarction affecting left non-dominant side
I69339	Monoplegia of upper limb following cerebral infarction affecting unspecified side
I69341	Monoplegia of lower limb following cerebral infarction affecting right dominant side
I69342	Monoplegia of lower limb following cerebral infarction affecting left dominant side
I69343	Monoplegia of lower limb following cerebral infarction affecting right non-dominant side
I69344	Monoplegia of lower limb following cerebral infarction affecting left non-dominant side
I69349	Monoplegia of lower limb following cerebral infarction affecting unspecified side
I69351	Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following cerebral infarction affecting right dominant side
I69352	Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following cerebral infarction affecting left dominant side
I69353	Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following cerebral infarction affecting right non-dominant side
I69354	Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following cerebral infarction affecting left non-dominant side
I69359	Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following cerebral infarction affecting unspecified side
I69361	Other paralytic syndrome following cerebral infarction affecting right dominant side

I69362	Other paralytic syndrome following cerebral infarction affecting left dominant side
I69363	Other paralytic syndrome following cerebral infarction affecting right non-dominant side
I69364	Other paralytic syndrome following cerebral infarction affecting left non-dominant side
I69365	Other paralytic syndrome following cerebral infarction, bilateral
I69369	Other paralytic syndrome following cerebral infarction affecting unspecified side
I69390	Apraxia following cerebral infarction
I69391	Dysphagia following cerebral infarction
I69392	Facial weakness following cerebral infarction
I69393	Ataxia following cerebral infarction
I69398	Other sequelae of cerebral infarction
I6980	Unspecified sequelae of other cerebrovascular disease
I6981	Cognitive deficits following other cerebrovascular disease
I69810	Attention and concentration deficit following other cerebrovascular disease
I69811	Memory deficit following other cerebrovascular disease
I69812	Visuospatial deficit and spatial neglect following other cerebrovascular disease
I69813	Psychomotor deficit following other cerebrovascular disease
I69814	Frontal lobe and executive function deficit following other cerebrovascular disease
I69815	Cognitive social or emotional deficit following other cerebrovascular disease
	Other symptoms and signs involving cognitive functions following other cerebrovascular
I69818	disease
1(0010	Unspecified symptoms and signs involving cognitive functions following other
I69819	cerebrovascular disease
I69820	Aphasia following other cerebrovascular disease
I69821	Dysphasia following other cerebrovascular disease
169828	Other speech and language deficits following other cerebrovascular disease Monoplegia of upper limb following other cerebrovascular disease affecting right dominant
I69831	side
	Monoplegia of upper limb following other cerebrovascular disease affecting left dominant
I69832	side
1(0022	Monoplegia of upper limb following other cerebrovascular disease affecting right non-
I69833	dominant side Monoplegia of upper limb following other cerebrovascular disease affecting left non-
I69834	dominant side
I69839	Monoplegia of upper limb following other cerebrovascular disease affecting unspecified side
10,000	Monoplegia of lower limb following other cerebrovascular disease affecting right dominant
I69841	side
T (00 10	Monoplegia of lower limb following other cerebrovascular disease affecting left dominant
I69842	side
I69843	Monoplegia of lower limb following other cerebrovascular disease affecting right non- dominant side
107045	Monoplegia of lower limb following other cerebrovascular disease affecting left non-
I69844	dominant side
I69849	Monoplegia of lower limb following other cerebrovascular disease affecting unspecified side
	Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following other cerebrovascular disease affecting right dominant
I69851	side

	Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following other cerebrovascular disease affecting left dominant
I69852	side
T ( 0 0 <b>F 0</b>	Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following other cerebrovascular disease affecting right non-
I69853	dominant side Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following other cerebrovascular disease affecting left non-
I69854	dominant side
107001	Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following other cerebrovascular disease affecting unspecified
I69859	side
160061	Other paralytic syndrome following other cerebrovascular disease affecting right dominant
I69861	side
I69862	Other paralytic syndrome following other cerebrovascular disease affecting left dominant side Other paralytic syndrome following other cerebrovascular disease affecting right non-
I69863	dominant side
	Other paralytic syndrome following other cerebrovascular disease affecting left non-dominant
I69864	side
I69865	Other paralytic syndrome following other cerebrovascular disease, bilateral
I69869	Other paralytic syndrome following other cerebrovascular disease affecting unspecified side
I69890	Apraxia following other cerebrovascular disease
I69891	Dysphagia following other cerebrovascular disease
I69892	Facial weakness following other cerebrovascular disease
I69893	Ataxia following other cerebrovascular disease
I69898	Other sequelae of other cerebrovascular disease
I6990	Unspecified sequelae of unspecified cerebrovascular disease
I6991	Cognitive deficits following unspecified cerebrovascular disease
I69910	Attention and concentration deficit following unspecified cerebrovascular disease
I69911	Memory deficit following unspecified cerebrovascular disease
I69912	Visuospatial deficit and spatial neglect following unspecified cerebrovascular disease
I69913	Psychomotor deficit following unspecified cerebrovascular disease
I69914	Frontal lobe and executive function deficit following unspecified cerebrovascular disease
I69915	Cognitive social or emotional deficit following unspecified cerebrovascular disease
160010	Other symptoms and signs involving cognitive functions following unspecified
I69918	cerebrovascular disease Unspecified symptoms and signs involving cognitive functions following unspecified
I69919	cerebrovascular disease
I69920	Aphasia following unspecified cerebrovascular disease
I69921	Dysphasia following unspecified cerebrovascular disease
I69928	Other speech and language deficits following unspecified cerebrovascular disease
107720	Monoplegia of upper limb following unspecified cerebrovascular disease affecting right
I69931	dominant side
	Monoplegia of upper limb following unspecified cerebrovascular disease affecting left
I69932	dominant side
I69933	Monoplegia of upper limb following unspecified cerebrovascular disease affecting right non- dominant side
107755	Monoplegia of upper limb following unspecified cerebrovascular disease affecting left non-
I69934	dominant side

I69939	Monoplegia of upper limb following unspecified cerebrovascular disease affecting unspecified side
109939	Monoplegia of lower limb following unspecified cerebrovascular disease affecting right
I69941	dominant side
	Monoplegia of lower limb following unspecified cerebrovascular disease affecting left
I69942	dominant side
	Monoplegia of lower limb following unspecified cerebrovascular disease affecting right non-
I69943	dominant side
I69944	Monoplegia of lower limb following unspecified cerebrovascular disease affecting left non- dominant side
109944	Monoplegia of lower limb following unspecified cerebrovascular disease affecting
I69949	unspecified side
107717	Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following unspecified cerebrovascular disease affecting right
I69951	dominant side
	Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following unspecified cerebrovascular disease affecting left
I69952	dominant side
	Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following unspecified cerebrovascular disease affecting right
I69953	non-dominant side
169954	Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following unspecified cerebrovascular disease affecting left non- dominant side
109934	Hemiplegia and hemiparesis following unspecified cerebrovascular disease affecting
I69959	unspecified side
107707	Other paralytic syndrome following unspecified cerebrovascular disease affecting right
I69961	dominant side
	Other paralytic syndrome following unspecified cerebrovascular disease affecting left
I69962	dominant side
10000	Other paralytic syndrome following unspecified cerebrovascular disease affecting right non-
I69963	dominant side
I69964	Other paralytic syndrome following unspecified cerebrovascular disease affecting left non- dominant side
169964 169965	
109903	Other paralytic syndrome following unspecified cerebrovascular disease, bilateral Other paralytic syndrome following unspecified cerebrovascular disease affecting unspecified
I69969	side
I69990	Apraxia following unspecified cerebrovascular disease
I69991	Dysphagia following unspecified cerebrovascular disease
I69991 I69992	Facial weakness following unspecified cerebrovascular disease
I69992 I69993	Ataxia following unspecified cerebrovascular disease
I69998	Other sequelae following unspecified cerebrovascular disease

# Chronic Obstructive Pulmonary Disease

J40	Bronchitis, not specified as acute or chronic
J410	Simple chronic bronchitis
J411	Mucopurulent chronic bronchitis
J418	Mixed simple and mucopurulent chronic bronchitis
J42	Unspecified chronic bronchitis
J430	Unilateral pulmonary emphysema [MacLeod's syndrome]

Produced by The University of Michigan Kidney Epidemiology and Cost Center

T ( 0 1	
J431	Panlobular emphysema
J432	Centrilobular emphysema
J438	Other emphysema
J439	Emphysema, unspecified
J440	Chronic obstructive pulmonary disease with (acute) lower respiratory infection
J441	Chronic obstructive pulmonary disease with (acute) exacerbation
J4481	Bronchiolitis obliterans and bronchiolitis obliterans syndrome
J4489	Other specified chronic obstructive pulmonary disease
J449	Chronic obstructive pulmonary disease, unspecified
J4520	Mild intermittent asthma, uncomplicated
J4521	Mild intermittent asthma, uncompleted
J4522	Mild intermittent asthma with status asthmaticus
J4530	Mild persistent asthma, uncomplicated
J4531	Mild persistent asthma with (acute) exacerbation
J4532	Mild persistent asthma with status asthmaticus
J4540	Moderate persistent asthma, uncomplicated
J4541	Moderate persistent astima, uncompleted
J4542	Moderate persistent astima with (actue) exacerbation
J4550	Severe persistent asthma, uncomplicated
J4551	Severe persistent asthma, uncompleted
J4552	Severe persistent asthma with status asthmaticus
J45901	Unspecified asthma with (acute) exacerbation
J45902	Unspecified asthma with status asthmaticus
J45909	Unspecified asthma, uncomplicated
J45990	Exercise induced bronchospasm
J45991	Cough variant asthma
J45998	Other asthma
J470	Bronchiectasis with acute lower respiratory infection
J471	Bronchiectasis with (acute) exacerbation
J479	Bronchiectasis, uncomplicated
J8283	Eosinophilic asthma
J982	Interstitial emphysema
J983	Compensatory emphysema
<u>Diabetes</u>	
E1010	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with ketoacidosis without coma
E1011	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with ketoacidosis with coma
E1021	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with diabetic nephropathy
E1022	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with diabetic chronic kidney disease
E1029	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with other diabetic kidney complication
<b>T10011</b>	

E10311 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with unspecified diabetic retinopathy with macular edema

E10319	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with unspecified diabetic retinopathy without macular edema
E1031)	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular edema
L10521	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular
E103211	edema, right eye
	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular
E103212	edema, left eye
	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular
E103213	edema, bilateral
	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular
E103219	edema, unspecified eye
<b>E1022</b> 0	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular
E10329	edema
E103291	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular
E105291	edema, right eye Type 1 diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular
E103292	edema, left eye
L105272	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular
E103293	edema, bilateral
	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular
E103299	edema, unspecified eye
	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular
E10331	edema
	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular
E103311	edema, right eye
F102212	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular
E103312	edema, left eye
E103313	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular edema, bilateral
E105515	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular
E103319	edema, unspecified eye
210001)	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without
E10339	macular edema
	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without
E103391	macular edema, right eye
	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without
E103392	macular edema, left eye
510000	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without
E103393	macular edema, bilateral
E102200	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without
E103399	macular edema, unspecified eye Type 1 diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular
E10341	edema
L10341	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular
E103411	edema, right eye
	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular
E103412	edema, left eye
	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular
E103413	edema, bilateral

	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular
E103419	edema, unspecified eye
	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular
E10349	edema
E102401	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular
E103491	edema, right eye
E102402	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular
E103492	edema, left eye
E103493	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular edema, bilateral
L105475	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular
E103499	edema, unspecified eye
E10351	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular edema
L10551	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular edema, right
E103511	eye
E103512	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular edema, left eye
2103312	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular edema,
E103513	bilateral
	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular edema,
E103519	unspecified eye
	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with traction retinal
E103521	detachment involving the macula, right eye
	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with traction retinal
E103522	detachment involving the macula, left eye
E102522	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with traction retinal
E103523	detachment involving the macula, bilateral
E103529	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with traction retinal detachment involving the macula, unspecified eye
E105529	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with traction retinal
E103531	detachment not involving the macula, right eye
L105551	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with traction retinal
E103532	detachment not involving the macula, left eye
	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with traction retinal
E103533	detachment not involving the macula, bilateral
	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with traction retinal
E103539	detachment not involving the macula, unspecified eye
	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with combined traction
E103541	retinal detachment and rhegmatogenous retinal detachment, right eye
F102542	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with combined traction
E103542	retinal detachment and rhegmatogenous retinal detachment, left eye
E102542	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with combined traction retinal detachment and rhegmatogenous retinal detachment, bilateral
E103543	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with combined traction
E103549	retinal detachment and rhegmatogenous retinal detachment, unspecified eye
E103551	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with stable proliferative diabetic retinopathy, right eye
E103552	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with stable proliferative diabetic retinopathy, left eye
E103553	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with stable proliferative diabetic retinopathy, bilateral
E103559	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with stable proliferative diabetic retinopathy, unspecified eye

List of Codes Used to Identify Measures Reported in the Quarterly Dialysis Facility Compare Reports Ju	ıly 2025
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------	----------

E10359	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular edema
E102501	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular edema,
E103591	right eye Type 1 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular edema, left
E103592	
2105072	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular edema,
E103593	
	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular edema,
E103599	
E1036	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with diabetic cataract
E1037X1	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with diabetic macular edema, resolved following treatment, right
E1037X1	
E105/A2	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with diabetic macular edema, resolved following treatment, left eye Type 1 diabetes mellitus with diabetic macular edema, resolved following treatment,
E1037X3	
	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with diabetic macular edema, resolved following treatment,
E1037X9	unspecified eye
E1039	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with other diabetic ophthalmic complication
E1040	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with diabetic neuropathy, unspecified
E1041	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with diabetic mononeuropathy
E1042	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with diabetic polyneuropathy
E1043	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with diabetic autonomic (poly)neuropathy
E1044	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with diabetic amyotrophy
E1049	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with other diabetic neurological complication
E1051	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with diabetic peripheral angiopathy without gangrene
E1052	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with diabetic peripheral angiopathy with gangrene
E1059	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with other circulatory complications
E10610	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with diabetic neuropathic arthropathy
E10618	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with other diabetic arthropathy
E10620	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with diabetic dermatitis
E10621	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with foot ulcer
E10622	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with other skin ulcer
E10628	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with other skin complications
E10630	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with periodontal disease
E10638	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with other oral complications
E10641	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hypoglycemia with coma
E10649	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hypoglycemia without coma
E1065	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia
E1069	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with other specified complication
E108	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications
E109	Type 1 diabetes mellitus without complications
	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with hyperosmolarity without nonketotic hyperglycemic-
E1100	hyperosmolar coma (NKHHC)
E10A0	Type 1 diabetes mellitus, presymptomatic, unspecified

List of Codes Used to Identify Measures Reported in the Quarterly Dialysis Facility Compare Reports July 2025

E10A1	Type 1 diabetes mellitus, presymptomatic, Stage 1
E10A2	Type 1 diabetes mellitus, presymptomatic, Stage 2
E1101	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with hyperosmolarity with coma
E1110	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with ketoacidosis without coma
E1111	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with ketoacidosis with coma
E1121	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with diabetic nephropathy
E1122	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with diabetic chronic kidney disease
E1129	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with other diabetic kidney complication
E11311	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified diabetic retinopathy with macular edema
E11319	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified diabetic retinopathy without macular edema
E1131)	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular edema
L11521	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular
E113211	edema, right eye
	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular
E113212	edema, left eye
<b>E112212</b>	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular
E113213	edema, bilateral Type 2 diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular
E113219	edema, unspecified eye
L113219	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular
E11329	edema
	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular
E113291	edema, right eye
<b>E112202</b>	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular
E113292	edema, left eye
E113293	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular edema, bilateral
L115295	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular
E113299	edema, unspecified eye
	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular
E11331	edema
	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular
E113311	edema, right eye
E113312	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular edema, left eye
E115512	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular
E113313	edema, bilateral
	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular
E113319	edema, unspecified eye
	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without
E11339	macular edema
E112201	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without
E113391	macular edema, right eye Type 2 diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without
E113392	macular edema, left eye
	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without
E113393	macular edema, bilateral

E113399	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular edema, unspecified eye
E115599	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular
E11341	edema
L11341	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular
E113411	edema, right eye
2110111	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular
E113412	edema, left eye
	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular
E113413	edema, bilateral
	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular
E113419	edema, unspecified eye
	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular
E11349	edema
	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular
E113491	edema, right eye
	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular
E113492	edema, left eye
E112402	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular
E113493	edema, bilateral
E113499	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular
	edema, unspecified eye
E11351	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular edema
E113511	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular edema, right
E113512	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular edema, left eye
E112512	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular edema,
E113513	bilateral Type 2 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular edema,
E113519	unspecified eye
L115517	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with traction retinal
E113521	detachment involving the macula, right eye
1119921	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with traction retinal
E113522	detachment involving the macula, left eye
	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with traction retinal
E113523	detachment involving the macula, bilateral
	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with traction retinal
E113529	detachment involving the macula, unspecified eye
	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with traction retinal
E113531	detachment not involving the macula, right eye
	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with traction retinal
E113532	detachment not involving the macula, left eye
<b>E110500</b>	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with traction retinal
E113533	detachment not involving the macula, bilateral
E112520	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with traction retinal detectment not involving the magule unspecified ave
E113539	detachment not involving the macula, unspecified eye Type 2 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with combined traction
E113541	retinal detachment and rhegmatogenous retinal detachment, right eye
	retinar acalemnent and megnatogenous retinar actaemnent, right cyc

T112542	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with combined traction
E113542	retinal detachment and rhegmatogenous retinal detachment, left eye Type 2 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with combined traction
E113543	retinal detachment and rhegmatogenous retinal detachment, bilateral
	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with combined traction
E113549	retinal detachment and rhegmatogenous retinal detachment, unspecified eye
E113551	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with stable proliferative diabetic retinopathy, right eye
E113552	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with stable proliferative diabetic retinopathy, left eye
E113553	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with stable proliferative diabetic retinopathy, bilateral
E113559	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with stable proliferative diabetic retinopathy, unspecified eye
E11359	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular edema
	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular edema,
E113591	right eye
E113592	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular edema, left eye
E115592	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular edema,
E113593	bilateral
	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular edema,
E113599	unspecified eye
E1136	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with diabetic cataract
E1127V1	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with diabetic macular edema, resolved following treatment, right
E1137X1	eye True 2 dishetar mellitur with dishetic meanless dama mealess d following treatment left and
E1137X2	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with diabetic macular edema, resolved following treatment, left eye Type 2 diabetes mellitus with diabetic macular edema, resolved following treatment,
E1137X3	bilateral
	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with diabetic macular edema, resolved following treatment,
E1137X9	unspecified eye
E1139	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with other diabetic ophthalmic complication
E1140	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with diabetic neuropathy, unspecified
E1141	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with diabetic mononeuropathy
E1142	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with diabetic polyneuropathy
E1143	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with diabetic autonomic (poly)neuropathy
E1144	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with diabetic amyotrophy
E1149	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with other diabetic neurological complication
E1151	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with diabetic peripheral angiopathy without gangrene
E1152	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with diabetic peripheral angiopathy with gangrene
E1159	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with other circulatory complications
E11610	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with diabetic neuropathic arthropathy
E11618	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with other diabetic arthropathy
E11620	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with diabetic dermatitis
E11621	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with foot ulcer
E11622	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with other skin ulcer
E11628	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with other skin complications
E11630	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with periodontal disease
E11638	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with other oral complications

List of Code	s osed to racinity measures reported in the Quarterry Diarysis Facinity Compare reports — Jury 2025
E11641	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with hypoglycemia with coma
E11649	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with hypoglycemia without coma
E1165	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia
E1169	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with other specified complication
E118	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications
E119	Type 2 diabetes mellitus without complications
E1300	Other specified diabetes mellitus with hyperosmolarity without nonketotic hyperglycemic- hyperosmolar coma (NKHHC)
E1301	Other specified diabetes mellitus with hyperosmolarity with coma
E1310	Other specified diabetes mellitus with ketoacidosis without coma
E1311	Other specified diabetes mellitus with ketoacidosis with coma
E1321	Other specified diabetes mellitus with diabetic nephropathy
E1322	Other specified diabetes mellitus with diabetic chronic kidney disease
E1322	Other specified diabetes mellitus with other diabetic kidney complication
E132)	Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified diabetic retinopathy with macular edema
E13319	Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified diabetic retinopathy with macular edema
E15519	Other specified diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with
E13321	macular edema
	Other specified diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with
E133211	macular edema, right eye Other specified diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with
E133212	macular edema, left eye
1155212	Other specified diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with
E133213	macular edema, bilateral
E133219	Other specified diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular edema, unspecified eye
L155219	Other specified diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without
E13329	macular edema
	Other specified diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without
E133291	macular edema, right eye
E133292	Other specified diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular edema, left eye
E133292	Other specified diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without
E133293	macular edema, bilateral
	Other specified diabetes mellitus with mild nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without
E133299	macular edema, unspecified eye
<b>E10001</b>	Other specified diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with
E13331	macular edema Other an active disketes mollitus with moderate non-moliforative disketic ratio and by with
E133311	Other specified diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular edema, right eye
L155511	Other specified diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with
E133312	macular edema, left eye
	Other specified diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with
E133313	macular edema, bilateral
E133319	Other specified diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular edema, unspecified eye
L133317	maculai edema, unspecifica eye

	Other specified diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy
E13339	without macular edema
	Other specified diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy
E133391	without macular edema, right eye
	Other specified diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy
E133392	without macular edema, left eye
	Other specified diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy
E133393	without macular edema, bilateral
	Other specified diabetes mellitus with moderate nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy
E133399	without macular edema, unspecified eye
	Other specified diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with
E13341	macular edema
	Other specified diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with
E133411	macular edema, right eye
	Other specified diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with
E133412	macular edema, left eye
	Other specified diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with
E133413	macular edema, bilateral
	Other specified diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy with
E133419	macular edema, unspecified eye
	Other specified diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without
E13349	macular edema
	Other specified diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without
E133491	macular edema, right eye
	Other specified diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without
E133492	macular edema, left eye
	Other specified diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without
E133493	macular edema, bilateral
	Other specified diabetes mellitus with severe nonproliferative diabetic retinopathy without
E133499	macular edema, unspecified eye
E13351	Other specified diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular edema
	Other specified diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular edema,
E133511	right eye
	Other specified diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular edema,
E133512	left eye
	Other specified diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular edema,
E133513	bilateral
	Other specified diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with macular edema,
E133519	unspecified eye
210001)	Other specified diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with traction retinal
E133521	detachment involving the macula, right eye
1100021	Other specified diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with traction retinal
E133522	detachment involving the macula, left eye
1133322	Other specified diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with traction retinal
E133523	detachment involving the macula, bilateral
L155545	Other specified diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with traction retinal
E133529	detachment involving the macula, unspecified eye
L10004)	Other specified diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with traction retinal
E133531	detachment not involving the macula, right eye
L100001	
E133532	Other specified diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with traction retinal detachment not involving the macula, left eye
---------	----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
	Other specified diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with traction retinal
E133533	detachment not involving the macula, bilateral Other specified diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with traction retinal
E133539	detachment not involving the macula, unspecified eye Other specified diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with combined
E133541	traction retinal detachment and rhegmatogenous retinal detachment, right eye Other specified diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with combined
E133542	traction retinal detachment and rhegmatogenous retinal detachment, left eye Other specified diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with combined
E133543	traction retinal detachment and rhegmatogenous retinal detachment, bilateral Other specified diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy with combined
E133549	traction retinal detachment and rhegmatogenous retinal detachment, unspecified eye
E133551	Other specified diabetes mellitus with stable proliferative diabetic retinopathy, right eye
E133552	Other specified diabetes mellitus with stable proliferative diabetic retinopathy, left eye
E133553	Other specified diabetes mellitus with stable proliferative diabetic retinopathy, bilateral Other specified diabetes mellitus with stable proliferative diabetic retinopathy, unspecified
E133559	eye
	Other specified diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular
E13359	edema Other specified disketes mellitys with preliferative disketic ratio anothy without measular
E133591	Other specified diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular edema, right eye
2155571	Other specified diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular
E133592	edema, left eye
	Other specified diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular
E133593	edema, bilateral
E133599	Other specified diabetes mellitus with proliferative diabetic retinopathy without macular edema, unspecified eye
E1336	Other specified diabetes mellitus with diabetic cataract
L1550	Other specified diabetes mellitus with diabetic macular edema, resolved following
E1337X1	treatment, right eye
	Other specified diabetes mellitus with diabetic macular edema, resolved following
E1337X2	treatment, left eye Other specified diabetes mellitus with diabetic macular edema, resolved following
E1337X3	treatment, bilateral
E1227V0	Other specified diabetes mellitus with diabetic macular edema, resolved following
E1337X9	treatment, unspecified eye
E1339	Other specified diabetes mellitus with other diabetic ophthalmic complication
E1340	Other specified diabetes mellitus with diabetic neuropathy, unspecified
E1341	Other specified diabetes mellitus with diabetic mononeuropathy
E1342	Other specified diabetes mellitus with diabetic polyneuropathy
E1343	Other specified diabetes mellitus with diabetic autonomic (poly)neuropathy
E1344	Other specified diabetes mellitus with diabetic amyotrophy
E1349	Other specified diabetes mellitus with other diabetic neurological complication
E1351	Other specified diabetes mellitus with diabetic peripheral angiopathy without gangrene
E1352	Other specified diabetes mellitus with diabetic peripheral angiopathy with gangrene

<ul> <li>E13610 Other specified diabetes mellitus with diabetic neuropathic arthropathy</li> <li>E13618 Other specified diabetes mellitus with other diabetic arthropathy</li> <li>E13620 Other specified diabetes mellitus with diabetic dermatitis</li> <li>E13621 Other specified diabetes mellitus with foot ulcer</li> <li>E13622 Other specified diabetes mellitus with other skin ulcer</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>E13620 Other specified diabetes mellitus with diabetic dermatitis</li> <li>E13621 Other specified diabetes mellitus with foot ulcer</li> <li>E13622 Other specified diabetes mellitus with other skin ulcer</li> </ul>
<ul><li>E13621 Other specified diabetes mellitus with foot ulcer</li><li>E13622 Other specified diabetes mellitus with other skin ulcer</li></ul>
E13622 Other specified diabetes mellitus with other skin ulcer
1
E13628 Other specified diabetes mellitus with other skin complications
E13630 Other specified diabetes mellitus with periodontal disease
E13638 Other specified diabetes mellitus with other oral complications
E13641 Other specified diabetes mellitus with hypoglycemia with coma
E13649 Other specified diabetes mellitus with hypoglycemia without coma
E1365 Other specified diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia
E1369 Other specified diabetes mellitus with other specified complication
E138 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications
E139 Other specified diabetes mellitus without complications

## Drug Dependence

<u>Brug Bepen</u>	
F10130	Alcohol abuse with withdrawal, uncomplicated
F10131	Alcohol abuse with withdrawal delirium
F10132	Alcohol abuse with withdrawal with perceptual disturbance
F10139	Alcohol abuse with withdrawal, unspecified
F10930	Alcohol use, unspecified with withdrawal, uncomplicated
F10931	Alcohol use, unspecified with withdrawal delirium
F10932	Alcohol use, unspecified with withdrawal with perceptual disturbance
F10939	Alcohol use, unspecified with withdrawal, unspecified
F11121	Opioid abuse with intoxication delirium
F11122	Opioid abuse with intoxication with perceptual disturbance
F1113	Opioid abuse with withdrawal
F1114	Opioid abuse with opioid-induced mood disorder
F11150	Opioid abuse with opioid-induced psychotic disorder with delusions
F11151	Opioid abuse with opioid-induced psychotic disorder with hallucinations
F11159	Opioid abuse with opioid-induced psychotic disorder, unspecified
F11181	Opioid abuse with opioid-induced sexual dysfunction
F11188	Opioid abuse with other opioid-induced disorder
F1119	Opioid abuse with unspecified opioid-induced disorder
F1120	Opioid dependence, uncomplicated
F1121	Opioid dependence, in remission
F11220	Opioid dependence with intoxication, uncomplicated
F11221	Opioid dependence with intoxication delirium
F11222	Opioid dependence with intoxication with perceptual disturbance
F11229	Opioid dependence with intoxication, unspecified

Produced by The University of Michigan Kidney Epidemiology and Cost Center

F1123	Opioid dependence with withdrawal
F1124	Opioid dependence with opioid-induced mood disorder
F11250	Opioid dependence with opioid-induced psychotic disorder with delusions
F11251	Opioid dependence with opioid-induced psychotic disorder with hallucinations
F11259	Opioid dependence with opioid-induced psychotic disorder, unspecified
F11281	Opioid dependence with opioid-induced sexual dysfunction
F11282	Opioid dependence with opioid-induced sleep disorder
F11288	Opioid dependence with other opioid-induced disorder
F1129	Opioid dependence with unspecified opioid-induced disorder
F1191	Opioid use, unspecified, in remission
F11920	Opioid use, unspecified with intoxication, uncomplicated
F11921	Opioid use, unspecified with intoxication delirium
F11922	Opioid use, unspecified with intoxication with perceptual disturbance
F11929	Opioid use, unspecified with intoxication, unspecified
F1193	Opioid use, unspecified with withdrawal
F1194	Opioid use, unspecified with opioid-induced mood disorder
F11950	Opioid use, unspecified with opioid-induced psychotic disorder with delusions
F11951	Opioid use, unspecified with opioid-induced psychotic disorder with hallucinations
F11959	Opioid use, unspecified with opioid-induced psychotic disorder, unspecified
F11981	Opioid use, unspecified with opioid-induced sexual dysfunction
F11988	Opioid use, unspecified with other opioid-induced disorder
F1199	Opioid use, unspecified with unspecified opioid-induced disorder
F12120	Cannabis abuse with intoxication, uncomplicated
F12121	Cannabis abuse with intoxication delirium
F12122	Cannabis abuse with intoxication with perceptual disturbance
F12129	Cannabis abuse with intoxication, unspecified
F1213	Cannabis abuse with withdrawal
F12150	Cannabis abuse with psychotic disorder with delusions
F12151	Cannabis abuse with psychotic disorder with hallucinations
F12159	Cannabis abuse with psychotic disorder, unspecified
F12180	Cannabis abuse with cannabis-induced anxiety disorder
F12188	Cannabis abuse with other cannabis-induced disorder
F1219	Cannabis abuse with unspecified cannabis-induced disorder
F1220	Cannabis dependence, uncomplicated
F1221	Cannabis dependence, in remission
F12220	Cannabis dependence with intoxication, uncomplicated
F12221	Cannabis dependence with intoxication delirium
F12222	Cannabis dependence with intoxication with perceptual disturbance
F12229	Cannabis dependence with intoxication, unspecified
F1223	Cannabis dependence with withdrawal
F12250	Cannabis dependence with psychotic disorder with delusions

<b>F10051</b>	
F12251	Cannabis dependence with psychotic disorder with hallucinations
F12259	Cannabis dependence with psychotic disorder, unspecified
F12280	Cannabis dependence with cannabis-induced anxiety disorder
F12288	Cannabis dependence with other cannabis-induced disorder
F1229	Cannabis dependence with unspecified cannabis-induced disorder
F12920	Cannabis use, unspecified with intoxication, uncomplicated
F12921	Cannabis use, unspecified with intoxication delirium
F12922	Cannabis use, unspecified with intoxication with perceptual disturbance
F12929	Cannabis use, unspecified with intoxication, unspecified
F1293	Cannabis use, unspecified with withdrawal
F12950	Cannabis use, unspecified with psychotic disorder with delusions
F12951	Cannabis use, unspecified with psychotic disorder with hallucinations
F12959	Cannabis use, unspecified with psychotic disorder, unspecified
F12980	Cannabis use, unspecified with anxiety disorder
F12988	Cannabis use, unspecified with other cannabis-induced disorder
F1299	Cannabis use, unspecified with unspecified cannabis-induced disorder
F13121	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic abuse with intoxication delirium
F13129	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic abuse with intoxication, unspecified
F13130	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic abuse with withdrawal, uncomplicated
F13131	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic abuse with withdrawal delirium
F13132	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic abuse with withdrawal with perceptual disturbance
F13139	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic abuse with withdrawal, unspecified
	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic abuse with sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-induced mood
F1314	disorder
F13150	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic abuse with sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-induced psychotic disorder with delusions
F15150	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic abuse with sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-induced
F13151	psychotic disorder with hallucinations
	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic abuse with sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-induced
F13159	psychotic disorder, unspecified
<b>E12100</b>	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic abuse with sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-induced anxiety
F13180	disorder Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic abuse with sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-induced sexual
F13181	dysfunction
1 10 101	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic abuse with other sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-induced
F13188	disorder
	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic abuse with unspecified sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-
F1319	induced disorder
F1320	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic dependence, uncomplicated
F1321	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic dependence, in remission
F13220	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic dependence with intoxication, uncomplicated
F13221	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic dependence with intoxication delirium
F13229	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic dependence with intoxication, unspecified
F13230	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic dependence with withdrawal, uncomplicated

F13231	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic dependence with withdrawal delirium
F13231	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic dependence with withdrawal with perceptual disturbance
F13232	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic dependence with withdrawal, unspecified
1 15257	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic dependence with sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-induced
F1324	mood disorder
	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic dependence with sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-induced
F13250	psychotic disorder with delusions
E12251	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic dependence with sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-induced
F13251	psychotic disorder with hallucinations Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic dependence with sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-induced
F13259	psychotic disorder, unspecified
115257	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic dependence with sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-induced
F1326	persisting amnestic disorder
	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic dependence with sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-induced
F1327	persisting dementia
E12290	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic dependence with sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-induced
F13280	anxiety disorder Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic dependence with sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-induced
F13281	security, hyphotic of anxiorytic dependence with security, hyphotic of anxiorytic-induced sexual dysfunction
	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic dependence with sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-induced
F13282	sleep disorder
	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic dependence with other sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-
F13288	induced disorder
F1329	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic dependence with unspecified sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-induced disorder
F1329 F13920	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic use, unspecified with intoxication, uncomplicated
F13920 F13921	
	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic use, unspecified with intoxication delirium
F13929	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic use, unspecified with intoxication, unspecified
F13930	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic use, unspecified with withdrawal, uncomplicated
F13931	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic use, unspecified with withdrawal delirium Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic use, unspecified with withdrawal with perceptual
F13932	disturbances
F13939	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic use, unspecified with withdrawal, unspecified
1 10/0/	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic use, unspecified with sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-
F1394	induced mood disorder
	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic use, unspecified with sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-
F13950	induced psychotic disorder with delusions
E12051	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic use, unspecified with sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-
F13951	induced psychotic disorder with hallucinations Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic use, unspecified with sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-
F13959	induced psychotic disorder, unspecified
1 10,00	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic use, unspecified with sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-
F1396	induced persisting amnestic disorder
	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic use, unspecified with sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-
F1397	induced persisting dementia
F13980	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic use, unspecified with sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic- induced anxiety disorder
113700	

	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic use, unspecified with sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-
F13981	induced sexual dysfunction Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic use, unspecified with other sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic-
F13988	induced disorder
	Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic use, unspecified with unspecified sedative, hypnotic or
F1399	anxiolytic-induced disorder
F14121	Cocaine abuse with intoxication with delirium
F14122	Cocaine abuse with intoxication with perceptual disturbance
F14129	Cocaine abuse with intoxication, unspecified
F1413	Cocaine abuse, unspecified with withdrawal
F1414	Cocaine abuse with cocaine-induced mood disorder
F14150	Cocaine abuse with cocaine-induced psychotic disorder with delusions
F14151	Cocaine abuse with cocaine-induced psychotic disorder with hallucinations
F14159	Cocaine abuse with cocaine-induced psychotic disorder, unspecified
F14180	Cocaine abuse with cocaine-induced anxiety disorder
F14181	Cocaine abuse with cocaine-induced sexual dysfunction
F14188	Cocaine abuse with other cocaine-induced disorder
F1419	Cocaine abuse with unspecified cocaine-induced disorder
F1420	Cocaine dependence, uncomplicated
F1421	Cocaine dependence, in remission
F14220	Cocaine dependence with intoxication, uncomplicated
F14221	Cocaine dependence with intoxication delirium
F14222	Cocaine dependence with intoxication with perceptual disturbance
F14229	Cocaine dependence with intoxication, unspecified
F1423	Cocaine dependence with withdrawal
F1424	Cocaine dependence with cocaine-induced mood disorder
F14250	Cocaine dependence with cocaine-induced psychotic disorder with delusions
F14251	Cocaine dependence with cocaine-induced psychotic disorder with hallucinations
F14259	Cocaine dependence with cocaine-induced psychotic disorder, unspecified
F14280	Cocaine dependence with cocaine-induced anxiety disorder
F14281	Cocaine dependence with cocaine-induced sexual dysfunction
F14282	Cocaine dependence with cocaine-induced sleep disorder
F14288	Cocaine dependence with other cocaine-induced disorder
F1429	Cocaine dependence with unspecified cocaine-induced disorder
F1491	Cocaine use, unspecified, in remission
F14920	Cocaine use, unspecified with intoxication, uncomplicated
F14921	Cocaine use, unspecified with intoxication delirium
F14922	Cocaine use, unspecified with intoxication with perceptual disturbance
F14929	Cocaine use, unspecified with intoxication, unspecified
F1493	Cocaine use, unspecified with withdrawal
F1494	Cocaine use, unspecified with cocaine-induced mood disorder
F14950	Cocaine use, unspecified with cocaine-induced psychotic disorder with delusions

F14951	Cocaine use, unspecified with cocaine-induced psychotic disorder with hallucinations
F14959	Cocaine use, unspecified with cocaine-induced psychotic disorder, unspecified
F14980	Cocaine use, unspecified with cocaine-induced anxiety disorder
F14981	Cocaine use, unspecified with cocaine-induced sexual dysfunction
F14988	Cocaine use, unspecified with other cocaine-induced disorder
F1499	Cocaine use, unspecified with unspecified cocaine-induced disorder
F15121	Other stimulant abuse with intoxication delirium
F15122	Other stimulant abuse with intoxication with perceptual disturbance
F15129	Other stimulant abuse with intoxication, unspecified
F1513	Other stimulant abuse with withdrawal
F1514	Other stimulant abuse with stimulant-induced mood disorder
F15150	Other stimulant abuse with stimulant-induced psychotic disorder with delusions
F15151	Other stimulant abuse with stimulant-induced psychotic disorder with hallucinations
F15159	Other stimulant abuse with stimulant-induced psychotic disorder, unspecified
F15180	Other stimulant abuse with stimulant-induced anxiety disorder
F15181	Other stimulant abuse with stimulant-induced sexual dysfunction
F15188	Other stimulant abuse with other stimulant-induced disorder
F1519	Other stimulant abuse with unspecified stimulant-induced disorder
F1520	Other stimulant dependence, uncomplicated
F1521	Other stimulant dependence, in remission
F15220	Other stimulant dependence with intoxication, uncomplicated
F15221	Other stimulant dependence with intoxication delirium
F15222	Other stimulant dependence with intoxication with perceptual disturbance
F15229	Other stimulant dependence with intoxication, unspecified
F1523	Other stimulant dependence with withdrawal
F1524	Other stimulant dependence with stimulant-induced mood disorder
F15250	Other stimulant dependence with stimulant-induced psychotic disorder with delusions
F15251	Other stimulant dependence with stimulant-induced psychotic disorder with hallucinations
F15259	Other stimulant dependence with stimulant-induced psychotic disorder, unspecified
F15280	Other stimulant dependence with stimulant-induced anxiety disorder
F15281	Other stimulant dependence with stimulant-induced sexual dysfunction
F15282	Other stimulant dependence with stimulant-induced sleep disorder
F15288	Other stimulant dependence with other stimulant-induced disorder
F1529	Other stimulant dependence with unspecified stimulant-induced disorder
F1591	Other stimulant use, unspecified, in remission
F15920	Other stimulant use, unspecified with intoxication, uncomplicated
F15921	Other stimulant use, unspecified with intoxication delirium
F15922	Other stimulant use, unspecified with intoxication with perceptual disturbance
F15929	Other stimulant use, unspecified with intoxication, unspecified
F1593	Other stimulant use, unspecified with withdrawal
F1594	Other stimulant use, unspecified with stimulant-induced mood disorder

F15950 Other stimulant use, unspecified with stimulant-induced psychotic disorder with delusions Other stimulant use, unspecified with stimulant-induced psychotic disorder with F15951 hallucinations F15959 Other stimulant use, unspecified with stimulant-induced psychotic disorder, unspecified F15980 Other stimulant use, unspecified with stimulant-induced anxiety disorder F15981 Other stimulant use, unspecified with stimulant-induced sexual dysfunction F15988 Other stimulant use, unspecified with other stimulant-induced disorder F1599 Other stimulant use, unspecified with unspecified stimulant-induced disorder F16121 Hallucinogen abuse with intoxication with delirium Hallucinogen abuse with intoxication with perceptual disturbance F16122 F16129 Hallucinogen abuse with intoxication, unspecified F1614 Hallucinogen abuse with hallucinogen-induced mood disorder F16150 Hallucinogen abuse with hallucinogen-induced psychotic disorder with delusions F16151 Hallucinogen abuse with hallucinogen-induced psychotic disorder with hallucinations F16159 Hallucinogen abuse with hallucinogen-induced psychotic disorder, unspecified F16180 Hallucinogen abuse with hallucinogen-induced anxiety disorder Hallucinogen abuse with hallucinogen persisting perception disorder (flashbacks) F16183 F16188 Hallucinogen abuse with other hallucinogen-induced disorder F1619 Hallucinogen abuse with unspecified hallucinogen-induced disorder F1620 Hallucinogen dependence, uncomplicated F1621 Hallucinogen dependence, in remission F16220 Hallucinogen dependence with intoxication, uncomplicated F16221 Hallucinogen dependence with intoxication with delirium F16229 Hallucinogen dependence with intoxication, unspecified F1624 Hallucinogen dependence with hallucinogen-induced mood disorder F16250 Hallucinogen dependence with hallucinogen-induced psychotic disorder with delusions F16251 Hallucinogen dependence with hallucinogen-induced psychotic disorder with hallucinations Hallucinogen dependence with hallucinogen-induced psychotic disorder, unspecified F16259 F16280 Hallucinogen dependence with hallucinogen-induced anxiety disorder F16283 Hallucinogen dependence with hallucinogen persisting perception disorder (flashbacks) F16288 Hallucinogen dependence with other hallucinogen-induced disorder F1629 Hallucinogen dependence with unspecified hallucinogen-induced disorder F16920 Hallucinogen use, unspecified with intoxication, uncomplicated F16921 Hallucinogen use, unspecified with intoxication with delirium F16929 Hallucinogen use, unspecified with intoxication, unspecified F1694 Hallucinogen use, unspecified with hallucinogen-induced mood disorder F16950 Hallucinogen use, unspecified with hallucinogen-induced psychotic disorder with delusions Hallucinogen use, unspecified with hallucinogen-induced psychotic disorder with hallucinations F16951 F16959 Hallucinogen use, unspecified with hallucinogen-induced psychotic disorder, unspecified F16980 Hallucinogen use, unspecified with hallucinogen-induced anxiety disorder F16983 Hallucinogen use, unspecified with hallucinogen persisting perception disorder (flashbacks)

F16988	Hallucinogen use, unspecified with other hallucinogen-induced disorder
F1699	Hallucinogen use, unspecified with unspecified hallucinogen-induced disorder
F17203	Nicotine dependence unspecified, with withdrawal
F17208	Nicotine dependence, unspecified, with other nicotine-induced disorders
F17209	Nicotine dependence, unspecified, with unspecified nicotine-induced disorders
F17213	Nicotine dependence, cigarettes, with withdrawal
F17218	Nicotine dependence, cigarettes, with other nicotine-induced disorders
F17219	Nicotine dependence, cigarettes, with unspecified nicotine-induced disorders
F17223	Nicotine dependence, chewing tobacco, with withdrawal
F17228	Nicotine dependence, chewing tobacco, with other nicotine-induced disorders
F17229	Nicotine dependence, chewing tobacco, with unspecified nicotine-induced disorders
F17293	Nicotine dependence, other tobacco product, with withdrawal
F17298	Nicotine dependence, other tobacco product, with other nicotine-induced disorders
F17299	Nicotine dependence, other tobacco product, with unspecified nicotine-induced disorders
F18120	Inhalant abuse with intoxication, uncomplicated
F18121	Inhalant abuse with intoxication delirium
F18129	Inhalant abuse with intoxication, unspecified
F1814	Inhalant abuse with inhalant-induced mood disorder
F18150	Inhalant abuse with inhalant-induced psychotic disorder with delusions
F18151	Inhalant abuse with inhalant-induced psychotic disorder with hallucinations
F18159	Inhalant abuse with inhalant-induced psychotic disorder, unspecified
F1817	Inhalant abuse with inhalant-induced dementia
F18180	Inhalant abuse with inhalant-induced anxiety disorder
F18188	Inhalant abuse with other inhalant-induced disorder
F1819	Inhalant abuse with unspecified inhalant-induced disorder
F1820	Inhalant dependence, uncomplicated
F1821	Inhalant dependence, in remission
F18220	Inhalant dependence with intoxication, uncomplicated
F18221	Inhalant dependence with intoxication delirium
F18229	Inhalant dependence with intoxication, unspecified
F1824	Inhalant dependence with inhalant-induced mood disorder
F18250	Inhalant dependence with inhalant-induced psychotic disorder with delusions
F18251	Inhalant dependence with inhalant-induced psychotic disorder with hallucinations
F18259	Inhalant dependence with inhalant-induced psychotic disorder, unspecified
F1827	Inhalant dependence with inhalant-induced dementia
F18280	Inhalant dependence with inhalant-induced anxiety disorder
F18288	Inhalant dependence with other inhalant-induced disorder
F1829	Inhalant dependence with unspecified inhalant-induced disorder
F18920	Inhalant use, unspecified with intoxication, uncomplicated
F18921	Inhalant use, unspecified with intoxication with delirium
F18929	Inhalant use, unspecified with intoxication, unspecified

F1894 Inhalant use, unspecified with inhalant-induced mood disorder F18950 Inhalant use, unspecified with inhalant-induced psychotic disorder with delusions F18951 Inhalant use, unspecified with inhalant-induced psychotic disorder with hallucinations F18959 Inhalant use, unspecified with inhalant-induced psychotic disorder, unspecified F1897 Inhalant use, unspecified with inhalant-induced persisting dementia F18980 Inhalant use, unspecified with inhalant-induced anxiety disorder F18988 Inhalant use, unspecified with other inhalant-induced disorder F1899 Inhalant use, unspecified with unspecified inhalant-induced disorder Other psychoactive substance abuse with intoxication delirium F19121 F19122 Other psychoactive substance abuse with intoxication with perceptual disturbances F19129 Other psychoactive substance abuse with intoxication, unspecified F19130 Other psychoactive substance abuse with withdrawal, uncomplicated F19131 Other psychoactive substance abuse with withdrawal delirium F19132 Other psychoactive substance abuse with withdrawal with perceptual disturbance F19139 Other psychoactive substance abuse with withdrawal, unspecified F1914 Other psychoactive substance abuse with psychoactive substance-induced mood disorder Other psychoactive substance abuse with psychoactive substance-induced psychotic F19150 disorder with delusions Other psychoactive substance abuse with psychoactive substance-induced psychotic F19151 disorder with hallucinations Other psychoactive substance abuse with psychoactive substance-induced psychotic F19159 disorder, unspecified Other psychoactive substance abuse with psychoactive substance-induced persisting F1916 amnestic disorder Other psychoactive substance abuse with psychoactive substance-induced persisting F1917 dementia F19180 Other psychoactive substance abuse with psychoactive substance-induced anxiety disorder Other psychoactive substance abuse with psychoactive substance-induced sexual F19181 dysfunction F19188 Other psychoactive substance abuse with other psychoactive substance-induced disorder Other psychoactive substance abuse with unspecified psychoactive substance-induced F1919 disorder F1920 Other psychoactive substance dependence, uncomplicated F1921 Other psychoactive substance dependence, in remission F19220 Other psychoactive substance dependence with intoxication, uncomplicated F19221 Other psychoactive substance dependence with intoxication delirium F19222 Other psychoactive substance dependence with intoxication with perceptual disturbance F19229 Other psychoactive substance dependence with intoxication, unspecified F19230 Other psychoactive substance dependence with withdrawal, uncomplicated F19231 Other psychoactive substance dependence with withdrawal delirium F19232 Other psychoactive substance dependence with withdrawal with perceptual disturbance Other psychoactive substance dependence with withdrawal, unspecified F19239 Other psychoactive substance dependence with psychoactive substance-induced mood F1924 disorder

List of Codes Used to Identify Measures Reported in the Quarterly Dialysis Facility Compare Reports

July 2025

F19250	Other psychoactive substance dependence with psychoactive substance-induced psychotic disorder with delusions
Г19230	Other psychoactive substance dependence with psychoactive substance-induced psychotic
F19251	disorder with hallucinations
117251	Other psychoactive substance dependence with psychoactive substance-induced psychotic
F19259	disorder, unspecified
	Other psychoactive substance dependence with psychoactive substance-induced persisting
F1926	amnestic disorder
	Other psychoactive substance dependence with psychoactive substance-induced persisting
F1927	dementia
F10200	Other psychoactive substance dependence with psychoactive substance-induced anxiety
F19280	disorder Other psychoactive substance dependence with psychoactive substance-induced sexual
F19281	dysfunction
117201	Other psychoactive substance dependence with psychoactive substance-induced sleep
F19282	disorder
	Other psychoactive substance dependence with other psychoactive substance-induced
F19288	disorder
	Other psychoactive substance dependence with unspecified psychoactive substance-induced
F1929	disorder
F19920	Other psychoactive substance use, unspecified with intoxication, uncomplicated
F19921	Other psychoactive substance use, unspecified with intoxication with delirium
F19922	Other psychoactive substance use, unspecified with intoxication with perceptual disturbance
F19929	Other psychoactive substance use, unspecified with intoxication, unspecified
F19930	Other psychoactive substance use, unspecified with withdrawal, uncomplicated
F19931	Other psychoactive substance use, unspecified with withdrawal delirium
F19932	Other psychoactive substance use, unspecified with withdrawal with perceptual disturbance
F19939	Other psychoactive substance use, unspecified with withdrawal, unspecified
1 17707	Other psychoactive substance use, unspecified with psychoactive substance-induced mood
F1994	disorder
	Other psychoactive substance use, unspecified with psychoactive substance-induced
F19950	psychotic disorder with delusions
	Other psychoactive substance use, unspecified with psychoactive substance-induced
F19951	psychotic disorder with hallucinations
F19959	Other psychoactive substance use, unspecified with psychoactive substance-induced psychotic disorder, unspecified
Г 19939	Other psychoactive substance use, unspecified with psychoactive substance-induced
F1996	persisting amnestic disorder
1 1990	Other psychoactive substance use, unspecified with psychoactive substance-induced
F1997	persisting dementia
	Other psychoactive substance use, unspecified with psychoactive substance-induced anxiety
F19980	disorder
<b>T</b> 10001	Other psychoactive substance use, unspecified with psychoactive substance-induced sexual
F19981	dysfunction
F19988	Other psychoactive substance use, unspecified with other psychoactive substance-induced disorder
Г 17700	Other psychoactive substance use, unspecified with unspecified psychoactive substance-
F1999	induced disorder
/ / /	

Poisoning by fentanyl or fentanyl analogs, accidental (unintentional), initial encounter T40411A T40411D Poisoning by fentanyl or fentanyl analogs, accidental (unintentional), subsequent encounter T40411S Poisoning by fentanyl or fentanyl analogs, accidental (unintentional), sequela T40412A Poisoning by fentanyl or fentanyl analogs, intentional self-harm, initial encounter T40412D Poisoning by fentanyl or fentanyl analogs, intentional self-harm, subsequent encounter Poisoning by fentanyl or fentanyl analogs, intentional self-harm, sequela T40412S T40413A Poisoning by fentanyl or fentanyl analogs, assault, initial encounter T40413D Poisoning by fentanyl or fentanyl analogs, assault, subsequent encounter T40413S Poisoning by fentanyl or fentanyl analogs, assault, sequela Poisoning by fentanyl or fentanyl analogs, undetermined, initial encounter T40414A T40414D Poisoning by fentanyl or fentanyl analogs, undetermined, subsequent encounter T40414S Poisoning by fentanyl or fentanyl analogs, undetermined, sequela T40415A Adverse effect of fentanyl or fentanyl analogs, initial encounter T40415D Adverse effect of fentanyl or fentanyl analogs, subsequent encounter T40415S Adverse effect of fentanyl or fentanyl analogs, sequela T40416A Underdosing of fentanyl or fentanyl analogs, initial encounter T40416D Underdosing of fentanyl or fentanyl analogs, subsequent encounter Underdosing of fentanyl or fentanyl analogs, sequela T40416S T40421A Poisoning by tramadol, accidental (unintentional), initial encounter T40421D Poisoning by tramadol, accidental (unintentional), subsequent encounter Poisoning by tramadol, accidental (unintentional), sequela T40421S T40422A Poisoning by tramadol, intentional self-harm, initial encounter T40422D Poisoning by tramadol, intentional self-harm, subsequent encounter T40422S Poisoning by tramadol, intentional self-harm, sequela Poisoning by tramadol, assault, initial encounter T40423A T40423D Poisoning by tramadol, assault, subsequent encounter T40423S Poisoning by tramadol, assault, sequela T40424A Poisoning by tramadol, undetermined, initial encounter T40424D Poisoning by tramadol, undetermined, subsequent encounter T40424S Poisoning by tramadol, undetermined, sequela Adverse effect of tramadol, initial encounter T40425A T40425D Adverse effect of tramadol, subsequent encounter T40425S Adverse effect of tramadol, sequela T40426A Underdosing of tramadol, initial encounter T40426D Underdosing of tramadol, subsequent encounter T40426S Underdosing of tramadol, sequela Poisoning by other synthetic narcotics, accidental (unintentional), initial encounter T40491A T40491D Poisoning by other synthetic narcotics, accidental (unintentional), subsequent encounter T40491S Poisoning by other synthetic narcotics, accidental (unintentional), sequela Poisoning by other synthetic narcotics, intentional self-harm, initial encounter T40492A T40492D Poisoning by other synthetic narcotics, intentional self-harm, subsequent encounter

T40492S Poisoning by other synthetic narcotics, intentional self-harm, sequela T40493A Poisoning by other synthetic narcotics, assault, initial encounter T40493D Poisoning by other synthetic narcotics, assault, subsequent encounter T40493S Poisoning by other synthetic narcotics, assault, sequela T40494A Poisoning by other synthetic narcotics, undetermined, initial encounter T40494D Poisoning by other synthetic narcotics, undetermined, subsequent encounter T40494S Poisoning by other synthetic narcotics, undetermined, sequela T40495A Adverse effect of other synthetic narcotics, initial encounter T40495D Adverse effect of other synthetic narcotics, subsequent encounter T40495S Adverse effect of other synthetic narcotics, sequela T40711A Poisoning by cannabis, accidental (unintentional), initial encounter T40711D Poisoning by cannabis, accidental (unintentional), subsequent encounter T40711S Poisoning by cannabis, accidental (unintentional), sequela Poisoning by cannabis, intentional self-harm, initial encounter T40712A T40712D Poisoning by cannabis, intentional self-harm, subsequent encounter T40712S Poisoning by cannabis, intentional self-harm, sequela T40714A Poisoning by cannabis, undetermined, initial encounter Poisoning by cannabis, undetermined, subsequent encounter T40714D T40714S Poisoning by cannabis, undetermined, sequela Adverse effect of cannabis, initial encounter T40715A Adverse effect of cannabis, subsequent encounter T40715D T40715S Adverse effect of cannabis, sequela Poisoning by synthetic cannabinoids, accidental (unintentional), initial encounter T40721A T40721D Poisoning by synthetic cannabinoids, accidental (unintentional), subsequent encounter T40721S Poisoning by synthetic cannabinoids, accidental (unintentional), sequela T40722A Poisoning by synthetic cannabinoids, intentional self-harm, initial encounter Poisoning by synthetic cannabinoids, intentional self-harm, subsequent encounter T40722D T40722S Poisoning by synthetic cannabinoids, intentional self-harm, sequela T40724A Poisoning by synthetic cannabinoids, undetermined, initial encounter T40724D Poisoning by synthetic cannabinoids, undetermined, subsequent encounter T40724S Poisoning by synthetic cannabinoids, undetermined, sequela T40725A Adverse effect of synthetic cannabinoids, initial encounter T40725D Adverse effect of synthetic cannabinoids, subsequent encounter T40725S Adverse effect of synthetic cannabinoids, sequela T43641A Poisoning by ecstasy, accidental (unintentional), initial encounter T43641D Poisoning by ecstasy, accidental (unintentional), subsequent encounter Poisoning by ecstasy, accidental (unintentional), sequela T43641S Poisoning by ecstasy, intentional self-harm, initial encounter T43642A T43642D Poisoning by ecstasy, intentional self-harm, subsequent encounter T43642S Poisoning by ecstasy, intentional self-harm, sequela T43643A Poisoning by ecstasy, assault, initial encounter

T43643D	Poisoning by ecstasy, assault, subsequent encounter
T43643S	Poisoning by ecstasy, assault, sequela
T43644A	Poisoning by ecstasy, undetermined, initial encounter
T43644D	Poisoning by ecstasy, undetermined, subsequent encounter
T43644S	Poisoning by ecstasy, undetermined, sequela
T43651A	Poisoning by methamphetamines accidental (unintentional), initial encounter
T43651D	Poisoning by methamphetamines accidental (unintentional), subsequent encounter
T43651S	Poisoning by methamphetamines accidental (unintentional), sequela
T43652A	Poisoning by methamphetamines intentional self-harm, initial encounter
T43652D	Poisoning by methamphetamines intentional self-harm, subsequent encounter
T43652S	Poisoning by methamphetamines intentional self-harm, sequela
T43653A	Poisoning by methamphetamines, assault, initial encounter
T43653D	Poisoning by methamphetamines, assault, subsequent encounter
T43653S	Poisoning by methamphetamines, assault, sequela
T43654A	Poisoning by methamphetamines, undetermined, initial encounter
T43654D	Poisoning by methamphetamines, undetermined, subsequent encounter
T43654S	Poisoning by methamphetamines, undetermined, sequela
T43655A	Adverse effect of methamphetamines, initial encounter
T43655D	Adverse effect of methamphetamines, subsequent encounter
T43655S	Adverse effect of methamphetamines, sequela
T43656A	Underdosing of methamphetamines, initial encounter
T43656D	Underdosing of methamphetamines, subsequentencounter
T43656S	Underdosing of methamphetamines, sequela

## Infections (Non-Vascular Access-Related):

A000	Cholera due to Vibrio cholerae 01, biovar cholerae
A001	Cholera due to Vibrio cholerae 01, biovar eltor
A009	Cholera, unspecified
A0100	Typhoid fever, unspecified
A0101	Typhoid meningitis
A0102	Typhoid fever with heart involvement
A0103	Typhoid pneumonia
A0104	Typhoid arthritis
A0105	Typhoid osteomyelitis
A0109	Typhoid fever with other complications
A011	Paratyphoid fever A
A012	Paratyphoid fever B
A013	Paratyphoid fever C
A014	Paratyphoid fever, unspecified
A020	Salmonella enteritis
A021	Salmonella sepsis

A0220	Localized salmonella infection, unspecified
A0221	Salmonella meningitis
A0222	Salmonella pneumonia
A0223	Salmonella arthritis
A0224	Salmonella osteomyelitis
A0225	Salmonella pyelonephritis
A0229	Salmonella with other localized infection
A028	Other specified salmonella infections
A029	Salmonella infection, unspecified
A030	Shigellosis due to Shigella dysenteriae
A031	Shigellosis due to Shigella flexneri
A032	Shigellosis due to Shigella boydii
A033	Shigellosis due to Shigella sonnei
A038	Other shigellosis
A039	Shigellosis, unspecified
A040	Enteropathogenic Escherichia coli infection
A041	Enterotoxigenic Escherichia coli infection
A042	Enteroinvasive Escherichia coli infection
A043	Enterohemorrhagic Escherichia coli infection
A044	Other intestinal Escherichia coli infections
A045	Campylobacter enteritis
A046	Enteritis due to Yersinia enterocolitica
A047	Enterocolitis due to Clostridium difficile
A0471	Enterocolitis due to Clostridium difficile, recurrent
A0472	Enterocolitis due to Clostridium difficile, not specified as recurrent
A048	Other specified bacterial intestinal infections
A049	Bacterial intestinal infection, unspecified
A050	Foodborne staphylococcal intoxication
A051	Botulism food poisoning
A052	Foodborne Clostridium perfringens [Clostridium welchii] intoxication
A053	Foodborne Vibrio parahaemolyticus intoxication
A054	Foodborne Bacillus cereus intoxication
A055	Foodborne Vibrio vulnificus intoxication
A058	Other specified bacterial foodborne intoxications
A059	Bacterial foodborne intoxication, unspecified
A060	Acute amebic dysentery
A061	Chronic intestinal amebiasis
A062	Amebic nondysenteric colitis
A063	Ameboma of intestine
A064	Amebic liver abscess
A065	Amebic lung abscess

A066	Amebic brain abscess
A067	Cutaneous amebiasis
A0681	Amebic cystitis
A0682	Other amebic genitourinary infections
A0689	Other amebic infections
A069	Amebiasis, unspecified
A070	Balantidiasis
A071	Giardiasis [lambliasis]
A072	Cryptosporidiosis
A073	Isosporiasis
A074	Cyclosporiasis
A078	Other specified protozoal intestinal diseases
A079	Protozoal intestinal disease, unspecified
A080	Rotaviral enteritis
A0811	Acute gastroenteropathy due to Norwalk agent
A0819	Acute gastroenteropathy due to other small round viruses
A082	Adenoviral enteritis
A0831	Calicivirus enteritis
A0832	Astrovirus enteritis
A0839	Other viral enteritis
A084	Viral intestinal infection, unspecified
A088	Other specified intestinal infections
A09	Infectious gastroenteritis and colitis, unspecified
A150	Tuberculosis of lung
A154	Tuberculosis of intrathoracic lymph nodes
A155	Tuberculosis of larynx, trachea and bronchus
A156	Tuberculous pleurisy
A157	Primary respiratory tuberculosis
A158	Other respiratory tuberculosis
A159	Respiratory tuberculosis unspecified
A170	Tuberculous meningitis
A171	Meningeal tuberculoma
A1781	Tuberculoma of brain and spinal cord
A1782	Tuberculous meningoencephalitis
A1783	Tuberculous neuritis
A1789	Other tuberculosis of nervous system
A179	Tuberculosis of nervous system, unspecified
A1801	Tuberculosis of spine
A1802	Tuberculous arthritis of other joints
A1803	Tuberculosis of other bones
A1809	Other musculoskeletal tuberculosis

A 1 Q 1 O	Tuberculosis of conitouring system unspecified
A1810 A1811	Tuberculosis of genitourinary system, unspecified Tuberculosis of kidney and ureter
A1811 A1812	Tuberculosis of bladder
A1813	Tuberculosis of other urinary organs
A1814 A1815	Tuberculosis of prostate
A1815 A1816	Tuberculosis of other male genital organs Tuberculosis of cervix
A1817 A1818	Tuberculous female pelvic inflammatory disease
	Tuberculosis of other female genital organs
A182	Tuberculous peripheral lymphadenopathy
A1831	Tuberculous peritonitis Tuberculous enteritis
A1832	
A1839	Retroperitoneal tuberculosis Tuberculosis of skin and subcutaneous tissue
A184	
A1850	Tuberculosis of eye, unspecified
A1851	Tuberculous episcleritis
A1852	Tuberculous keratitis
A1853	Tuberculous chorioretinitis
A1854	Tuberculous iridocyclitis
A1859	Other tuberculosis of eye
A186	Tuberculosis of (inner) (middle) ear
A187	Tuberculosis of adrenal glands
A1881	Tuberculosis of thyroid gland
A1882	Tuberculosis of other endocrine glands
A1883	Tuberculosis of digestive tract organs, not elsewhere classified
A1884	Tuberculosis of heart
A1885	Tuberculosis of spleen
A1889	Tuberculosis of other sites
A190	Acute miliary tuberculosis of a single specified site
A191	Acute miliary tuberculosis of multiple sites
A192	Acute miliary tuberculosis, unspecified
A198	Other miliary tuberculosis
A199	Miliary tuberculosis, unspecified
A200	Bubonic plague
A201	Cellulocutaneous plague
A202	Pneumonic plague
A203	Plague meningitis
A207	Septicemic plague
A208	Other forms of plague
A209	Plague, unspecified
A210	Ulceroglandular tularemia

A211	Oculoglandular tularemia
A212	Pulmonary tularemia
A213	Gastrointestinal tularemia
A217	Generalized tularemia
A218	Other forms of tularemia
A219	Tularemia, unspecified
A220	Cutaneous anthrax
A221	Pulmonary anthrax
A222	Gastrointestinal anthrax
A227	Anthrax sepsis
A228	Other forms of anthrax
A229	Anthrax, unspecified
A230	Brucellosis due to Brucella melitensis
A231	Brucellosis due to Brucella abortus
A232	Brucellosis due to Brucella suis
A233	Brucellosis due to Brucella canis
A238	Other brucellosis
A239	Brucellosis, unspecified
A240	Glanders
A241	Acute and fulminating melioidosis
A242	Subacute and chronic melioidosis
A243	Other melioidosis
A249	Melioidosis, unspecified
A250	Spirillosis
A251	Streptobacillosis
A259	Rat-bite fever, unspecified
A260	Cutaneous erysipeloid
A267	Erysipelothrix sepsis
A268	Other forms of erysipeloid
A269	Erysipeloid, unspecified
A270	Leptospirosis icterohemorrhagica
A2781	Aseptic meningitis in leptospirosis
A2789	Other forms of leptospirosis
A279	Leptospirosis, unspecified
A280	Pasteurellosis
A281	Cat-scratch disease
A282	Extraintestinal yersiniosis
A288	Other specified zoonotic bacterial diseases, not elsewhere classified
A289	Zoonotic bacterial disease, unspecified
A300	Indeterminate leprosy
A301	Tuberculoid leprosy

A302	Borderline tuberculoid leprosy
A303	Borderline leprosy
A304	Borderline lepromatous leprosy
A305	Lepromatous leprosy
A308	Other forms of leprosy
A309	Leprosy, unspecified
A310	Pulmonary mycobacterial infection
A311	Cutaneous mycobacterial infection
A312	Disseminated mycobacterium avium-intracellulare complex (DMAC)
A318	Other mycobacterial infections
A319	Mycobacterial infection, unspecified
A320	Cutaneous listeriosis
A3211	Listerial meningitis
A3212	Listerial meningoencephalitis
A327	Listerial sepsis
A3281	Oculoglandular listeriosis
A3282	Listerial endocarditis
A3289	Other forms of listeriosis
A329	Listeriosis, unspecified
A35	Other tetanus
A360	Pharyngeal diphtheria
A361	Nasopharyngeal diphtheria
A362	Laryngeal diphtheria
A363	Cutaneous diphtheria
A3681	Diphtheritic cardiomyopathy
A3682	Diphtheritic radiculomyelitis
A3683	Diphtheritic polyneuritis
A3684	Diphtheritic tubulo-interstitial nephropathy
A3685	Diphtheritic cystitis
A3686	Diphtheritic conjunctivitis
A3689	Other diphtheritic complications
A369	Diphtheria, unspecified
A3700	Whooping cough due to Bordetella pertussis without pneumonia
A3701	Whooping cough due to Bordetella pertussis with pneumonia
A3710	Whooping cough due to Bordetella parapertussis without pneumonia
A3711	Whooping cough due to Bordetella parapertussis with pneumonia
A3780	Whooping cough due to other Bordetella species without pneumonia
A3781	Whooping cough due to other Bordetella species with pneumonia
A3790	Whooping cough, unspecified species without pneumonia
A3791	Whooping cough, unspecified species with pneumonia
A380	Scarlet fever with otitis media

A381	Scarlet fever with myocarditis
A388	Scarlet fever with other complications
A389	Scarlet fever, uncomplicated
A390	Meningococcal meningitis
A391	Waterhouse-Friderichsen syndrome
A392	Acute meningococcemia
A393	Chronic meningococcemia
A394	Meningococcemia, unspecified
A3950	Meningococcal carditis, unspecified
A3951	Meningococcal endocarditis
A3952	Meningococcal myocarditis
A3953	Meningococcal pericarditis
A3981	Meningococcal encephalitis
A3982	Meningococcal retrobulbar neuritis
A3983	Meningococcal arthritis
A3984	Postmeningococcal arthritis
A3989	Other meningococcal infections
A399	Meningococcal infection, unspecified
A4154	Sepsis due to Acinetobacter baumannii
A420	Pulmonary actinomycosis
A421	Abdominal actinomycosis
A422	Cervicofacial actinomycosis
A4281	Actinomycotic meningitis
A4282	Actinomycotic encephalitis
A4289	Other forms of actinomycosis
A429	Actinomycosis, unspecified
A430	Pulmonary nocardiosis
A431	Cutaneous nocardiosis
A438	Other forms of nocardiosis
A439	Nocardiosis, unspecified
A440	Systemic bartonellosis
A441	Cutaneous and mucocutaneous bartonellosis
A448	Other forms of bartonellosis
A449	Bartonellosis, unspecified
A46	Erysipelas
A480	Gas gangrene
A481	Legionnaires' disease
A482	Nonpneumonic Legionnaires' disease [Pontiac fever]
A483	Toxic shock syndrome
A484	Brazilian purpuric fever
A488	Other specified bacterial diseases

A4901	Methicillin susceptible Staphylococcus aureus infection, unspecified site
A491	Streptococcal infection, unspecified site
A492	Hemophilus influenzae infection, unspecified site
A493	Mycoplasma infection, unspecified site
A498	Other bacterial infections of unspecified site
A499	Bacterial infection, unspecified
A5001	Early congenital syphilitic oculopathy
A5001	Early congenital syphilitic osteochondropathy
A5002	Early congenital syphilitic pharyngitis
A5005 A5004	Early congenital syphilitic pneumonia
A5005	Early congenital syphilitic rhinitis
A5005	Early cutaneous congenital syphilis
A5000 A5007	Early mucocutaneous congenital syphilis
A5007 A5008	Early visceral congenital syphilis
A5008 A5009	Other early congenital syphilis, symptomatic
A5009 A501	Early congenital syphilis, latent
A501 A502	Early congenital syphilis, unspecified
A502 A5030	Late congenital syphilitic oculopathy, unspecified
A5030 A5031	Late congenital syphilitic interstitial keratitis
A5031 A5032	Late congenital syphilitic chorioretinitis
A5039	Other late congenital syphilitic oculopathy
A5040	Late congenital neurosyphilis, unspecified
A5041	Late congenital syphilitic meningitis
A5042	Late congenital syphilitic encephalitis
A5043	Late congenital syphilitic polyneuropathy
A5044	Late congenital syphilitic optic nerve atrophy
A5045	Juvenile general paresis
A5049	Other late congenital neurosyphilis
A5051	Clutton's joints
A5052	Hutchinson's teeth
A5053	Hutchinson's triad
A5054	Late congenital cardiovascular syphilis
A5055	Late congenital syphilitic arthropathy
A5056	Late congenital syphilitic osteochondropathy
A5057	Syphilitic saddle nose
A5059	Other late congenital syphilis, symptomatic
A506	Late congenital syphilis, latent
A507	Late congenital syphilis, unspecified
A509	Congenital syphilis, unspecified
A510	Primary genital syphilis
A511	Primary anal syphilis

4510	Deine and such ilie of other sites
A512	Primary syphilis of other sites
A5131	Condyloma latum
A5132	Syphilitic alopecia
A5139	Other secondary syphilis of skin
A5141	Secondary syphilitic meningitis
A5142	Secondary syphilitic female pelvic disease
A5143	Secondary syphilitic oculopathy
A5144	Secondary syphilitic nephritis
A5145	Secondary syphilitic hepatitis
A5146	Secondary syphilitic osteopathy
A5149	Other secondary syphilitic conditions
A515	Early syphilis, latent
A519	Early syphilis, unspecified
A5200	Cardiovascular syphilis, unspecified
A5201	Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta
A5202	Syphilitic aortitis
A5203	Syphilitic endocarditis
A5204	Syphilitic cerebral arteritis
A5205	Other cerebrovascular syphilis
A5206	Other syphilitic heart involvement
A5209	Other cardiovascular syphilis
A5210	Symptomatic neurosyphilis, unspecified
A5211	Tabes dorsalis
A5212	Other cerebrospinal syphilis
A5213	Late syphilitic meningitis
A5214	Late syphilitic encephalitis
A5215	Late syphilitic neuropathy
A5216	Charcot's arthropathy (tabetic)
A5217	General paresis
A5219	Other symptomatic neurosyphilis
A522	Asymptomatic neurosyphilis
A523	Neurosyphilis, unspecified
A5271	Late syphilitic oculopathy
A5272	Syphilis of lung and bronchus
A5273	Symptomatic late syphilis of other respiratory organs
A5274	Syphilis of liver and other viscera
A5275	Syphilis of kidney and ureter
A5276	Other genitourinary symptomatic late syphilis
A5277	Syphilis of bone and joint
A5278	Syphilis of other musculoskeletal tissue
A5279	Other symptomatic late syphilis
115419	Saler symptomatic face symmis

A528	Late syphilis, latent
A529	Late syphilis, unspecified
A530	Latent syphilis, unspecified as early or late
A539	Syphilis, unspecified
A5400	Gonococcal infection of lower genitourinary tract, unspecified
A5401	Gonococcal cystitis and urethritis, unspecified
A5402	Gonococcal vulvovaginitis, unspecified
A5403	Gonococcal cervicitis, unspecified
A5409	Other gonococcal infection of lower genitourinary tract
	Gonococcal infection of lower genitourinary tract with periurethral and accessory gland
A541	abscess
A5421	Gonococcal infection of kidney and ureter
A5422	Gonococcal prostatitis
A5423	Gonococcal infection of other male genital organs
A5424	Gonococcal female pelvic inflammatory disease
A5429	Other gonococcal genitourinary infections
A5430	Gonococcal infection of eye, unspecified
A5431	Gonococcal conjunctivitis
A5432	Gonococcal iridocyclitis
A5433	Gonococcal keratitis
A5439	Other gonococcal eye infection
A5440	Gonococcal infection of musculoskeletal system, unspecified
A5441	Gonococcal spondylopathy
A5442	Gonococcal arthritis
A5443	Gonococcal osteomyelitis
A5449	Gonococcal infection of other musculoskeletal tissue
A545	Gonococcal pharyngitis
A546	Gonococcal infection of anus and rectum
A5481	Gonococcal meningitis
A5482	Gonococcal brain abscess
A5483	Gonococcal heart infection
A5484	Gonococcal pneumonia
A5485	Gonococcal peritonitis
A5486	Gonococcal sepsis
A5489	Other gonococcal infections
A549	Gonococcal infection, unspecified
A55	Chlamydial lymphogranuloma (venereum)
A5600	Chlamydial infection of lower genitourinary tract, unspecified
A5601	Chlamydial cystitis and urethritis
A5602	Chlamydial vulvovaginitis
A5609	Other chlamydial infection of lower genitourinary tract
A5611	Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease

Produced by The University of Michigan Kidney Epidemiology and Cost Center

A5619	Other chlamydial genitourinary infection
A562	Chlamydial infection of genitourinary tract, unspecified
A563	Chlamydial infection of anus and rectum
A564	Chlamydial infection of pharynx
A568	Sexually transmitted chlamydial infection of other sites
A57	Chancroid
A58	Granuloma inguinale
A5900	Urogenital trichomoniasis, unspecified
A5901	Trichomonal vulvovaginitis
A5902	Trichomonal prostatitis
A5903	Trichomonal cystitis and urethritis
A5909	Other urogenital trichomoniasis
A598	Trichomoniasis of other sites
A599	Trichomoniasis, unspecified
A6000	Herpesviral infection of urogenital system, unspecified
A6001	Herpesviral infection of penis
A6002	Herpesviral infection of other male genital organs
A6003	Herpesviral cervicitis
A6004	Herpesviral vulvovaginitis
A6009	Herpesviral infection of other urogenital tract
A601	Herpesviral infection of perianal skin and rectum
A609	Anogenital herpesviral infection, unspecified
A630	Anogenital (venereal) warts
A638	Other specified predominantly sexually transmitted diseases
A64	Unspecified sexually transmitted disease
A65	Nonvenereal syphilis
A660	Initial lesions of yaws
A661	Multiple papillomata and wet crab yaws
A662	Other early skin lesions of yaws
A663	Hyperkeratosis of yaws
A664	Gummata and ulcers of yaws
A665	Gangosa
A666	Bone and joint lesions of yaws
A667	Other manifestations of yaws
A668	Latent yaws
A669	Yaws, unspecified
A670	Primary lesions of pinta
A671	Intermediate lesions of pinta
A672	Late lesions of pinta
A673	Mixed lesions of pinta
A679	Pinta, unspecified
	- may empression

A680	Louse-borne relapsing fever
A681	Tick-borne relapsing fever
A689	Relapsing fever, unspecified
A690	Necrotizing ulcerative stomatitis
A691	Other Vincent's infections
A6920	Lyme disease, unspecified
A6921	Meningitis due to Lyme disease
A6922	Other neurologic disorders in Lyme disease
A6923	Arthritis due to Lyme disease
A6929	Other conditions associated with Lyme disease
A698	Other specified spirochetal infections
A699	Spirochetal infection, unspecified
A70	Chlamydia psittaci infections
A710	Initial stage of trachoma
A711	Active stage of trachoma
A719	Trachoma, unspecified
A740	Chlamydial conjunctivitis
A7481	Chlamydial peritonitis
A7489	Other chlamydial diseases
A749	Chlamydial infection, unspecified
A750	Epidemic louse-borne typhus fever due to Rickettsia prowazekii
A751	Recrudescent typhus [Brill's disease]
A752	Typhus fever due to Rickettsia typhi
A753	Typhus fever due to Rickettsia tsutsugamushi
A759	Typhus fever, unspecified
A770	Spotted fever due to Rickettsia rickettsii
A771	Spotted fever due to Rickettsia conorii
A772	Spotted fever due to Rickettsia siberica
A773	Spotted fever due to Rickettsia australis
A7740	Ehrlichiosis, unspecified
A7741	Ehrlichiosis chafeensis [E. chafeensis]
A7749	Other ehrlichiosis
A778	Other spotted fevers
A779	Spotted fever, unspecified
A78	Q fever
A790	Trench fever
A791	Rickettsialpox due to Rickettsia akari
A7981	Rickettsiosis due to Ehrlichia sennetsu
A7982	Anaplasmosis [A. phagocytophilum]
A7989	Other specified rickettsioses
A799	Rickettsiosis, unspecified

A800	A sute nevelutio policy valitic vaccine associated
A800 A801	Acute paralytic poliomyelitis, vaccine-associated
	Acute paralytic poliomyelitis, wild virus, imported
A802	Acute paralytic poliomyelitis, wild virus, indigenous
A8030	Acute paralytic poliomyelitis, unspecified
A8039	Other acute paralytic poliomyelitis
A804	Acute nonparalytic poliomyelitis
A809	Acute poliomyelitis, unspecified
A8100	Creutzfeldt-Jakob disease, unspecified
A8101	Variant Creutzfeldt-Jakob disease
A8109	Other Creutzfeldt-Jakob disease
A811	Subacute sclerosing panencephalitis
A812	Progressive multifocal leukoencephalopathy
A8181	Kuru
A8189	Other atypical virus infections of central nervous system
A819	Atypical virus infection of central nervous system, unspecified
A820	Sylvatic rabies
A821	Urban rabies
A829	Rabies, unspecified
A830	Japanese encephalitis
A831	Western equine encephalitis
A832	Eastern equine encephalitis
A833	St Louis encephalitis
A834	Australian encephalitis
A835	California encephalitis
A836	Rocio virus disease
A838	Other mosquito-borne viral encephalitis
A839	Mosquito-borne viral encephalitis, unspecified
A840	Far Eastern tick-borne encephalitis [Russian spring-summer encephalitis]
A841	Central European tick-borne encephalitis
A848	Other tick-borne viral encephalitis
A8481	Powassan virus disease
A8489	Other tick-borne viral encephalitis
A849	Tick-borne viral encephalitis, unspecified
A850	Enteroviral encephalitis
A851	Adenoviral encephalitis
A852	Arthropod-borne viral encephalitis, unspecified
A858	Other specified viral encephalitis
A86	Unspecified viral encephalitis
A870	Enteroviral meningitis
A871	Adenoviral meningitis
A872	Lymphocytic choriomeningitis

A878	Other viral meningitis
A879	Viral meningitis, unspecified
A880	Enteroviral exanthematous fever [Boston exanthem]
A881	Epidemic vertigo
A888	Other specified viral infections of central nervous system
A89	Unspecified viral infection of central nervous system
A90	Dengue fever [classical dengue]
A91	Dengue hemorrhagic fever
A920	Chikungunya virus disease
A921	O'nyong-nyong fever
A922	Venezuelan equine fever
A9230	West Nile virus infection, unspecified
A9231	West Nile virus infection with encephalitis
A9232	West Nile virus infection with other neurologic manifestation
A9239	West Nile virus infection with other complications
A924	Rift Valley fever
A925	Zika virus disease
A928	Other specified mosquito-borne viral fevers
A929	Mosquito-borne viral fever, unspecified
A930	Oropouche virus disease
A931	Sandfly fever
A932	Colorado tick fever
A938	Other specified arthropod-borne viral fevers
A94	Unspecified arthropod-borne viral fever
A950	Sylvatic yellow fever
A951	Urban yellow fever
A959	Yellow fever, unspecified
A960	Junin hemorrhagic fever
A961	Machupo hemorrhagic fever
A962	Lassa fever
A968	Other arenaviral hemorrhagic fevers
A969	Arenaviral hemorrhagic fever, unspecified
A980	Crimean-Congo hemorrhagic fever
A981	Omsk hemorrhagic fever
A982	Kyasanur Forest disease
A983	Marburg virus disease
A984	Ebola virus disease
A985	Hemorrhagic fever with renal syndrome
A988	Other specified viral hemorrhagic fevers
A99	Unspecified viral hemorrhagic fever
B000	Eczema herpeticum

B001	Herpesviral vesicular dermatitis
B002	Herpesviral gingivostomatitis and pharyngotonsillitis
B003	Herpesviral meningitis
B004	Herpesviral encephalitis
B0050	Herpesviral ocular disease, unspecified
B0051	Herpesviral iridocyclitis
B0052	Herpesviral keratitis
B0053	Herpesviral conjunctivitis
B0059	Other herpesviral disease of eye
B007	Disseminated herpesviral disease
B0081	Herpesviral hepatitis
B0089	Other herpesviral infection
B009	Herpesviral infection, unspecified
B010	Varicella meningitis
B0111	Varicella encephalitis and encephalomyelitis
B012	Varicella pneumonia
B0181	Varicella keratitis
B0189	Other varicella complications
B019	Varicella without complication
B020	Zoster encephalitis
B021	Zoster meningitis
B0221	Postherpetic geniculate ganglionitis
B0222	Postherpetic trigeminal neuralgia
B0223	Postherpetic polyneuropathy
B0229	Other postherpetic nervous system involvement
B0230	Zoster ocular disease, unspecified
B0231	Zoster conjunctivitis
B0232	Zoster iridocyclitis
B0233	Zoster keratitis
B0234	Zoster scleritis
B0239	Other herpes zoster eye disease
B027	Disseminated zoster
B028	Zoster with other complications
B029	Zoster without complications
B03	Smallpox
B04	Monkeypox
B050	Measles complicated by encephalitis
B051	Measles complicated by meningitis
B052	Measles complicated by pneumonia
B053	Measles complicated by otitis media
B054	Measles with intestinal complications
	1

B0581	Measles keratitis and keratoconjunctivitis
B0589	Other measles complications
B059	Measles without complication
B0600	Rubella with neurological complication, unspecified
B0601	Rubella encephalitis
B0602	Rubella meningitis
B0609	Other neurological complications of rubella
B0681	Rubella pneumonia
B0682	Rubella arthritis
B0689	Other rubella complications
B069	Rubella without complication
B078	Other viral warts
B079	Viral wart, unspecified
B08010	Cowpox
B08011	Vaccinia not from vaccine
B0802	Orf virus disease
B0803	Pseudocowpox [milker's node]
B0804	Paravaccinia, unspecified
B0809	Other orthopoxvirus infections
B081	Molluscum contagiosum
B0821	Exanthema subitum [sixth disease] due to human herpesvirus 6
B0822	Exanthema subitum [sixth disease] due to human herpesvirus 7
B083	Erythema infectiosum [fifth disease]
B084	Enteroviral vesicular stomatitis with exanthem
B085	Enteroviral vesicular pharyngitis
B0861	Bovine stomatitis
B0862	Sealpox
B0869	Other parapoxvirus infections
B0870	Yatapoxvirus infection, unspecified
B0871	Tanapox virus disease
B0872	Yaba pox virus disease
B0879	Other yatapoxvirus infections
B088	Other specified viral infections characterized by skin and mucous membrane lesions
B09	Unspecified viral infection characterized by skin and mucous membrane lesions
B1001	Human herpesvirus 6 encephalitis
B1009	Other human herpesvirus encephalitis
B1081	Human herpesvirus 6 infection
B1082	Human herpesvirus 7 infection
B1089	Other human herpesvirus infection
B150	Hepatitis A with hepatic coma
B159	Hepatitis A without hepatic coma

B160	Acute hepatitis B with delta-agent with hepatic coma
B161	Acute hepatitis B with delta-agent without hepatic coma
B162	Acute hepatitis B without delta-agent with hepatic coma
B169	Acute hepatitis B without delta-agent and without hepatic coma
B170	Acute delta-(super) infection of hepatitis B carrier
B1710	Acute hepatitis C without hepatic coma
B1711	Acute hepatitis C with hepatic coma
B172	Acute hepatitis E
B178	Other specified acute viral hepatitis
B179	Acute viral hepatitis, unspecified
B180	Chronic viral hepatitis B with delta-agent
B181	Chronic viral hepatitis B without delta-agent
B182	Chronic viral hepatitis C
B188	Other chronic viral hepatitis
B189	Chronic viral hepatitis, unspecified
B190	Unspecified viral hepatitis with hepatic coma
B1910	Unspecified viral hepatitis B without hepatic coma
B1911	Unspecified viral hepatitis B with hepatic coma
B1920	Unspecified viral hepatitis C without hepatic coma
B1921	Unspecified viral hepatitis C with hepatic coma
B199	Unspecified viral hepatitis without hepatic coma
B20	Human immunodeficiency virus [HIV] disease
B250	Cytomegaloviral pneumonitis
B251	Cytomegaloviral hepatitis
B252	Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis
B258	Other cytomegaloviral diseases
B259	Cytomegaloviral disease, unspecified
B260	Mumps orchitis
B261	Mumps meningitis
B262	Mumps encephalitis
B263	Mumps pancreatitis
B2681	Mumps hepatitis
B2682	Mumps myocarditis
B2683	Mumps nephritis
B2684	Mumps polyneuropathy
B2685	Mumps arthritis
B2689	Other mumps complications
B269	Mumps without complication
B2700	Gammaherpesviral mononucleosis without complication
B2701	Gammaherpesviral mononucleosis with polyneuropathy
B2702	Gammaherpesviral mononucleosis with meningitis

B2709	Gammaherpesviral mononucleosis with other complications
B2710	Cytomegaloviral mononucleosis without complications
B2711	Cytomegaloviral mononucleosis with polyneuropathy
B2712	Cytomegaloviral mononucleosis with meningitis
B2719	Cytomegaloviral mononucleosis with other complication
B2780	Other infectious mononucleosis without complication
B2781	Other infectious mononucleosis with polyneuropathy
B2782	Other infectious mononucleosis with meningitis
B2789	Other infectious mononucleosis with other complication
B2790	Infectious mononucleosis, unspecified without complication
B2791	Infectious mononucleosis, unspecified with polyneuropathy
B2792	Infectious mononucleosis, unspecified with meningitis
B2799	Infectious mononucleosis, unspecified with other complication
B300	Keratoconjunctivitis due to adenovirus
B301	Conjunctivitis due to adenovirus
B302	Viral pharyngoconjunctivitis
B303	Acute epidemic hemorrhagic conjunctivitis (enteroviral)
B308	Other viral conjunctivitis
B309	Viral conjunctivitis, unspecified
B330	Epidemic myalgia
B331	Ross River disease
B3320	Viral carditis, unspecified
B3321	Viral endocarditis
B3322	Viral myocarditis
B3323	Viral pericarditis
B3324	Viral cardiomyopathy
B333	Retrovirus infections, not elsewhere classified
B334	Hantavirus (cardio)-pulmonary syndrome [HPS] [HCPS]
B338	Other specified viral diseases
B340	Adenovirus infection, unspecified
B341	Enterovirus infection, unspecified
B342	Coronavirus infection, unspecified
B344	Papovavirus infection, unspecified
B348	Other viral infections of unspecified site
B360	Pityriasis versicolor
B361	Tinea nigra
B362	White piedra
B363	Black piedra
B368	Other specified superficial mycoses
B369	Superficial mycosis, unspecified
B370	Candidal stomatitis

B371	Pulmonary candidiasis
B372	Candidiasis of skin and nail
B372 B373	Candidiasis of vulva and vagina
B3731	Acute candidiasis of vulva and vagina
B3732	Chronic candidiasis of vulva and vagina
B3741	Candidal cystitis and urethritis
B3742	Candidal balanitis
B3749	Other urogenital candidiasis
B375	Candidal meningitis
B377	Candidal sepsis
B3781	Candidal esophagitis
B3782	Candidal enteritis
B3783	Candidal cheilitis
B3784	Candidal otitis externa
B3789	Other sites of candidiasis
B379	Candidiasis, unspecified
B380	Acute pulmonary coccidioidomycosis
B381	Chronic pulmonary coccidioidomycosis
B382	Pulmonary coccidioidomycosis, unspecified
B383	Cutaneous coccidioidomycosis
B384	Coccidioidomycosis meningitis
B387	Disseminated coccidioidomycosis
B3881	Prostatic coccidioidomycosis
B3889	Other forms of coccidioidomycosis
B389	Coccidioidomycosis, unspecified
B390	Acute pulmonary histoplasmosis capsulati
B391	Chronic pulmonary histoplasmosis capsulati
B392	Pulmonary histoplasmosis capsulati, unspecified
B393	Disseminated histoplasmosis capsulati
B394	Histoplasmosis capsulati, unspecified
B395	Histoplasmosis duboisii
B399	Histoplasmosis, unspecified
B400	Acute pulmonary blastomycosis
B401	Chronic pulmonary blastomycosis
B402	Pulmonary blastomycosis, unspecified
B403	Cutaneous blastomycosis
B407	Disseminated blastomycosis
B4081	Blastomycotic meningoencephalitis
B4089	Other forms of blastomycosis
B409	Blastomycosis, unspecified
B410	Pulmonary paracoccidioidomycosis

B417	Disseminated paracoccidioidomycosis
B418	Other forms of paracoccidioidomycosis
B419	Paracoccidioidomycosis, unspecified
B420	Pulmonary sporotrichosis
B421	Lymphocutaneous sporotrichosis
B427	Disseminated sporotrichosis
B4281	Cerebral sporotrichosis
B4282	Sporotrichosis arthritis
B4289	Other forms of sporotrichosis
B429	Sporotrichosis, unspecified
B430	Cutaneous chromomycosis
B431	Pheomycotic brain abscess
B432	Subcutaneous pheomycotic abscess and cyst
B438	Other forms of chromomycosis
B439	Chromomycosis, unspecified
B440	Invasive pulmonary aspergillosis
B441	Other pulmonary aspergillosis
B442	Tonsillar aspergillosis
B447	Disseminated aspergillosis
B4489	Other forms of aspergillosis
B449	Aspergillosis, unspecified
B450	Pulmonary cryptococcosis
B451	Cerebral cryptococcosis
B452	Cutaneous cryptococcosis
B453	Osseous cryptococcosis
B457	Disseminated cryptococcosis
B458	Other forms of cryptococcosis
B459	Cryptococcosis, unspecified
B460	Pulmonary mucormycosis
B461	Rhinocerebral mucormycosis
B462	Gastrointestinal mucormycosis
B463	Cutaneous mucormycosis
B464	Disseminated mucormycosis
B465	Mucormycosis, unspecified
B468	Other zygomycoses
B469	Zygomycosis, unspecified
B470	Eumycetoma
B471	Actinomycetoma
B479	Mycetoma, unspecified
B480	Lobomycosis
B481	Rhinosporidiosis
	-

D 492	A 11 1
B482	Allescheriasis Geotrichosis
B483	
B484	Penicillosis
B488	Other specified mycoses
B49	Unspecified mycosis
B500	Plasmodium falciparum malaria with cerebral complications
B508	Other severe and complicated Plasmodium falciparum malaria
B509	Plasmodium falciparum malaria, unspecified
B510	Plasmodium vivax malaria with rupture of spleen
B518	Plasmodium vivax malaria with other complications
B519	Plasmodium vivax malaria without complication
B520	Plasmodium malariae malaria with nephropathy
B528	Plasmodium malariae malaria with other complications
B529	Plasmodium malariae malaria without complication
B530	Plasmodium ovale malaria
B531	Malaria due to simian plasmodia
B538	Other malaria, not elsewhere classified
B54	Unspecified malaria
B550	Visceral leishmaniasis
B551	Cutaneous leishmaniasis
B552	Mucocutaneous leishmaniasis
B559	Leishmaniasis, unspecified
B560	Gambiense trypanosomiasis
B561	Rhodesiense trypanosomiasis
B569	African trypanosomiasis, unspecified
B570	Acute Chagas' disease with heart involvement
B571	Acute Chagas' disease without heart involvement
B572	Chagas' disease (chronic) with heart involvement
B5730	Chagas' disease with digestive system involvement, unspecified
B5731	Megaesophagus in Chagas' disease
B5732	Megacolon in Chagas' disease
B5739	Other digestive system involvement in Chagas' disease
B5740	Chagas' disease with nervous system involvement, unspecified
B5741	Meningitis in Chagas' disease
B5742	Meningoencephalitis in Chagas' disease
B5749	Other nervous system involvement in Chagas' disease
B575	Chagas' disease (chronic) with other organ involvement
B5800	Toxoplasma oculopathy, unspecified
B5801	Toxoplasma chorioretinitis
B5809	Other toxoplasma oculopathy
B581	Toxoplasma hepatitis

B582	Toxoplasma meningoencephalitis
B582 B583	Pulmonary toxoplasmosis
B5881	Toxoplasma myocarditis
B5882	Toxoplasma myositis
B5883	Toxoplasma tubulo-interstitial nephropathy
B5889	Toxoplasmosis with other organ involvement
B589	Toxoplasmosis, unspecified
B59	Pneumocystosis
B600	Babesiosis
B6000	Babesiosis, unspecified
B6000	Babesiosis, unspectifica Babesiosis due to Babesia microti
B6002	Babesiosis due to Babesia duncani
B6002	Babesiosis due to Babesia divergens
B6009	Other babesiosis
B6010	Acanthamebiasis, unspecified
B6011	Meningoencephalitis due to Acanthamoeba (culbertsoni)
B6012	Conjunctivitis due to Acanthamoeba
B6013	Keratoconjunctivitis due to Acanthamoeba
B6019	Other acanthamebic disease
B602	Naegleriasis
B608	Other specified protozoal diseases
B64	Unspecified protozoal disease
B650	Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis]
B651	Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis]
B652	Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum
B653	Cercarial dermatitis
B658	Other schistosomiasis
B659	Schistosomiasis, unspecified
B660	Opisthorchiasis
B661	Clonorchiasis
B662	Dicroceliasis
B663	Fascioliasis
B664	Paragonimiasis
B665	Fasciolopsiasis
B668	Other specified fluke infections
B669	Fluke infection, unspecified
B670	Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver
B671	Echinococcus granulosus infection of lung
B672	Echinococcus granulosus infection of bone
B6731	Echinococcus granulosus infection, thyroid gland
B6732	Echinococcus granulosus infection, multiple sites

List of Codes Used to Identify Measures Reported in the Quarterly Dialysis Facility Compare Reports	July 2025
	J

B6739	Echinococcus granulosus infection, other sites
B6739 B674	Echinococcus granulosus infection, unspecified
B675	Echinococcus granulosus infection, unspecificul Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver
B6761	Echinococcus multilocularis infection of five
B6769	Echinococcus multilocularis infection, other sites
В677	
B678	Echinococcus multilocularis infection, unspecified
	Echinococcosis, unspecified, of liver Echinococcosis, unspecified
B6790 B6799	Other echinococcosis
B680	Taenia solium taeniasis
В681	
	Taenia saginata taeniasis
B689	Taeniasis, unspecified
B690	Cysticercosis of central nervous system
B691	Cysticercosis of eye
B6981	Myositis in cysticercosis
B6989	Cysticercosis of other sites
B699	Cysticercosis, unspecified
B700	Diphyllobothriasis
B701	Sparganosis
B710	Hymenolepiasis
B711	Dipylidiasis
B718	Other specified cestode infections
B719	Cestode infection, unspecified
B72	Dracunculiasis
B7300	Onchocerciasis with eye involvement, unspecified
B7301	Onchocerciasis with endophthalmitis
B7302	Onchocerciasis with glaucoma
B7309	Onchocerciasis with other eye involvement
B731	Onchocerciasis without eye disease
B740	Filariasis due to Wuchereria bancrofti
B741	Filariasis due to Brugia malayi
B742	Filariasis due to Brugia timori
B743	Loiasis
B744	Mansonelliasis
B748	Other filariases
B749	Filariasis, unspecified
B75	Trichinellosis
B760	Ancylostomiasis
B761	Necatoriasis
B768	Other hookworm diseases
B769	Hookworm disease, unspecified
B770	Ascariasis with intestinal complications
----------------	----------------------------------------------------------------------------
B7781	Ascariasis pneumonia
B7781 B7789	Ascariasis with other complications
B7789 B779	Ascariasis, unspecified
B779 B780	Intestinal strongyloidiasis
B780 B787	Disseminated strongyloidiasis
B787 B789	Strongyloidiasis, unspecified
B785 B79	Trichuriasis
B79 B80	Enterobiasis
B810	Anisakiasis
B810 B811	Intestinal capillariasis
B812	Trichostrongyliasis
B812 B813	Intestinal angiostrongyliasis
B813 B814	Mixed intestinal helminthiases
B814 B818	Other specified intestinal helminthiases
B818 B820	Intestinal helminthiasis, unspecified
B820 B829	Intestinal parasitism, unspecified
B829 B830	Visceral larva migrans
B830 B831	Gnathostomiasis
B831 B832	Angiostrongyliasis due to Parastrongylus cantonensis
B832 B833	Syngamiasis
B834	Internal hirudiniasis
B838	Other specified helminthiases
B839	Helminthiasis, unspecified
B850	Pediculosis due to Pediculus humanus capitis
B850 B851	Pediculosis due to Pediculus humanus corporis
B852	Pediculosis due to redicultas numanas corports Pediculosis, unspecified
B853	Phthiriasis
B854	Mixed pediculosis and phthiriasis
B86	Scabies
B870	Cutaneous myiasis
B871	Wound myiasis
B872	Ocular myiasis
B873	Nasopharyngeal myiasis
B874	Aural myiasis
B8781	Genitourinary myiasis
B8782	Intestinal myiasis
B8789	Myiasis of other sites
B879	Myiasis, unspecified
B880	Other acariasis
B881	Tungiasis [sandflea infestation]

B882 Other arthropod infestations B883 External hirudiniasis **B888** Other specified infestations B889 Infestation, unspecified **B89** Unspecified parasitic disease B900 Sequelae of central nervous system tuberculosis B901 Sequelae of genitourinary tuberculosis B902 Sequelae of tuberculosis of bones and joints Sequelae of tuberculosis of other organs B908 B909 Sequelae of respiratory and unspecified tuberculosis B940 Sequelae of trachoma Sequelae of viral encephalitis B941 Streptococcus, group A, as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere B950 Streptococcus, group B, as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere B951 B952 Enterococcus as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere B953 Streptococcus pneumoniae as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere B954 Other streptococcus as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere B955 Unspecified streptococcus as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere Methicillin susceptible Staphylococcus aureus infection as the cause of diseases classified B9561 elsewhere B957 Other staphylococcus as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere B958 Unspecified staphylococcus as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere B960 Mycoplasma pneumoniae [M. pneumoniae] as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere B961 Klebsiella pneumoniae [K. pneumoniae] as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere B963 Hemophilus influenzae [H. influenzae] as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere B964 Proteus (mirabilis) (morganii) as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere Pseudomonas (aeruginosa) (mallei) (pseudomallei) as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere B965 B966 Bacteroides fragilis [B. fragilis] as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere B967 Clostridium perfringens [C. perfringens] as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere Helicobacter pylori [H. pylori] as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere B9681 B9682 Vibrio vulnificus as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere B9683 Acinetobacter baumannii as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere B9689 Other specified bacterial agents as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere B970 Adenovirus as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere B9710 Unspecified enterovirus as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere Coxsackievirus as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere B9711 Echovirus as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere B9712 B9719 Other enterovirus as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere B9721 SARS-associated coronavirus as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere B9729 Other coronavirus as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere B9730 Unspecified retrovirus as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere

B9731	Lentivirus as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere
B9732	Oncovirus as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere
D)752	Human T-cell lymphotrophic virus, type I [HTLV-I] as the cause of diseases classified
B9733	elsewhere
	Human T-cell lymphotrophic virus, type II [HTLV-II] as the cause of diseases classified
B9734	
B9735	Human immunodeficiency virus, type 2 [HIV 2] as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere
B9739	Other retrovirus as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere
B974	Respiratory syncytial virus as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere
B975	Reovirus as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere
B976	Parvovirus as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere
B977	Papillomavirus as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere
B9781	Human metapneumovirus as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere
B9789	Other viral agents as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere
B998	Other infectious disease
B999	Unspecified infectious disease
G02	Meningitis in other infectious and parasitic diseases classified elsewhere
G032	Benign recurrent meningitis [Mollaret]
H32	Chorioretinal disorders in diseases classified elsewhere
I32	Pericarditis in diseases classified elsewhere
139	Endocarditis and heart valve disorders in diseases classified elsewhere
I673	Progressive vascular leukoencephalopathy
J020	Streptococcal pharyngitis
J0300	Acute streptococcal tonsillitis, unspecified
J0301	Acute recurrent streptococcal tonsillitis
J1282	Pneumonia due to coronavirus disease 2019
J150	Pneumonia due to Klebsiella pneumoniae
J151	Pneumonia due to Pseudomonas
J1520	Pneumonia due to staphylococcus, unspecified
J15211	Pneumonia due to Methicillin susceptible Staphylococcus aureus
J15212	Pneumonia due to Methicillin resistant Staphylococcus aureus
J1529	Pneumonia due to other staphylococcus
J153	Pneumonia due to streptococcus, group B
J154	Pneumonia due to other streptococci
J155	Pneumonia due to Escherichia coli
J156	Pneumonia due to other Gram-negative bacteria
J1561	Pneumonia due to Acinetobacter baumannii
J1569	Pneumonia due to other Gram-negative bacteria
J158	Pneumonia due to other specified bacteria
J17 J200	Pneumonia in diseases classified elsewhere
J200	Acute bronchitis due to Mycoplasma pneumoniae

- J201 Acute bronchitis due to Hemophilus influenzae
- J202 Acute bronchitis due to streptococcus
- J203 Acute bronchitis due to coxsackievirus
- J204 Acute bronchitis due to parainfluenza virus
- J205 Acute bronchitis due to respiratory syncytial virus
- Acute bronchitis due to rhinovirus J206
- J207 Acute bronchitis due to echovirus
- J690 Pneumonitis due to inhalation of food and vomit
- J698 Pneumonitis due to inhalation of other solids and liquids
- J850 Gangrene and necrosis of lung
- Abscess of lung with pneumonia J851
- Abscess of lung without pneumonia J852
- J853 Abscess of mediastinum
- Pyothorax with fistula J860
- Pyothorax without fistula J869
- K3520 Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, without abscess
- Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, without perforation or abscess K35200
- Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, with perforation, without abscess K35201 Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, without abscess, unspecified as to K35209
- perforation
- Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, with abscess K3521
- K35210 Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, without perforation, with abscess
- K35211 Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, with perforation and abscess
- K35219 Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, with abscess, unspecified as to perforation
- K3530 Acute appendicitis with localized peritonitis, without perforation or gangrene
- K3531 Acute appendicitis with localized peritonitis and gangrene, without perforation
- K3532 Acute appendicitis with perforation and localized peritonitis, without abscess
- K3533 Acute appendicitis with perforation and localized peritonitis, with abscess
- K35890 Other acute appendicitis without perforation or gangrene
- K35891 Other acute appendicitis without perforation, with gangrene
- K6030 Anal fistula, unspecified
- K60311 Anal fistula, simple, initial
- K60312 Anal fistula, simple, persistent
- K60313 Anal fistula, simple, recurrent
- K60319 Anal fistula, simple, unspecified
- K60321 Anal fistula, complex, initial
- K60322 Anal fistula, complex, persistent
- K60323 Anal fistula, complex, recurrent
- K60329 Anal fistula, complex, unspecified
- K6040 Rectal fistula, unspecified
- K60411 Rectal fistula, simple, initial
- K60412 Rectal fistula, simple, persistent

K60413	Rectal fistula, simple, recurrent
K60419	Rectal fistula, simple, unspecified
K60421	Rectal fistula, complex, initial
K60422	Rectal fistula, complex, persistent
K60423	Rectal fistula, complex, recurrent
K60429	Rectal fistula, complex, unspecified
K6050	Anorectal fistula, unspecified
K60511	Anorectal fistula, simple, initial
K60512	Anorectal fistula, simple, persistent
K60513	Anorectal fistula, simple, recurrent
K60519	Anorectal fistula, simple, unspecified
K60521	Anorectal fistula, complex, initial
K60522	Anorectal fistula, complex, persistent
K60523	Anorectal fistula, complex, recurrent
K60529	Anorectal fistula, complex, unspecified
K6131	Horseshoe abscess
K6139	Other ischiorectal abscess
K615	Supralevator abscess
K82A1	Gangrene of gallbladder in cholecystitis
K82A2	Perforation of gallbladder in cholecystitis
K8301	Primary sclerosing cholangitis
K8309	Other cholangitis
K9081	Whipple's disease
L081	Erythrasma
L444	Infantile papular acrodermatitis [Gianotti-Crosti]
L946	Ainhum
M0000	Staphylococcal arthritis, unspecified joint
M00011	Staphylococcal arthritis, right shoulder
M00012	Staphylococcal arthritis, left shoulder
M00019	Staphylococcal arthritis, unspecified shoulder
M00021	Staphylococcal arthritis, right elbow
M00022	Staphylococcal arthritis, left elbow
M00029	Staphylococcal arthritis, unspecified elbow
M00031	Staphylococcal arthritis, right wrist
M00032	Staphylococcal arthritis, left wrist
M00039	Staphylococcal arthritis, unspecified wrist
M00041	Staphylococcal arthritis, right hand
M00042	Staphylococcal arthritis, left hand
M00049	Staphylococcal arthritis, unspecified hand
M00051	Staphylococcal arthritis, right hip
M00052	Staphylococcal arthritis, left hip

M00059	Staphylococcal arthritis, unspecified hip
M00061	Staphylococcal arthritis, right knee
M00062	Staphylococcal arthritis, left knee
M00069	Staphylococcal arthritis, unspecified knee
M00071	Staphylococcal arthritis, right ankle and foot
M00072	Staphylococcal arthritis, left ankle and foot
M00079	Staphylococcal arthritis, unspecified ankle and foot
M0008	Staphylococcal arthritis, vertebrae
M0009	Staphylococcal polyarthritis
M0010	Pneumococcal arthritis, unspecified joint
M00111	Pneumococcal arthritis, right shoulder
M00112	Pneumococcal arthritis, left shoulder
M00119	Pneumococcal arthritis, unspecified shoulder
M00121	Pneumococcal arthritis, right elbow
M00122	Pneumococcal arthritis, left elbow
M00129	Pneumococcal arthritis, unspecified elbow
M00131	Pneumococcal arthritis, right wrist
M00132	Pneumococcal arthritis, left wrist
M00139	Pneumococcal arthritis, unspecified wrist
M00141	Pneumococcal arthritis, right hand
M00142	Pneumococcal arthritis, left hand
M00149	Pneumococcal arthritis, unspecified hand
M00151	Pneumococcal arthritis, right hip
M00152	Pneumococcal arthritis, left hip
M00159	Pneumococcal arthritis, unspecified hip
M00161	Pneumococcal arthritis, right knee
M00162	Pneumococcal arthritis, left knee
M00169	Pneumococcal arthritis, unspecified knee
M00171	Pneumococcal arthritis, right ankle and foot
M00172	Pneumococcal arthritis, left ankle and foot
M00179	Pneumococcal arthritis, unspecified ankle and foot
M0018	Pneumococcal arthritis, vertebrae
M0019	Pneumococcal polyarthritis
M0020	Other streptococcal arthritis, unspecified joint
M00211	Other streptococcal arthritis, right shoulder
M00212	Other streptococcal arthritis, left shoulder
M00219	Other streptococcal arthritis, unspecified shoulder
M00221	Other streptococcal arthritis, right elbow
M00222	Other streptococcal arthritis, left elbow
M00229	Other streptococcal arthritis, unspecified elbow
M00231	Other streptococcal arthritis, right wrist

M00232	Other streptococcal arthritis, left wrist
M00239	Other streptococcal arthritis, unspecified wrist
M00241	Other streptococcal arthritis, right hand
M00242	Other streptococcal arthritis, left hand
M00249	Other streptococcal arthritis, unspecified hand
M00251	Other streptococcal arthritis, right hip
M00252	Other streptococcal arthritis, left hip
M00259	Other streptococcal arthritis, unspecified hip
M00261	Other streptococcal arthritis, right knee
M00262	Other streptococcal arthritis, left knee
M00269	Other streptococcal arthritis, unspecified knee
M00271	Other streptococcal arthritis, right ankle and foot
M00272	Other streptococcal arthritis, left ankle and foot
M00279	Other streptococcal arthritis, unspecified ankle and foot
M0028	Other streptococcal arthritis, vertebrae
M0029	Other streptococcal polyarthritis
M0080	Arthritis due to other bacteria, unspecified joint
M00811	Arthritis due to other bacteria, right shoulder
M00812	Arthritis due to other bacteria, left shoulder
M00819	Arthritis due to other bacteria, unspecified shoulder
M00821	Arthritis due to other bacteria, right elbow
M00822	Arthritis due to other bacteria, left elbow
M00829	Arthritis due to other bacteria, unspecified elbow
M00831	Arthritis due to other bacteria, right wrist
M00832	Arthritis due to other bacteria, left wrist
M00839	Arthritis due to other bacteria, unspecified wrist
M00841	Arthritis due to other bacteria, right hand
M00842	Arthritis due to other bacteria, left hand
M00849	Arthritis due to other bacteria, unspecified hand
M00851	Arthritis due to other bacteria, right hip
M00852	Arthritis due to other bacteria, left hip
M00859	Arthritis due to other bacteria, unspecified hip
M00861	Arthritis due to other bacteria, right knee
M00862	Arthritis due to other bacteria, left knee
M00869	Arthritis due to other bacteria, unspecified knee
M00871	Arthritis due to other bacteria, right ankle and foot
M00872	Arthritis due to other bacteria, left ankle and foot
M00879	Arthritis due to other bacteria, unspecified ankle and foot
M0088	Arthritis due to other bacteria, vertebrae
M0089	Polyarthritis due to other bacteria
M009	Pyogenic arthritis, unspecified

M01X0 Direct infection of unspecified joint in infectious and parasitic diseases classified elsewhere Direct infection of unspecified shoulder in infectious and parasitic diseases classified M01X19 elsewhere Direct infection of unspecified elbow in infectious and parasitic diseases classified M01X29 elsewhere M01X39 Direct infection of unspecified wrist in infectious and parasitic diseases classified elsewhere M01X49 Direct infection of unspecified hand in infectious and parasitic diseases classified elsewhere M01X59 Direct infection of unspecified hip in infectious and parasitic diseases classified elsewhere Direct infection of unspecified knee in infectious and parasitic diseases classified elsewhere M01X69 Direct infection of unspecified ankle and foot in infectious and parasitic diseases classified M01X79 elsewhere M01X8 Direct infection of vertebrae in infectious and parasitic diseases classified elsewhere M01X9 Direct infection of multiple joints in infectious and parasitic diseases classified elsewhere M60000 Infective myositis, unspecified right arm M60001 Infective myositis, unspecified left arm M60002 Infective myositis, unspecified arm Infective myositis, unspecified right leg M60003 M60004 Infective myositis, unspecified left leg M60005 Infective myositis, unspecified leg M60009 Infective myositis, unspecified site M60011 Infective myositis, right shoulder M60012 Infective myositis, left shoulder M60019 Infective myositis, unspecified shoulder M60021 Infective myositis, right upper arm M60022 Infective myositis, left upper arm M60029 Infective myositis, unspecified upper arm M60031 Infective myositis, right forearm M60032 Infective myositis, left forearm M60039 Infective myositis, unspecified forearm M60041 Infective myositis, right hand M60042 Infective myositis, left hand M60043 Infective myositis, unspecified hand M60044 Infective myositis, right finger(s) M60045 Infective myositis, left finger(s) M60046 Infective myositis, unspecified finger(s) Infective myositis, right thigh M60051 M60052 Infective myositis, left thigh M60059 Infective myositis, unspecified thigh M60061 Infective myositis, right lower leg M60062 Infective myositis, left lower leg M60069 Infective myositis, unspecified lower leg M60070 Infective myositis, right ankle

M60071	Infective myositis, left ankle
M60071	Infective myositis, unspecified ankle
M60072	Infective myositis, right foot
M60074	Infective myositis, left foot
M60075	Infective myositis, unspecified foot
M60076	Infective myositis, right toe(s)
M60077	Infective myositis, left toe(s)
M60078	Infective myositis, unspecified toe(s)
M6008	Infective myositis, other site
M6009	Infective myositis, multiple sites
N341	Nonspecific urethritis
	*
N7682	Fournier disease of vagina and vulva
O8600	Infection of obstetric surgical wound, unspecified
O8601	Infection of obstetric surgical wound, superficial incisional site
O8602	Infection of obstetric surgical wound, deep incisional site
O8603	Infection of obstetric surgical wound, organ and space site
O8604	Sepsis following an obstetrical procedure
O8609	Infection of obstetric surgical wound, other surgical site
R1111	Vomiting without nausea
R75	Inconclusive laboratory evidence of human immunodeficiency virus [HIV] Disruption or dehiscence of gastrointestinal tract anastomosis, repair, or closure, initial
T81320A	encounter
	Disruption or dehiscence of gastrointestinal tract anastomosis, repair, or closure, subsequent
T81320D	encounter
T81320S	Disruption or dehiscence of gastrointestinal tract anastomosis, repair, or closure, sequela
T81321A	Disruption or dehiscence of closure of internal operation (surgical) wound of abdominal
101321A	wall muscle or fascia, initial encounter Disruption or dehiscence of closure of internal operation (surgical) wound of abdominal
T81321D	wall muscle or fascia, subsequent encounter
	Disruption or dehiscence of closure of internal operation (surgical) wound of abdominal
T81321S	wall muscle or fascia, sequela
<b>TO1220</b>	Disruption or dehiscence of closure of other specified internal operation (surgical) wound,
T81328A	initial encounter Diametrica or debiacence of elegure of other specified internal energies (surgical) wound
T81328D	Disruption or dehiscence of closure of other specified internal operation (surgical) wound, subsequent encounter
101520D	Disruption or dehiscence of closure of other specified internal operation (surgical) wound,
T81328S	sequela
T81329A	Deep disruption or dehiscence of operation wound, unspecified, initial encounter
T81329D	Deep disruption or dehiscence of operation wound, unspecified, subsequent encounter
T81329S	Deep disruption or dehiscence of operation wound, unspecified, sequela
T8140XA	Infection following a procedure, unspecified, initial encounter
T8140XD	Infection following a procedure, unspecified, subsequent encounter
T8140XS	Infection following a procedure, unspecified, sequela
T8141XA	Infection following a procedure, superficial incisional surgical site, initial encounter

Infection following a procedure, superficial incisional surgical site, subsequent encounter T8141XD T8141XS Infection following a procedure, superficial incisional surgical site, sequela T8142XA Infection following a procedure, deep incisional surgical site, initial encounter T8142XD Infection following a procedure, deep incisional surgical site, subsequent encounter T8142XS Infection following a procedure, deep incisional surgical site, sequela T8143XA Infection following a procedure, organ and space surgical site, initial encounter T8143XD Infection following a procedure, organ and space surgical site, subsequent encounter T8143XS Infection following a procedure, organ and space surgical site, sequela T8144XA Sepsis following a procedure, initial encounter T8144XD Sepsis following a procedure, subsequent encounter T8144XS Sepsis following a procedure, sequela T8149XA Infection following a procedure, other surgical site, initial encounter T8149XD Infection following a procedure, other surgical site, subsequent encounter T8149XS Infection following a procedure, other surgical site, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to cardiac valve prosthesis, initial encounter T826XXA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other cardiac and vascular devices, implants and T827XXA grafts, initial encounter T83510A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to cystostomy catheter, initial encounter T83511A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling urethral catheter, initial encounter T83512A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to nephrostomy catheter, initial encounter T83518A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary catheter, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling urinary catheter, initial encounter T8351XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, T83590A initial encounter T83591A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, initial encounter T83592A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter T83593A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in T83598A urinary system, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary T8359XA system, initial encounter T8361XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter T8362XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in T8369XA genital tract, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital T836XXA tract, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to unspecified internal joint prosthesis, initial T8450XA encounter T8451XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to internal right hip prosthesis, initial encounter T8452XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to internal left hip prosthesis, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to internal right knee prosthesis, initial encounter T8453XA T8454XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to internal left knee prosthesis, initial encounter T8459XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other internal joint prosthesis, initial encounter

List of Codes Used to Identify Measures Reported in the Quarterly Dialysis Facility Compare Reports

July 2025

	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to internal fixation device of unspecified site,
T8460XA	initial encounter
	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to internal fixation device of right humerus, initial
T84610A	encounter
	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to internal fixation device of left humerus, initial
T84611A	encounter
T84612A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to internal fixation device of right radius, initial encounter
10 <del>4</del> 012A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to internal fixation device of left radius, initial
T84613A	encounter
	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to internal fixation device of right ulna, initial
T84614A	encounter
	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to internal fixation device of left ulna, initial
T84615A	encounter
T84619A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to internal fixation device of unspecified bone of arm, initial encounter
104017A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to internal fixation device of right femur, initial
T84620A	encounter
	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to internal fixation device of left femur, initial
T84621A	encounter
	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to internal fixation device of right tibia, initial
T84622A	encounter
T84623A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to internal fixation device of left tibia, initial encounter
104025A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to internal fixation device of right fibula, initial
T84624A	encounter
	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to internal fixation device of left fibula, initial
T84625A	encounter
<b>TO 4 (20</b> 4	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to internal fixation device of unspecified bone of
T84629A	leg, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to internal fixation device of spine, initial
T8463XA	encounter
10105201	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to internal fixation device of other site, initial
T8469XA	encounter
	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other internal orthopedic prosthetic devices,
T847XXA	implants and grafts, initial encounter
T8572XA	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to insulin pump, initial encounter
<b>TO 5700</b> A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt,
T85730A	initial encounter
T85731A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter
105751A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted electronic neurostimulator of
T85732A	peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter
	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal
T85733A	cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter
TO 572 4 4	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted electronic neurostimulator, generator,
T85734A	initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to cranial or spinal infusion catheter, initial
T85735A	encounter
105/557	encounter

T85738A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other nervous system device, implant or graft, initial encounter
	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other internal prosthetic devices, implants and
T8579XA	grafts, initial encounter
T86842	Corneal transplant infection
U099	Post COVID-19 condition, unspecified
Z21	Asymptomatic human immunodeficiency virus [HIV] infection status
Z227	Latent tuberculosis
Z8615	Personal history of latent tuberculosis infection
Z22349	Carrier of Acinetobacter baumannii, unspecified
Z22350	Carrier of carbapenem-resistant Enterobacterales
Z22358	Carrier of other Enterobacterales
Z22359	Carrier of Enterobacterales, unspecified
Z227	Latent tuberculosis
Z8615	Personal history of latent tuberculosis infection
Z8616	Personal history of COVID-19

Peripheral Vascular Disease (includes arterial, venous and nonspecific diseases)

	useurur Diseuse (metruues urtertui, venous unu nonspecific uiseuses)
E0051	Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with diabetic peripheral angiopathy without
E0851	gangrene
E0852	Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with diabetic peripheral angiopathy with
E0652	gangrene Drug or chemical induced diabetes mellitus with diabetic peripheral angiopathy without
E0951	gangrene
10901	Drug or chemical induced diabetes mellitus with diabetic peripheral angiopathy with
E0952	gangrene
I2603	Cement embolism of pulmonary artery with acute cor pulmonale
I2604	Fat embolism of pulmonary artery with acute cor pulmonale
I2690	Septic pulmonary embolism without acute cor pulmonale
I2693	Single subsegmental pulmonary embolism without acute cor pulmonale
I2694	Multiple subsegmental pulmonary emboli without acute cor pulmonale
I2695	Cement embolism of pulmonary artery without acute cor pulmonale
I2696	Fat embolism of pulmonary artery without acute cor pulmonale
I2699	Other pulmonary embolism without acute cor pulmonale
I670	Dissection of cerebral arteries, nonruptured
I700	Atherosclerosis of aorta
I701	Atherosclerosis of renal artery
I70201	Unspecified atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, right leg
170202	Unspecified atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, left leg
170203	Unspecified atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, bilateral legs
	-

170200Unspecified atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, unspecified extremity170211Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with intermittent claudication, right leg170212Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with intermittent claudication, bilateral legs170213Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with intermittent claudication, bilateral legs170214Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with intermittent claudication, other170215Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with intermittent claudication, unspecified170216extremity170227Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, left leg170228Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, other extremity170229Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of thigh170231Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of ankle170232Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of ankle170233Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot170234Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot170235Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot170236Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot170237Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of the part of foot170238Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot1	170208	Unspecified atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity
170211Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with intermittent claudication, right leg170212Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with intermittent claudication, left leg170213Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with intermittent claudication, other170218extremity170219Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with intermittent claudication, unspecified170219extremity170221Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, right leg170222Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, left leg170223Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, lulteral legs170224Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, unspecified extremity170229Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of high170231Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of ankle170232Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot170233Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot170234Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot170235Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of calf170244Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of thigh170245Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of calf170246Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of calf170247Atherosclerosis		
170212Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with intermittent claudication, left leg170213Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with intermittent claudication, bilateral legs Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with intermittent claudication, other extremity Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with intermittent claudication, unspecified extremity170218extremity Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, left leg170222Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, left leg170223Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, bilateral legs170224Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, unspecified extremity170225Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of thigh170232Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of ankle170233Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot170234Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot170235Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of thigh170244Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of calf170245Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of duspecified site170244Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of calf170245Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of dusp170246Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of calf170247Ath		
170213Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with intermittent claudication, bilateral legs Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with intermittent claudication, other extremity 170218170219Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with intermittent claudication, unspecified extremity170212Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, right leg 170223170223Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, other extremity 170224170224Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, other extremity 170225170225Atherosclerosis of native arteries of rextremities with rest pain, other extremity 170221170226Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of thigh 170232170237Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of ankle 170233170233Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot 170235170234Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170241Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ankle 170242170242Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ankle170243Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot170244Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ankle170245Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot170246Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot <td></td> <td></td>		
Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with intermittent claudication, other170218extremity170219extremity170211Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, right leg170222Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, left leg170223Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, other extremity170224Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, other extremity170235Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, unspecified extremity170231Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of thigh170233Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of ankle170234Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot170235Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of thigh170244Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of thigh170242Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170244Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower170245Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower170244Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower170245Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, right leg17024		
170218extremity Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with intermittent claudication, unspecified extremity170221Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, left leg170222Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, left leg170223Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, left leg170224Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, other extremity170225Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, other extremity170226Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of thigh170231Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of calf170232Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of hele land midfoot170233Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot170234Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170235Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of thigh170234Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ther part of lower leg170235Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of calf170244Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of calf170245Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified site170246Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified site170245Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lowe	1/0215	
Atheroselerosis of native arteries of extremities with intermittent claudication, unspecified170219extremity170221Atheroselerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, right leg170223Atheroselerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, left leg170224Atheroselerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, other extremity170225Atheroselerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, other extremity170226Atheroselerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of thigh170231Atheroselerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of ankle170233Atheroselerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of heel and midfoot170234Atheroselerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot170235Atheroselerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of unspecified site170241Atheroselerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified site170242Atheroselerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ankle170243Atheroselerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ankle170244Atheroselerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot170245Atheroselerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot170246Atheroselerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot170247Atheroselerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot170248Atheroselerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ot	I70218	
170221Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, right leg170222Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, bilateral legs170223Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, other extremity170224Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, unspecified extremity170225Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of thigh170232Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of ankle170233Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of ankle170234Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot170235Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot170236Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170237Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of unspecified site170241Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ankle170242Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of helph170243Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot170244Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot170245Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified site170246Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified site170247Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified site <t< td=""><td></td><td></td></t<>		
170222Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, left leg170223Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, other extremity170224Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, other extremity170225Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of thigh170231Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of calf170232Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of calf170233Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of the part of foot170234Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot170235Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot170236Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of unspecified site170241Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of there part of lower leg170242Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of thigh170242Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170243Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170244Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170245Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170246Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170247Atherosclerosis of native arteries of ettremities with gangrene	I70219	extremity
170223Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, bilateral legs170228Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, other extremity17029Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of thigh170231Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of calf170232Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of calf170233Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of heel and midfoot170234Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot170235Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170236Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170237Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified site170241Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of and170242Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot170243Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot170244Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot170245Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified site170246Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot170247Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified site170248Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of l	I70221	Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, right leg
170228Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, other extremity170239Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, unspecified extremity170231Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of calf170232Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of ankle170233Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of ankle170234Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot170235Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot170236Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot170237Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of thigh170241Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ankle170242Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ankle170243Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot170244Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot170245Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration170246Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, left leg170257Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, left leg170248Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremity170254Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, left leg170262Atherosclerosis of native arteries	I70222	Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, left leg
170229Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, unspecified extremity170231Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of thigh170232Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of ankle170233Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of heel and midfoot170234Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot170235Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot170236Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170237Atherosclerosis of native arteries of leght leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170238Atherosclerosis of native arteries of leght leg with ulceration of thigh170242Atherosclerosis of native arteries of legh leg with ulceration of ankle170243Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ankle170244Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot170245Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170246Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170247Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170248Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170249Atherosclerosis of native arteries of ether mities with gangrene, left leg170250Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangren	170223	Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, bilateral legs
170231Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of thigh170232Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of calf170233Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of heel and midfoot170234Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of heel and midfoot170235Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of heer part of foot170236Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170237Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170238Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of duspecified site170241Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ankle170242Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ankle170243Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified site170244Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified site170245Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified site170246Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified site170247Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, left leg170248Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, left leg170250Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, left leg170262Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, left leg170263Athe	I70228	Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, other extremity
170232Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of calf170233Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of ankle170234Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of heel and midfoot170235Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot170238Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170239Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of unspecified site170241Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ankle170242Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ankle170243Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of heel and midfoot170244Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of heel and midfoot170245Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot170246Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified site170247Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration170248Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration170250Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, right leg170261Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, left leg170262Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremity170263Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremity170264Atherosclerosis of nat	I70229	Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with rest pain, unspecified extremity
170233Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of ankle170234Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of heel and midfoot170235Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170238Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170239Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of unspecified site170241Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ankle170242Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ankle170243Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ankle170244Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ankle170245Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170244Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170245Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified site170246Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration170247Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration170248Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration170249Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, right leg170240Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, left leg170246Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremity170257Atherosclerosis of native arteries of ex	I70231	Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of thigh
170234Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of heel and midfoot170235Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170238Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170239Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of unspecified site170241Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of calf170242Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ankle170243Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot170244Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot170245Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170246Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170247Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170248Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified site17025Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration170261Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, right leg170262Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, other extremity170263Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremity170264Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremity170265Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene	I70232	Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of calf
170235Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot170238Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170239Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of unspecified site170241Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of calf170242Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ankle170243Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot170244Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot170245Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot170246Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170247Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170248Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified site17025Atherosclerosis of native arteries of elft leg with ulceration170261Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, right leg170262Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, left leg170263Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremity170264Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremity170265Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, left leg170266Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, right leg170279<	170233	Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of ankle
170238Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170239Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of unspecified site170241Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of calf170242Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ankle170243Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of heel and midfoot170244Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot170245Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170248Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170249Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified site17025Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration170261Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration170262Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, right leg170263Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, bilateral legs170264Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, other extremity170263Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremity170264Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, right leg170265Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, uspecified extremity170266Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, stip leg170279Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extre	I70234	Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of heel and midfoot
I70239Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of unspecified siteI70241Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of thighI70242Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of calfI70243Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ankleI70244Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of heel and midfootI70245Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of footI70246Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower legI70247Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified siteI70248Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified siteI70249Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulcerationI7025Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulcerationI70261Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, right legI70262Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, left legI70263Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, other extremityI70269Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, right legI70291Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, shilateral legsI70292Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, shilateral legsI70293Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremityI70294Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity <td>170235</td> <td>Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot</td>	170235	Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of foot
I70241Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of thighI70242Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of calfI70243Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ankleI70244Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of heel and midfootI70245Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of footI70246Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of footI70247Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower legI70248Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified siteI70249Atherosclerosis of native arteries of other extremities with ulcerationI70261Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, right legI70262Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, bilateral legsI70263Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremityI70269Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremityI70290Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, right legI70291Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, bilateral legsI70292Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremityI70293Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremityI70294Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremityI70293Other atherosclerosis of native arterie	I70238	Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg
170242Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of calf170243Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ankle170244Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of heel and midfoot170245Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot170248Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg170249Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified site17025Atherosclerosis of native arteries of other extremities with ulceration170261Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, right leg170262Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, left leg170263Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, bilateral legs170269Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremity170269Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, right leg170291Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, right leg170292Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, right leg170293Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, right leg170294Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, right leg170290Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, right leg170291Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, right leg170293Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity170294	I70239	Atherosclerosis of native arteries of right leg with ulceration of unspecified site
<ul> <li>170243 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ankle</li> <li>170244 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of heel and midfoot</li> <li>170245 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot</li> <li>170248 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg</li> <li>170249 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified site</li> <li>17025 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of other extremities with ulceration</li> <li>170261 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, right leg</li> <li>170262 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, left leg</li> <li>170268 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, other extremity</li> <li>170269 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremity</li> <li>170269 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, right leg</li> <li>170290 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, left leg</li> <li>170291 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>170292 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, so ther extremity</li> <li>170293 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>170299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>170299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>170299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, unspecified extremity</li> <li>170299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>170299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>170299 Ither atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right</li> <li>170301 leg</li> </ul>	I70241	Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of thigh
I70244Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of heel and midfootI70245Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of footI70248Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower legI70249Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified siteI7025Atherosclerosis of native arteries of other extremities with ulcerationI70261Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, right legI70262Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, left legI70263Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, other extremityI70269Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremityI70269Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, right legI70291Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, nuspecified extremityI70292Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, right legI70293Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, nuspecified extremityI70294Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, bilateral legsI70294Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, nuspecified extremityI70294Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremityI70295Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, unspecified extremityI70294Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, unspecified extremityI70294Other atherosclerosis of native arteries o	I70242	Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of calf
I70245Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of footI70248Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower legI70249Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified siteI7025Atherosclerosis of native arteries of other extremities with ulcerationI70261Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, right legI70262Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, left legI70263Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, bilateral legsI70268Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, other extremityI70269Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, right legI70291Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, right legI70292Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, bilateral legsI70293Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, bilateral legsI70294Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremityI70295Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, bilateral legsI70294Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, bilateral legsI70295Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremityI70294Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremityI70294Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, unspecified extremityI70295Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity	I70243	Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of ankle
<ul> <li>I70248 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg</li> <li>I70249 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified site</li> <li>I7025 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of other extremities with ulceration</li> <li>I70261 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, right leg</li> <li>I70262 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, left leg</li> <li>I70263 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, bilateral legs</li> <li>I70268 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, other extremity</li> <li>I70269 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremity</li> <li>I70291 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, left leg</li> <li>I70293 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, bilateral legs</li> <li>I70298 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, unspecified extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right</li> <li>I70301 leg</li> </ul>	I70244	Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of heel and midfoot
<ul> <li>I70249 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified site</li> <li>I7025 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of other extremities with ulceration</li> <li>I70261 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, right leg</li> <li>I70262 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, left leg</li> <li>I70263 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, bilateral legs</li> <li>I70268 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, other extremity</li> <li>I70269 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremity</li> <li>I70291 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, right leg</li> <li>I70292 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, left leg</li> <li>I70293 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, bilateral legs</li> <li>I70294 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, left leg</li> <li>I70293 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, unspecified extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70291 Iter atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70293 Iter atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, unspecified extremity</li> <li>I702091 Unspecified atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right</li> <li>If70301 leg</li> </ul>	I70245	Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of foot
17025Atherosclerosis of native arteries of other extremities with ulceration170261Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, right leg170262Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, left leg170263Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, bilateral legs170264Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, bilateral legs170265Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, other extremity170268Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremity170290Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, right leg170291Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, left leg170292Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, bilateral legs170293Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity170294Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity1702959Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity170299Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, unspecified extremity170299Other atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right170301leg	I70248	Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg
<ul> <li>I70261 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, right leg</li> <li>I70262 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, left leg</li> <li>I70263 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, bilateral legs</li> <li>I70268 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, other extremity</li> <li>I70269 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremity</li> <li>I70291 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, right leg</li> <li>I70292 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, left leg</li> <li>I70293 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, bilateral legs</li> <li>I70298 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70291 It atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70293 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70298 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, unspecified extremity</li> <li>I70291 Unspecified atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right</li> <li>I70301 leg</li> </ul>	I70249	Atherosclerosis of native arteries of left leg with ulceration of unspecified site
<ul> <li>I70262 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, left leg</li> <li>I70263 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, bilateral legs</li> <li>I70268 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, other extremity</li> <li>I70269 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremity</li> <li>I70291 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, right leg</li> <li>I70292 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, left leg</li> <li>I70293 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, bilateral legs</li> <li>I70298 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70291 If a therosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70293 If a therosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70294 If a therosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, unspecified extremity</li> <li>I70295 If a therosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, unspecified extremity</li> <li>I70299 If a therosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right</li> <li>I70301 leg</li> </ul>	I7025	Atherosclerosis of native arteries of other extremities with ulceration
<ul> <li>I70263 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, bilateral legs</li> <li>I70268 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, other extremity</li> <li>I70269 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremity</li> <li>I70291 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, right leg</li> <li>I70292 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, left leg</li> <li>I70293 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, bilateral legs</li> <li>I70298 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, unspecified extremity</li> <li>I70291 Unspecified atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right</li> <li>I70301 leg</li> </ul>	I70261	Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, right leg
<ul> <li>I70268 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, other extremity</li> <li>I70269 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremity</li> <li>I70291 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, right leg</li> <li>I70292 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, left leg</li> <li>I70293 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, bilateral legs</li> <li>I70298 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70291 IT0299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, unspecified extremity</li> <li>I70299 Iter atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right</li> <li>I70301 leg</li> </ul>	I70262	Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, left leg
<ul> <li>I70269 Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremity</li> <li>I70291 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, right leg</li> <li>I70292 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, left leg</li> <li>I70293 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, bilateral legs</li> <li>I70298 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, unspecified extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, unspecified extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right</li> <li>I70301 leg</li> </ul>	I70263	Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, bilateral legs
<ul> <li>I70291 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, right leg</li> <li>I70292 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, left leg</li> <li>I70293 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, bilateral legs</li> <li>I70298 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, unspecified extremity</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right</li> <li>I70301 leg</li> </ul>	I70268	Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, other extremity
<ul> <li>I70292 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, left leg</li> <li>I70293 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, bilateral legs</li> <li>I70298 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, unspecified extremity</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right</li> <li>I70301 leg</li> </ul>	I70269	Atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremity
<ul> <li>I70293 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, bilateral legs</li> <li>I70298 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, unspecified extremity</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right</li> <li>I70301 leg</li> </ul>	I70291	Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, right leg
<ul> <li>I70298 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity</li> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, unspecified extremity</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right</li> <li>I70301 leg</li> </ul>	I70292	Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, left leg
<ul> <li>I70299 Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, unspecified extremity Unspecified atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right</li> <li>I70301 leg</li> </ul>	I70293	Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, bilateral legs
Unspecified atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg	I70298	Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, other extremity
I70301 leg	I70299	Other atherosclerosis of native arteries of extremities, unspecified extremity
I70302 Unspecified atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg		-
	170302	Unspecified atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg

170303	Unspecified atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral legs
170303	Unspecified atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other
170308	extremity
170309	Unspecified atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified extremity
_,	Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with intermittent
170311	claudication, right leg
170312	Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with intermittent claudication, left leg
	Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with intermittent
170313	claudication, bilateral legs
170318	Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with intermittent claudication, other extremity
1,0010	Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with intermittent
170319	claudication, unspecified extremity
170321	Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with rest pain, right leg
	Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with rest pain, left
170322	
170323	Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with rest pain, bilateral legs
1,0525	Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with rest pain, other
170328	extremity
170329	Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with rest pain, unspecified extremity
1,002)	Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of
I70331	thigh
170332	Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of calf Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of
170333	ankle
	Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of heel
170334	and midfoot Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of
170335	other part of foot
	Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of
170338	other part of lower leg Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of
170339	unspecified site
I70341	Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of thigh
I70342	Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of calf
170343	Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of ankle Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of heel
170344	and midfoot
170345	Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other part of foot
170348	Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg

170240	Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of
170349	unspecified site
17035	Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of other extremity with ulceration Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, right
170361	leg Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, left
170362	leg Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene,
170363	bilateral legs Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene,
170368	other extremity Atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene,
I70369	unspecified extremity
I70391	Other atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg
170392	Other atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg
170393	Other atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral legs Other atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other
170398	extremity Other atherosclerosis of unspecified type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified
I70399	extremity
I70401	Unspecified atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg
I70402	Unspecified atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg Unspecified atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral
170403	legs Unspecified atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other
170408	extremity Unspecified atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities,
I70409	unspecified extremity Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with intermittent
I70411	claudication, right leg Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with intermittent
I70412	claudication, left leg Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with intermittent
I70413	claudication, bilateral legs Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with intermittent
I70418	claudication, other extremity Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with intermittent
I70419	claudication, unspecified extremity
I70421	Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with rest pain, right leg
170422	Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with rest pain, left leg
170423	Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with rest pain, bilateral legs
1/0123	Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with rest pain, other
170428	extremity Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with rest pain,
I70429	unspecified extremity
I70431	Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of thigh

170432       Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of ankle Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of other Part of foot         170433       Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of other Part of foot         170434       Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of other Part of foot         170438       Part of lower leg         170442       Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of thigh         170443       Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of calf         170444       Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of calf         170444       Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of calf         170444       Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of calf         170444       Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other         170445       part of lower leg         Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of         170445       part of lower leg         Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of         170445       part of lower leg         Atheroselerosis	170432	Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of calf
Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of heel         170434       and midfoot         Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of other         170435       part of foot         Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of other         170438       part of lower leg         Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of thigh         170441       Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of ankle         Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of ankle         Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other         170444       midfoot         Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other         170444       midfoot         170445       part of foot         Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other         170446       part of loot         Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of         170444       midfoot         170445       part of loot         Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, right         17		
Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of other170435part of footAtherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of170438part of lower legAtherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of170441Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of calf170442Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of ankleAtherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of ankleAtherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other170444atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other170445part of footAtherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other170444part of footAtherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other170445part of footAtherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of170449unspecified site170449unspecified site170440atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, right170441leg170442Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, left leg170444hetherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg170445legs170446legs1		Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of heel
170435part of foot Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of other 170438170438part of lower leg Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of 170439170441Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of calf 170441170442Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of ankle Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of heel and midfoot Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other 170443170444Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of unspecified site170445Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of unspecified site17045Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, right leg170461leg170462Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, left leg Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg170469unspecified extremity170469unspecified extremity170469unspecified extremity170469unspecified extremity170469Unspecified extremity170469Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg170469 <t< td=""><td>170434</td><td></td></t<>	170434	
170438part of lower leg Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of unspecified site170441Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of calf170442Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of ankle Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of heel and midfoot Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other part of foot Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other part of foot Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of unspecified site170449unspecified site unspecified site170450Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremity with ulceration Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, right leg170461leg Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, left leg Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, other extremity Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg170463legs Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, with gangrene, other extremity Atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg170464unspecified extremity170465Other atheroselerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified extremity170469Un	170435	
Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of170443Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of calf170441Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of calf170442Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of ankle Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of heel and170443Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other170445part of foot Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of unspecified site170449unspecified site170449unspecified site170441leg170445Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, right 170461170461leg170462Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, left leg Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, left leg Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, other extremity Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg170463legs170464legs170464legs170465Questerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg170466legs170467Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg<		
170439unspecified site170441Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of thigh170442Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of ankle Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of ankle Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other part of foot Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other part of foot Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other part of foot Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of unspecified site170449unspecified site17045Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremity with ulceration of unspecified site170461leg170462Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, right leg170462Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, other extremity170462Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, other extremity170463legs Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg170464Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg170465Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg170468Cher atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg	170438	
170442Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of calf170443Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of ankle Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of theel and midfioot Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other part of foot Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of unspecified site170449Inspecified site170450Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, right leg170461leg170462Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, bilateral legs Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, bilateral legs Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, bilateral legs Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, bilateral legs Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremity170469Unspecified extremity170491Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other extremity Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg170492Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other extremity Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg170494Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologo	170439	
<ul> <li>Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of ankle Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of heel and midfoot Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other part of foot Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of unspecified site</li> <li>Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, right leg</li> <li>I70461 leg</li> <li>I70462 Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, left leg Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, bilateral legs</li> <li>Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, other extremity</li> <li>Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, other extremity</li> <li>Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg</li> <li>I70469 unspecified extremity</li> <li>I70491 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg</li> <li>I70492 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral legs</li> <li>I70493 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified</li> <li>I70494 extremity</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg</li> <li>I70499 Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg</li> <li>I70503 bilateral legs</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graf</li></ul>	I70441	Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of thigh
Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of heel and midfoot Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other part of foot Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other170445part of lower leg Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of unspecified site17045Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremity with ulceration Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, right leg170461leg170462Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, left leg Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, bilateral legs Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, other extremity Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, other extremity Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg170463legs Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremity Unspecified extremity170469unspecified extremity Unspecified atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg170491Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other extremity Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, log other extremity Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, log the extremities, left leg170490Cyther atherosclerosis of nonautologous b	I70442	Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of calf
170444midfoot Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other part of foot Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of unspecified site170449Inspecified site17045Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of other extremity with ulceration Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, right leg170461leg170462Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, left leg Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, bilateral legs Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, bilateral legs Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, bilateral legs Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, bilateral legs Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg170469Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral legs170491Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified extremity Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified if autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified if autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified if autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, iblateral legs170492Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified atherosclerosis of	I70443	
Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other170445part of footAtherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other170448part of lower legAtherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of170449unspecified site17045Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of other extremity with ulceration Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, right170461leg170462Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, left leg Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, bilateral170463legsAtherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, other170468extremity Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg170490Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg170491Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral legs170492Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral legs170493Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other extremity Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified170494Other atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, Ifight leg Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, Ifight leg Unsp	I70444	
Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other170448part of lower leg Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of170449unspecified site17045Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremity with ulceration Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, right170461leg170462Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, left leg Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, bilateral170461legs170462Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, bilateral170463legsAtherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, other170468extremity Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg170469Unspecified extremity170491Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral legs170492Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral legs170493Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified170499extremity Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s)		Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other
170448part of lower leg Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of unspecified site170449unspecified site17045Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of other extremities with gangrene, right leg170461leg170462Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, left leg Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, bilateral legs170463legs170464extremity170464atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, bilateral legs170465extremity170466atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, other extremity170469unspecified extremity170469Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg170492Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other extremity Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other extremity Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified extremity Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, ifght leg Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous bi	1/0445	
<ul> <li>170449 unspecified site</li> <li>17045 Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of other extremity with ulceration Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, right</li> <li>170461 leg</li> <li>170462 Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, left leg Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, bilateral</li> <li>170463 legs</li> <li>170468 extremity</li> <li>170469 unspecified extremity</li> <li>170491 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg</li> <li>170492 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg</li> <li>170493 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral legs</li> <li>170494 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral legs</li> <li>170494 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, sight leg</li> <li>170495 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, silateral legs</li> <li>170498 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, silateral legs</li> <li>170499 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified</li> <li>170499 extremity</li> <li>170499 Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>170501 right leg</li> <li>170502 left leg</li> <li>170503 bilateral legs</li> <li>170504 unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>170503 bilateral legs</li> <li>170504 unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>170503 bilateral legs</li> <li>170504 unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>170503 bilateral legs</li> <li>170504 unspecified ather</li></ul>	I70448	
<ul> <li>17045 Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of other extremity with ulceration Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, right</li> <li>170461 leg</li> <li>170462 Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, left leg Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, bilateral</li> <li>170463 legs</li> <li>170468 Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, other</li> <li>170469 extremity</li> <li>170491 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg</li> <li>170492 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg</li> <li>170493 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral legs</li> <li>170494 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg</li> <li>170493 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral legs</li> <li>170494 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral legs</li> <li>170498 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other extremity</li> <li>Other atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg</li> <li>170501 right leg</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>170503 bilateral legs</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>170508 other extremity</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>170508 other extremity</li> </ul>		
Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, right170461leg170462Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, left leg Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, bilateral170463legs Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, other170464extremity Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, other170465unspecified extremity170469unspecified extremity170491Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg170492Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg170493Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other extremity Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified170499extremity170490Uther atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified170499extremity Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, Iright leg Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, Ilateral legs170503bilateral legs Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, Ilateral legs Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, Ilateral legs 		
<ul> <li>170462 Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, left leg Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, bilateral legs Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, other extremity Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, other unspecified extremity</li> <li>170469 Unspecified extremity</li> <li>170491 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg</li> <li>170492 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral legs</li> <li>170493 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral legs</li> <li>170498 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other extremity Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified</li> <li>170499 Extremity Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg</li> <li>170501 left leg Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg</li> <li>170502 left leg Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, littleg</li> <li>170503 bilateral legs</li> <li>170504 other extremity Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, littleg</li> <li>170503 other extremity Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, littleg</li> <li>170503 bilateral legs</li> <li>170504 Other extremity</li> <li>170505 Other extremity</li> <li>170506 Other extremity</li> <li>170507 Other extremity</li> <li>170508 Other extremity</li> </ul>	17045	
Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, bilateral170463legsAtherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, other170468extremityAtherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, other170469unspecified extremity170491Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg170492Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral legs170493Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other extremity Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other extremity Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified170499extremity Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, I70501170502left leg Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, I70503170503bilateral legs Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, I70503170508other extremity Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous	I70461	leg
<ul> <li>I70463 legs Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, other extremity Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremity</li> <li>I70469 unspecified extremity</li> <li>I70491 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg</li> <li>I70492 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral legs</li> <li>I70498 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other extremity Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other extremity Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other extremity Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified</li> <li>I70498 Other atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, I70501 right leg Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, I70502 left leg Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, I70503 bilateral legs</li> <li>I70504 other extremity Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, I70508 other extremity Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> </ul>	170462	
<ul> <li>170468 extremity Atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremity</li> <li>170491 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg</li> <li>170492 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg</li> <li>170493 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral legs</li> <li>170498 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other extremity Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified</li> <li>170499 Other atherosclerosis of nonautologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified</li> <li>170499 extremity Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>170501 right leg Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>170502 left leg Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>170503 bilateral legs</li> <li>170508 other extremity Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>170508 other extremity Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> </ul>	170463	legs
<ul> <li>170469 unspecified extremity</li> <li>170491 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg</li> <li>170492 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg</li> <li>170493 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral legs</li> <li>170498 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other extremity</li> <li>Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified</li> <li>170499 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified</li> <li>170499 extremity</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>170501 right leg</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>170502 left leg</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>170503 bilateral legs</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>170508 other extremity</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> </ul>	170468	extremity
<ul> <li>170491 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg</li> <li>170492 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg</li> <li>170493 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral legs</li> <li>170498 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other extremity</li> <li>Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified</li> <li>170499 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other extremity</li> <li>Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified</li> <li>170499 extremity</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>170501 right leg</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>170502 left leg</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>170503 bilateral legs</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>170508 other extremity</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> </ul>	170469	
<ul> <li>Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg</li> <li>Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral legs</li> <li>Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other extremity</li> <li>Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified</li> <li>extremity</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>If leg</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>If leg</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>If leg</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>If leg</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>If leg</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>If leg</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>If leg</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>If unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> </ul>		
<ul> <li>I70493 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral legs</li> <li>I70498 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other extremity Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified</li> <li>I70499 extremity</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>I70501 right leg</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>I70502 left leg</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>I70503 bilateral legs</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>I70503 other extremity</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>I70503 bilateral legs</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>I70503 other extremity</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> </ul>		
<ul> <li>I70498 Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other extremity Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified</li> <li>I70499 extremity Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>I70501 right leg Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>I70502 left leg Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>I70503 bilateral legs Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>I70508 other extremity Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> </ul>		
Other atherosclerosis of autologous vein bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified170499extremityUnspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,170501right legUnspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,170502left legUnspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,170503bilateral legsUnspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,170503bilateral legsUnspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,170508other extremityUnspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,		
<ul> <li>I70499 extremity         Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,         right leg         Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,         I70502 left leg         Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,         I70503 bilateral legs         Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,         I70508 other extremity         Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,         I70508</li> </ul>	170470	
<ul> <li>I70501 right leg Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>I70502 left leg Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>I70503 bilateral legs Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>I70508 other extremity Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> </ul>	I70499	
<ul> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>left leg</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>bilateral legs</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>other extremity</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> </ul>		
<ul> <li>I70502 left leg Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>I70503 bilateral legs Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>I70508 other extremity Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> </ul>	170501	
<ul> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>bilateral legs</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>other extremity</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> </ul>	170502	
<ul> <li>I70503 bilateral legs</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> <li>I70508 other extremity</li> <li>Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,</li> </ul>	170302	
170508other extremityUnspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,	170503	bilateral legs
Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,	180500	
	170508	•
	170509	

170511	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with
I70511	intermittent claudication, right leg
100 51 0	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with
170512	intermittent claudication, left leg
	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with
170513	intermittent claudication, bilateral legs
	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with
170518	intermittent claudication, other extremity
	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with
170519	intermittent claudication, unspecified extremity
	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with rest pain,
I70521	right leg
	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with rest pain,
I70522	left leg
	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with rest pain,
I70523	bilateral legs
	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with rest pain,
I70528	other extremity
	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with rest pain,
I70529	unspecified extremity
	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration
I70531	of thigh
	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration
I70532	of calf
	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration
I70533	of ankle
	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration
I70534	of heel and midfoot
	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration
170535	of other part of foot
	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration
I70538	of other part of lower leg
	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration
I70539	of unspecified site
	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of
I70541	thigh
	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of
I70542	calf
	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of
I70543	ankle
	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of
170544	heel and midfoot
	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of
I70545	other part of foot
	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of
170548	other part of lower leg
	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of
170549	unspecified site

17055	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of other extremity with ulceration
	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with
170561	gangrene, right leg Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with
170562	gangrene, left leg
170563	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, bilateral legs
170303	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with
170568	gangrene, other extremity
170569	Atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, unspecified extremity
150501	Other atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right
I70591	leg
170592	Other atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg Other atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,
170593	bilateral legs Other atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other
170598	extremity
170500	Other atherosclerosis of nonautologous biological bypass graft(s) of the extremities,
170599 170601	unspecified extremity Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg
170602	Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg
170603	Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral legs Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other
170608	extremity
170609	Unspecified atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified extremity
	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with intermittent
170611	claudication, right leg Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with intermittent
I70612	claudication, left leg
170613	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with intermittent claudication, bilateral legs
1/0015	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with intermittent
I70618	claudication, other extremity
I70619	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with intermittent claudication, unspecified extremity
170621	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with rest pain, right leg
170622	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with rest pain, left leg
150 (00	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with rest pain, bilateral
170623	legs Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with rest pain, other
170628	extremity
	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with rest pain,
170629	unspecified extremity
I70631	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of thigh
170632	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of calf

170633	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of ankle
I70634	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of heel and midfoot
1/0034	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of other part
170635	of foot
-,	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of other part
I70638	of lower leg
	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of
I70639	unspecified site
I70641	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of thigh
I70642	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of calf
I70643	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of ankle
	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of heel and
170644	midfoot
I70645	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other part of foot
1/0045	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other part
170648	of lower leg
	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of unspecified
I70649	site
I7065	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of other extremity with ulceration
I70661	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, right leg
I70662	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, left leg
	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, bilateral
I70663	legs
170//0	Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, other
I70668	extremity Atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene,
170669	unspecified extremity
I70691	Other atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg
I70691 I70692	Other atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg
170692 170693	Other atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral legs
170693 170698	Other atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other extremity
1/0098	Other atherosclerosis of nonbiological bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified
170699	extremity
170701	Unspecified atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg
170702	Unspecified atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg
170702	Unspecified atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral legs
170705	Unspecified atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other
I70708	extremity
	Unspecified atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified
170709	extremity
	Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with intermittent
170711	claudication, right leg
I70712	Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with intermittent claudication, left leg
1/0/12	Claudication, felt leg

170713	Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with intermittent claudication, bilateral legs
1/0/13	Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with intermittent
I70718	claudication, other extremity
	Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with intermittent
I70719	claudication, unspecified extremity
I70721	Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with rest pain, right leg
I70722	Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with rest pain, left leg Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with rest pain, bilateral
170723	legs Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with rest pain, other
170728	extremity Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with rest pain, unspecified
170729	extremity
170731	Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of thigh
170732	Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of calf
I70733	Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of ankle Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of heel and
I70734	midfoot
170735	Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass $graft(s)$ of the right leg with ulceration of other part of foot
170738	Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of other part of lower leg
-/ • / • •	Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the right leg with ulceration of
I70739	unspecified site
I70741	Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of thigh
I70742	Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of calf
I70743	Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of ankle
	Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of heel and
I70744	midfoot Atheneselensis of other time of humans $\operatorname{surf}(c)$ of the left log with placetier of other part of
170745	Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other part of foot
170715	Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of other part of
I70748	lower leg
	Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the left leg with ulceration of unspecified
170749	site
17075	Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of other extremity with ulceration
I70761	Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, right leg
170762	Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, left leg Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, bilateral
170763	legs Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene, other
170768	extremity Atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities with gangrene,
170769	unspecified extremity
I70791	Other atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, right leg
170792	Other atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, left leg

170793	Other atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, bilateral legs
170798	Other atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, other extremity
	Other atherosclerosis of other type of bypass graft(s) of the extremities, unspecified
170799	extremity
I7092	Chronic total occlusion of artery of the extremities
I7100	Dissection of unspecified site of aorta
I7101	Dissection of thoracic aorta
I7102	Dissection of abdominal aorta
I7103	Dissection of thoracoabdominal aorta
I71010	Dissection of ascending aorta
I71011	Dissection of aortic arch
I71012	Dissection of descending thoracic aorta
I71019	Dissection of thoracic aorta, unspecified
I711	Thoracic aortic aneurysm, ruptured
I7110	Thoracic aortic aneurysm, ruptured, unspecified
I7111	Aneurysm of the ascending aorta, ruptured
I7112	Aneurysm of the aortic arch, ruptured
I7113	Aneurysm of the descending thoracic aorta, ruptured
I712	Thoracic aortic aneurysm, without rupture
I7120	Thoracic aortic aneurysm, without rupture, unspecified
I7121	Aneurysm of the ascending aorta, without rupture
I7122	Aneurysm of the aortic arch, without rupture
I7123	Aneurysm of the descending thoracic aorta, without rupture
I713	Abdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured
I7130	Abdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured, unspecified
I7131	Pararenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured
I7132	Juxtarenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured
I7133	Infrarenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured
I714	Abdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture
I7140	Abdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture, unspecified
I7141	Pararenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture
I7142	Juxtarenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture
I7143	Infrarenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture
I715	Thoracoabdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured
I7150	Thoracoabdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured, unspecified
I7151	Supraceliac aneurysm of the abdominal aorta, ruptured
I7152	Paravisceral aneurysm of the abdominal aorta, ruptured
I716	Thoracoabdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture
I7160	Thoracoabdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture, unspecified
I7161	Supraceliac aneurysm of the abdominal aorta, without rupture
I7162	Paravisceral aneurysm of the abdominal aorta, without rupture
I718	Aortic aneurysm of unspecified site, ruptured

I719	Aortic aneurysm of unspecified site, without rupture
I720	Aneurysm of carotid artery
I721	Aneurysm of artery of upper extremity
I722	Aneurysm of renal artery
I723	Aneurysm of iliac artery
I724	Aneurysm of artery of lower extremity
I725	Aneurysm of other precerebral arteries
I726	Aneurysm of vertebral artery
I728	Aneurysm of other specified arteries
I729	Aneurysm of unspecified site
I7300	Raynaud's syndrome without gangrene
I7301	Raynaud's syndrome with gangrene
I731	Thromboangiitis obliterans [Buerger's disease]
I7389	Other specified peripheral vascular diseases
I739	Peripheral vascular disease, unspecified
I7411	Embolism and thrombosis of thoracic aorta
I742	Embolism and thrombosis of arteries of the upper extremities
I743	Embolism and thrombosis of arteries of the lower extremities
I744	Embolism and thrombosis of arteries of extremities, unspecified
I745	Embolism and thrombosis of iliac artery
I748	Embolism and thrombosis of other arteries
I749	Embolism and thrombosis of unspecified artery
I75011	Atheroembolism of right upper extremity
I75012	Atheroembolism of left upper extremity
I75013	Atheroembolism of bilateral upper extremities
I75019	Atheroembolism of unspecified upper extremity
I75021	Atheroembolism of right lower extremity
175022	Atheroembolism of left lower extremity
175023	Atheroembolism of bilateral lower extremities
175029	Atheroembolism of unspecified lower extremity
I7770	Dissection of unspecified artery
I7771	Dissection of carotid artery
I7772	Dissection of iliac artery
I7773	Dissection of renal artery
I7774	Dissection of vertebral artery
I7775	Dissection of other precerebral arteries
I7776	Dissection of artery of upper extremity
I7777	Dissection of artery of lower extremity
I7779	Dissection of other specified artery
1790	Aneurysm of aorta in diseases classified elsewhere
I791	Aortitis in diseases classified elsewhere

1798	Other disorders of arteries, arterioles and capillaries in diseases classified elsewhere
18000	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of superficial vessels of unspecified lower extremity
I8001	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of superficial vessels of right lower extremity
18002	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of superficial vessels of left lower extremity
18003	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of superficial vessels of lower extremities, bilateral
I8010	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of unspecified femoral vein
I8011	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of right femoral vein
I8012	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of left femoral vein
I8013	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of femoral vein, bilateral
I80201	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of unspecified deep vessels of right lower extremity
180202	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of unspecified deep vessels of left lower extremity
180203	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of unspecified deep vessels of lower extremities, bilateral
180209	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of unspecified deep vessels of unspecified lower extremity
I80211	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of right iliac vein
I80212	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of left iliac vein
I80213	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of iliac vein, bilateral
I80219	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of unspecified iliac vein
I80221	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of right popliteal vein
180222	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of left popliteal vein
I80223	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of popliteal vein, bilateral
I80229	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of unspecified popliteal vein
I80231	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of right tibial vein
I80232	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of left tibial vein
I80233	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of tibial vein, bilateral
180239	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of unspecified tibial vein
I80241	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of right peroneal vein
I80242	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of left peroneal vein
I80243	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of peroneal vein, bilateral
I80249	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of unspecified peroneal vein
I80251	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of right calf muscular vein
I80252	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of left calf muscular vein
I80253	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of calf muscular vein, bilateral
180259	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of unspecified calf muscular vein
I80291	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of other deep vessels of right lower extremity
180292	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of other deep vessels of left lower extremity
180293	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of other deep vessels of lower extremity, bilateral
180299	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of other deep vessels of unspecified lower extremity
1803	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of lower extremities, unspecified
1808	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of other sites
1809	Phlebitis and thrombophlebitis of unspecified site
I820	Budd-Chiari syndrome

I821	Thrombophlebitis migrans	
I82210	Acute embolism and thrombosis of superior vena cava	
182220	Acute embolism and thrombosis of inferior vena cava	
I82221	Chronic embolism and thrombosis of inferior vena cava	
182290	Acute embolism and thrombosis of other thoracic veins	
1823	Embolism and thrombosis of renal vein	
I82451	Acute embolism and thrombosis of right peroneal vein	
I82452	Acute embolism and thrombosis of left peroneal vein	
I82453	Acute embolism and thrombosis of peroneal vein, bilateral	
I82459	Acute embolism and thrombosis of unspecified peroneal vein	
I82461	Acute embolism and thrombosis of right calf muscular vein	
I82462	Acute embolism and thrombosis of left calf muscular vein	
I82463	Acute embolism and thrombosis of calf muscular vein, bilateral	
I82469	Acute embolism and thrombosis of unspecified calf muscular vein	
I82551	Chronic embolism and thrombosis of right peroneal vein	
182552	Chronic embolism and thrombosis of left peroneal vein	
182553	Chronic embolism and thrombosis of peroneal vein, bilateral	
182559	Chronic embolism and thrombosis of unspecified peroneal vein	
I82561	Chronic embolism and thrombosis of right calf muscular vein	
I82562	Chronic embolism and thrombosis of left calf muscular vein	
I82563	Chronic embolism and thrombosis of calf muscular vein, bilateral	
I82569	Chronic embolism and thrombosis of unspecified calf muscular vein	
I82601	Acute embolism and thrombosis of unspecified veins of right upper extremity	
I82602	Acute embolism and thrombosis of unspecified veins of left upper extremity	
I82603	Acute embolism and thrombosis of unspecified veins of upper extremity, bilateral	
I82609	Acute embolism and thrombosis of unspecified veins of unspecified upper extremity	
I82611	Acute embolism and thrombosis of superficial veins of right upper extremity	
I82612	Acute embolism and thrombosis of superficial veins of left upper extremity	
I82613	Acute embolism and thrombosis of superficial veins of upper extremity, bilateral	
I82619	Acute embolism and thrombosis of superficial veins of unspecified upper extremity	
I82621	Acute embolism and thrombosis of deep veins of right upper extremity	
I82622	Acute embolism and thrombosis of deep veins of left upper extremity	
I82623	Acute embolism and thrombosis of deep veins of upper extremity, bilateral	
I82629	Acute embolism and thrombosis of deep veins of unspecified upper extremity	
182890	Acute embolism and thrombosis of other specified veins	
18290	Acute embolism and thrombosis of unspecified vein	
I8291	Chronic embolism and thrombosis of unspecified vein	
I82A11	Acute embolism and thrombosis of right axillary vein	
I82A12	Acute embolism and thrombosis of left axillary vein	
I82A13	Acute embolism and thrombosis of axillary vein, bilateral	
I82A19	Acute embolism and thrombosis of unspecified axillary vein	

I82B11	Acute embolism and thrombosis of right subclavian vein	
I82B12	Acute embolism and thrombosis of left subclavian vein	
I82B13	Acute embolism and thrombosis of subclavian vein, bilateral	
I82B19	Acute embolism and thrombosis of unspecified subclavian vein	
I82C11	Acute embolism and thrombosis of right internal jugular vein	
I82C12	Acute embolism and thrombosis of left internal jugular vein	
I82C13	Acute embolism and thrombosis of internal jugular vein, bilateral	
I82C19	Acute embolism and thrombosis of unspecified internal jugular vein	
M300	Polyarteritis nodosa	
M302	Juvenile polyarteritis	
M308	Other conditions related to polyarteritis nodosa	
M317	Microscopic polyangiitis	
T800XXA	Air embolism following infusion, transfusion and therapeutic injection, initial encounter Complication of other artery following a procedure, not elsewhere classified, initial	
T81718A	encounter	
T8172XA	Complication of vein following a procedure, not elsewhere classified, initial encounter	
T82817A	Embolism due to cardiac prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter	
T82818A	Embolism due to vascular prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter	

## **Table 3: Dialysis Adequacy**

Value code D5	Result of last Kt/V (K-dialyzer clearance or urea; t-dialysis time; V-patients'
	total body water) reading
Occurrence code 51	Date of last Kt/V reading